

# The London Gazette

Registered as a newspaper

Published by Authority

Established 1665

# Contents

\*State/5329

Parliament/

\*Ecclesiastical/5330

Public Finance/

- \*Transport/5330
- \*Planning/5339

Health/

- \*Environment/5342
- \*Water/5343

Agriculture & Fisheries/ Energy/

\*Notices published today

Post & Telecom./

- \*Other Notices/5345 Competition/
- \*Corporate Insolvency/5345
- \*Personal Insolvency/5364
- \*Companies Regulation/5371
- \*Partnerships/5372
- \*Societies Regulation/5372
- \*Personal Legal/5373
- \*European Tracker/5380

A guide to the latest European materials including consultative documents, draft legislation, treaties, conventions and directives.

## State

## **Crown Office**

House of Lords, London SW1A 0PW

30th April 2001

The QUEEN has been pleased by Letters Patent under the Great Seal of the Realm dated 30th April 2001, to grant unto Admiral Sir John Jeremy Black, G.B.E., K.C.B., D.S.O., the Office of Vice Admiral of the United Kingdom and Lieutenant of the Admiralty thereof in room of Admiral Sir Nicholas John Streynsham Hunt, G.C.B., L.V.O.

C. I. P. Denyer (1010)

House of Lords, London SW1A 0PW

30th April 2001

The QUEEN has been pleased by Letters Patent under the Great Seal of the Realm dated 30th April 2001, to grant unto Admiral Sir Kenneth John Eaton, G.B.E., K.C.B., the Office of Rear Admiral of the United Kingdom and of the Admiralty thereof in the room of Admiral Sir John Jeremy Black, G.B.E., K.C.B., D.S.O.

C. I. P. Denyer (1011)

## **Ecclesiastical**



# **Marriage Acts**

The Registrar General being satisfied that the following buildings are no longer used by the congregations on whose behalf they were registered for marriages in accordance with the Marriage Act 1949 (as amended) has cancelled their registrations:

Mount of Olives Church, Chandos Road, Woolcott Park, Redland; Sangat Sikh Bhatra Temple, Yarmouth Road, Ipswich; St. John Bosco Church Hall, Blackwood Road, Town End Farm Estate, Sunderland; Peniel Independent Evangelical Church, Bethania Street, Maesteg; Church of God in Christ, Dallow Road, Luton.

L. Barton, for the Registrar General

27th April 2001. (1001)

The Registrar General being satisfied that the following buildings are no longer used by the congregations on whose behalf they were registered for marriages in accordance with the Marriage Act 1836 has cancelled their registrations:

Methodist Chapel, Forton Heath, Fitz; Methodist Church, East Street, Corfe Castle; Chapel Street Methodist Church, Chapel Street, Bridlington; Methodist Memorial Church, Middleport, Burslem; United Reformed Church, Reading Road, Pangbourne; Elim Tabernacle, Union Street, Brighton; Penuel Chapel, Chapel Street, Tredegar; St. Patrick's Church, Quarry Hill, Leeds; Methodist Church, Stairfoot, Barnsley; Methodist Church, West Dyke, Redcar; Adlington Methodist Church, Adlington; Methodist Chapel, Newtown, Paulton; Methodist Church, East Harptree; Methodist Chapel, Walkeringham.

L. Barton, for the Registrar General

27th April 2001. (1002)

# **Transport**



# **Road Traffic Acts**

## Herefordshire District Council

HIGHWAYS ACT 1980

THE COUNTY OF HEREFORDSHIRE DISTRICT COUNCIL (WORCESTER ROAD TO SOUTHERN AVENUE, LEOMINSTER CLASSIFIED ROAD). (SIDE ROADS AND OTHER WORKS) ORDER 2001

The County of Herefordshire District Council hereby give notice that they have made, and submitted to the Secretary of State for Environment, Transport and the Regions for confirmation, an Order under section 14 and section 125 of the Highways Act 1980, authorising the Council to:

- (a) improve highways (including raising, lowering or otherwise altering);
- (b) stop up highways;
- (c) construct new highways;
- (d) stop up private means of access to premises;
- (e) provide new means of access to said premises;

all on or in the vicinity of the route of the classified roads known as A44 and C1105 which the Council are proposing to construct and improve between Eaton Bridge and Southern Avenue, Leominster, Herefordshire.

Copies of the Order and of the relevant plan may be inspected, free of charge, at all reasonable hours from 3rd May 2001, at the offices of the Herefordshire Council, Grange Court, The Grange, Pinsley Road, Leominster, Herefordshire HR6 8NL.

Any person may not, later than 3rd July 2001, object to the confirmation of the Order by notice to the Secretary of State for Environment, Transport and the Regions, Government Office for the North East,

Local Authority Orders Section, Wellbar House, Gallowgate, Newcastle upon Tyne NE1 4TD, stating the grounds of their objection.

M. Rosenthal, County Secretary and Solicitor Brockington, 35 Hafod Road, Hereford HR1 1SH.

27th April 2001. (518)

# Highways Agency

**ROAD TRAFFIC REGULATION ACT 1984** 

THE A16 TRUNK ROAD (DEEPING ST. NICHOLAS, LINCOLNSHIRE) (50 MILES PER HOUR SPEED LIMIT) ORDER 200

The Secretary of State for the Environment, Transport and the Regions hereby gives notice that he intends to make an Order under sections 84(1)(a) and (2) of, and paragraph 27(1) of Schedule 9 to, the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, on the A16 Trunk Road at Deeping St. Nicholas in the county of Lincolnshire.

The effect of the Order would be to extend the existing 50 miles per hour speed limit on the A16 trunk road (known as Littleworth Drove) at Deeping St. Nicholas, imposing a 50 miles per hour spped limit from a point 430 metres north-east of its junction with Green Lane to a point 750 metres north-east of its junction with the B1525.

A copy of the draft Order, together with plans illustrating the proposals, and a statement of the Secretary of State's reasons for proposing to make the Order may be inspected during opening hours at St. Nicholas Post Office, The Plough Inn, Main Road, Deeping St. Nicholas, Spalding, Lincolnshire PE11 3EN; or by application to Mrs P. Wells, Clerk to the Council, Deeping St. Nicholas Parish Council, 9 Third Street, Deeping St. Nicholas, Spalding, Lincolnshire PE11 1LW, or may be seen at or obtained by application to the Highways Agency, Project Services Secretariat, Broadway, Broad Street, Birmingham B15 1BL, during normal office hours.

Any person wishing to object to the proposed Order should send a written statement of their objection and the grounds thereof to Karen Eustace at the Highways Agency at the address given above. The objection should quote Ref. HA 28/3/57 and must be received no later than 25th May 2001.

For further information contact Karen Eustace on 0121 678 8420.

M. Molloy, a Senior Executive Officer in the Highways Agency (493)

## Highways Agency

ROAD TRAFFIC REGULATION ACT 1984, SECTION 14(1)(A) AND 15(2)

THE A446 TRUNK ROAD (B4114 BIRMINGHAM ROAD—M6 MOTORWAY JUNCTION 4) (TEMPORARY RESTRICTION AND PROHIBITION OF TRAFFIC) ORDER 2001

Notice is hereby given that the Secretary of State for the Environment, Transport and the Regions has made an Order on the A446 Trunk Road in Warwickshire allow work to be carried out safely in connection with the construction of the Birmingham Northern Relief Road and work to be carried out to Bacons End Bridge on Birmingham Road.

The effect of the Order will be to:

(a) impose a 50 miles per hour speed limit on the A446 Stonebridge Road from its junction with the B4114 Birmingham Road to its junction with the northbound exit slip road from the M6 Motorway at Junction 4;

(b) close the layby adjacent to the southbound carriageway of the A446 situated opposite Coleshill Heath Road;

(c) prohibit vehicles from making a right turn from Coleshill Heath Road through the gap in the central reservation onto the southbound carriageway of the A446;

(d) prohibit vehicles from making a right turn from the A446 through the gap in the central reservation into Coventry Road; and

(e) prohibit vehicles proceeding in the northbound or southbound carriageway of the A446 from making a U-turn through the gaps in the central reservation opposite Coleshill Heath Road; Wheeley Moore Farm and Coventry Road.

Work is expected to start on Tuesday, 8th May 2001 and continue for approximately eighteen months. The Order will come into force on 4th May 2001.

Diversion routes will be well signed.

Vehicles being used for police, fire brigade, or ambulance purposes will be exempt from the right turn bans, U-turn bans and the speed limit and vehicles being used in connection with the works will be exempt from the layby closure.

General enquiries relating to these works may be made in writing to Alan Odey, at the Highways Agency, Broadway, Broad Street, Birmingham B15 1BL, or by telephoning him on 0121 678 8131.

M. Molloy, a Senior Executive Officer in the Highways Agency (498)

## London Borough of Barnet

#### THE BARNET (PROHIBITION OF STOPPING OUTSIDE SCHOOLS) (1996, NO. 1) (AMENDMENT NO. 4) TRAFFIC **ORDER 2001**

Notice is hereby given that the Council of the London Borough of Barnet have made on 2nd May 2001 an Order under sections 6 to the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984.

The general effect of the Order will be to introduce new and amended no stopping controls outside certain Schools in the Borough in order to reduce congestion at times when there is movement of pupils at the School entrances. This will enable drivers to be aware of pupils emerging from School entrances and will allow pupils to have a clear view of the road. The schools and times of the parking prohibitions are shown in the Schedules to this notice.

A copy of the proposed Order, which will come into operation on Monday, 9th May 2001, a plan of the relevant area and the Council's statement of reasons for making the Order can be inspected between 9 a.m. and 5 p.m. on Mondays to Fridays (Bank Holidays excepted) for a period of 6 weeks from the date on which this notice is published at: (a) Traffic Section, Room 1006, Barnet House, 1255 High Road, Whetstone, London N20 0EJ;

(b) The Town Hall, The Burroughs, Hendon, London NW4 4BG. Any person wishing to question the validity of the Order or any of its provisions on the grounds that it is not within the relevant powers of the Road Traffic Regulations Act 1984, or that any of the relevant requirements thereof or of any regulations made thereunder have not been complied with in relation to the Order may, within 6 weeks of the date on which the Order was made, make application for the purpose to the High Court.

R. Goddard, Head of Committee and Administration Hendon Town Hall, The Burroughs, Hendon, London NW4 4BG.

#### SCHEDULE 1

New School Keep Clear Markings

Schools where stopping is prohibited on zig zags between the hours of 8 a.m. to 9.30 a.m. and 2.45 p.m. to 4.15 p.m. during school term time: Kisharon Day School, Portsdown Avenue, London N.W.11.

#### SCHEDULE 2

Revoked School Keep Clear Markings

Schools where stopping is prohibited on zig zags between the hours of 8 a.m. to 4.15 p.m. during the school term time:

Moss Hall Nursery, Nether Street, London N.12.

Amended School Keep Clear Markings

Schools where stopping is prohibited on zig zags between the hours of 8 a.m. to 6 p.m. during school term time:

Menorah Primary School, Woodstock Avenue, London N.W.11. Belmont Junior School, The Ridgeway, London N.W.7.

3rd May 2001. (514)

## London Borough of Brent

THE BRENT (PARKING PLACES) (NO. 2) ORDER 2001 THE BRENT (WAITING AND LOADING RESTRICTION)

(AMENDMENT NO. 114) ORDER 2001 THE BRENT (RESTRICTION OF STOPPING ON BUS STOPS)

(NO. 3, 1999) (AMENDMENT NO. 13) TRAFFIC ORDER 2001 THE BRENT (FREE PARKING PLACES) (NO. 1, 1995)

(REVOCATION) (NO. 1) ORDER 2001

#### KENSAL GREEN CPZ (KG)

Notice is hereby given that the Council of the London Borough of Brent on 30th April 2001, made the above-mentioned Orders under sections 6, 45, 46, 49 and 124 of and Part IV of Schedule 9, to the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, as amended by section 8 of, and Part 1 of Schedule 5 to the Local Government Act 1985, the Parking Acts of 1986 and 1989 and the Road Traffic Act 1991.

- 2. The general effect of the "Parking Places" Order will be to:
- (a) designate parking places that will operate between 8.30 a.m. and 6.30 p.m. Mondays to Fridays in certain lengths of the streets specified in Schedules 1, 2 and 3 to this notice;
- (b) specify that:
- (i) each parking place may be used, subject to the provisions of the Order, for the leaving during the permitted hours of such vehicles as are passenger vehicles, goods carrying vehicles, motor cycles or invalid carriages displaying a valid parking ticket or permit;
- (ii) the maximum initial period for which a vehicle, displaying a valid parking ticket may be left during the permitted hours in the parking places specified in Schedule 1 to this notice will be 2 hours;
- (iii) the charge for short term parking in the parking places specified in Schedule 1 to this notice will be 20 pence for 20 minutes, 40 pence for 40 minutes, £1.00 for 1 hour and £2.00 for 2 hours, the tickets for which will be issued by pay and display meters;
- (iv) the maximum initial period for which a vehicle, displaying a valid parking ticket may be left during the permitted hours in the parking places specified in Schedule 2 to this notice will be 4 hours;
- (v) the charge for short term parking in the parking places specified in Schedule 2 to this notice will be 10 pence for 20 minutes, 20 pence for 40 minutes, 60 pence for 1 hour, £1.20 for 2 hours and £2.40 for 4 hours, the tickets for which will be issued by pay and display meters;
- (vi) the interval before a vehicle may again be left in a parking place after the expiration of the period for which the initial charge was incurred will be 2 hours;
- (vii) any resident whose usual place of abode is in any street specified in Schedule 4 to this notice may apply to the Council for the issue of a residents permit valid for use in the parking places specified in Schedules 2 and 3 to this notice;
- (viii) a maximum of 3 permits per residential postal address will be issued by the Council or its agents, to persons whose usual place of abode is in any street specified in Schedule 4 to this notice. The charges will be £50 per annum (£25 if the vehicle engine size is less than 1100cc) or £31 for six months (£15.50 if the vehicle engine size is less than 1100cc) for the first permit, £75 per annum (£43.50 for six months) for the second permit and £100 per annum (£56 for six months) for the third permit. Unexpired permits that have been paid for and surrendered to the Council will be entitled to a refund of one twelfth of the charge paid (one sixth for 6 months permits) in respect of each unexpired month, subject to a maximum refund of 3 months;
- (ix) any resident whose usual place of abode is in any street or part of street specified in Schedule 4 to this notice may apply to the Council for the issue of visitor's permits valid for the period between 8.30 a.m. and 6.30 p.m. Mondays to Fridays, up to a maximum of 150 per annum per residential postal address at a cost of 50 pence per permit per day of use. Unlimited additional visitors permits issued to the same residential postal address cost one pound per permit per day of use. No refunds will be made:
- (x) any resident whose usual place of abode is in any street or part of street specified in Schedule 4 to this notice may apply to the Council for the issue a household visitor permit valid for use in the street for which it is issued for the period between 8.30 a.m. and 6.30 p.m. Mondays to Fridays at a cost of £75 per annum;
- (xi) any person who occupies premises in any street specified in Schedule 4 to this notice and who uses such premises for non-residential purposes may apply to the Council for the issue of a general business permit valid for use in the parking places specified in Schedule 2. The charge for each general business permit will be £250 per annum (£131 for 6 months, £70 for 3 months);
- (xii) any person who occupies premises in any street specified in Schedule 4 to this notice and who uses such premises for non-residential purposes may apply to the Council for the issue of a liveried vehicle business permit for any of its vehicles marked with the company livery for use in the parking places specified in Schedule 2. The charge for each liveried vehicle business permit will be £150 per annum (£81 for 6 months, £45 for 3 months);
- (xiii) permits or parking cards issued by the City of Westminster for Zone C under the City of Westminster (Parking Places) (No. 65) Order 1998, will be valid for use in certain length of Kilburn Lne.
- 3. The general effect of the "Waiting and Loading Restrictions" Order will be further to amend the Brent (Waiting and Loading Restriction) Order 1979, so that:
- (a) waiting by vehicles (otherwise than for the purpose of delivering or collecting goods or loading or unloading a vehicle) will be prohibited at any time (mainly at junctions) or between 8.30 a.m. and 6.30 p.m. Mondays to Fridays in certain lengths of the streets specified in Schedule 5 to this notice except for motor cycles in the motor cycle parking area in Bayford Road, Kilburn Lane, Pember Road, Rainham Road, Wakeman Road and Warfield Road;

- (b) waiting by vehicles for the purpose of delivering or collecting goods or loading or unloading a vehicle for a period of more than 20 minutes in the same place will be prohibited between 11 a.m. and 6.30 p.m. throughout the week and between 11 a.m. and 6.30 p.m. Mondays to Fridays in certain lengths of the streets specified in Schedule 5 to this notice:
- (c) the sale or offer for sale of goods from a vehicle will be prohibited unless there is in force a valid licence issued by the Brent Borough Council or the goods are immediately taken into or delivered at premises adjacent to the vehicle from which the sale is effected;
- (d) the use of any vehicle or of any animal or the wearing of fancy dress or other costume, wholly or mainly for the purpose of advertising, will be prohibited;
- (e) any existing prohibition on the waiting by vehicles, the sale or offer for sale of goods from a vehicle or the use of any animal or the wearing of fancy dress or other costume wholly or mainly for the purpose of advertising in the lengths of streets specified in Schedule 5 to this notice, will be revoked.
- 4. The prohibitions referred to in paragraph 3(a) and (b) above will not apply in respect of anything done with the permission or at the direction of a police constable in uniform or in certain circumstances, e.g., the picking up or setting down of passengers; the carrying out of statutory powers or duties; the taking in of petrol, etc., from roadside petrol stations; to licensed street traders, etc. The usual exemption relating to vehicles displaying a disabled person's "Orange/Blue Badge" will apply. 5. The general effect of the "Restriction of Stopping on Bus Stops" Order will be to:
- (a) amend the Brent (Restriction of Waiting on Bus Stops) (No. 1) 1974, so as to revoke the existing Bus Stop Clearway Restrictions in the length of street specified in Schedule 6 to this notice;
- (b) amend the Brent (Restriction of Stopping on Bus Stops) (No. 3) Order 1999, so that the restrictions on stopping by vehicles imposed by that Order will apply "at any time" in the length of street specified in Schedule 6 to this notice.
- 6. The prohibition referred to in sub-paragraph 5(b) above will not apply to anything done with the permission or at the direction of a police constable in uniform or in accordance with any restriction or requirement indicated by traffic signs placed on the highway by or on behalf of the Metropolitan Police.
- 7. The general effect of the "Free Parking Places" Order will be to revoke the free parking place in Chamberlayne Road.
- 8. A copy of each of the Orders, which will come into operation on 14th May 2001, of the above-mentioned Orders of 1974, 1979 and 1999 (and of the Orders which have amended those Orders) can be inspected during normal office hours on Mondays to Fridays inclusive until the end of 6 weeks from the date on which the Orders were made at:
- (a) The One Stop Shop, Brent Town Hall, Forty Lane, Wembley, Middlesex HA9 9HX; and
- (b) The One Stop Shop, Brent House, 349-357 High Road, Wembley, Middlesex HA9 6BZ.
- 9. Copies of the Orders may be purchased from the address mentioned in paragraph 8(b) above.
- 10. Any person desiring to question the validity of any of the Orders or of any provision contained therein on the grounds that it is not within the relevant powers of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, or that any of the relevant requirements thereof or of any relevant regulations made thereunder has not been complied with in relation to any of the Orders may, within 6 weeks of the date on which the Orders were made, make application for the purpose to the High Court.
- S. Kamath, Deputy Director of Environmental Services (the Officer appointed for this purpose).

#### SCHEDULE 1

"Pay and Display" Parking Places (Max: Stay 2 hours)

Buller Road, Chamberlayne Road, Kilburn Lane and Warfield Road.
SCHEDULE 2.

"Pay and Display" Parking Places (Max: Stay 4 hours), Business and Resident Parking Places

Banister Road, Chamberlayne Road, Kilburn Lane and Warfield Road. SCHEDULE 3

Resident Parking Places

Bayford Road, Berens Road, Buller Road, Compton Road, Halstow Road, Pember Road, Rainham Road, Regent Street, Wakeham Road, Warfield Road and Wellington Road.

#### SCHEDULE 4

Streets eligible for the issue of permits

Banister Road, Bayford Road, Berens Road, Buller Road, Chamberlayne Road (from Kilburn Lane to the north-western boundary of the railway bridge), Compton Road, Halstow Road, Harrow Road, (from College Road to Kilburn Lane), Kilburn Lane (from Banister Road to Harrow Road), Pember Road, Rainham Road, Regent Street, Wakeman Road, Warfield Road and Wellington Road.

Waiting Restrictions

Banister Road, Bayford Road, Berens Road, Buller Road, Chamberlayne Road, Compton Road, Halstow Road, Harrow Road, Kilburn Lane, Pember Road, Rainham Road, Regent Street, Wakeham Road, Warfield Road and Wellington Road.

SCHEDULE 6

Bus Stop Clearway (24 hours)

 $\it Kilburn \, Lane$ , the west side, from Nos. 1 and 3 Kilburn Lane northward for 19.00 metres.

30th April 2001. (522)

## London Borough of Brent

# THE BRENT (PRESCRIBED ROUTES) (NO. 2) TRAFFIC ORDER 2001

Notice is hereby given that the Council of the London Borough of Brent, on 30th April 2001, made the above-mentioned Order under sections 6 and 124 of, and Part IV of Schedule 9, to the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, as amended by section 8 of and Part 1 of Schedule 5 to the Local Government Act 1985;

- 2. The general effect of the Order will be to:
- (a) prohibit all vehicles except pedal cycles from entering or proceeding or waiting in the cycle lanes to be situated in:
- (i) Chamberlayne Road, fronting Nos. 21 to 30 Chamberlayne Road and linking Dagmar Gardens/Station Terrace with Chamberlayne Road:
- (ii) High Road, Wembley, fronting No. 365 and 420 to 426 High Road, Wembley;
- (iii) Palermo Road, between No. 118 Palermo Road and its junction with Wrottesley Road;
- (iv) Bathurst Gardens, between the south-western wall of St. Marks Church and the roundabout situated at its junction with All Souls Avenue and Wrottesley Road;
- (v) Bathurst Gardens, between the south-westernmost wall of No. 85 College Road and its junction with College Road;
- (vi) Point Place, between Argenta Way and No. 19 Derek Avenue;
- (b) revoke and re-enact the Brent (Prescribed Routes) (No. 5) Traffic Order 1987 so that the one-way working in Bathurst Gardens will now apply:
- (i) from west to east, between the roundabout situated at the junction of All Souls Avenue and Wrottesley Road and the south-western wall of St. Marks Church, excluding pedal cycles in the cycle lane proceeding east to west:
- (ii) from west to east, between, the south-westernmost wall of No. 85 College Road and the junction with College Road, excluding pedal cycles in the cycle lane proceeding east to west;
- (c) revoke and re-enact the Brent (Prescribed Route) Traffic Order 1972 so that the one-way working in Palermo Road will now apply from east to west, between its junction with Wrottesley Road and the party wall of Nos. 118 and 120 Palermo Road, excluding pedal cycles in the cycle lane proceeding west to east;
- 3. A copy of the Order, which will come into operation on 14th May 2001 and maps of the relevant areas can be inspected during normal office hours on Mondays to Fridays inclusive, until the end of 6 weeks from the date on which the Order was made at:
- (a) The One Stop Shop, Brent Town Hall, Forty Lane, Wembley, Middlesex HA9 9HX; and
- (b) The One Stop Shop, Brent House, 349-357 High Road, Wembley, Middlesex HA9 6BZ;
- 4. Copies of the Order may be purchased from the address mentioned in paragraph 3(b) above;
- 5. Any person desiring to question the validity of the Order or of any provision contained therein on the grounds that it is not within the relevant powers of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, or that any of the relevant requirements thereof, or of any relevant regulations made thereunder has not been complied with in relation to the Order may,

within 6 weeks of the date on which the Order was made, make application for the purpose to the High Court.

S. Kamath, Deputy Director of Environment Services (The officer appointed for this purpose).

30th April 2001. (521)

## London Borough of Haringey

# THE HARINGEY (WAITING AND LOADING RESTRICTION) (SPECIAL PARKING AREA) (AMENDMENT NO. ) ORDER 2001

Notice is hereby given that the Council of the London Borough of Haringey, hereinafter called the Council, propose to make the above-mentioned Order under sections 6 and 124 of, and Part IV of Schedule 9 to, the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, as amended by the Local Government Act 1985 and the Road Traffic Act 1991.

2. The general effect of the Waiting and Loading Restriction Order would be to further amend the Haringey (Waiting and Loading Restriction) (Special Parking Area) (No. 1) Order 1994 so that waiting by vehicles would be prohibited along a section of Shelbourne Road between Nos. 152 to 156 and Nos. 165 to 167.

Details of exemptions for certain vehicles and persons are contained in the Original Order of 1994.

- 3. A copy of the proposed Order, of the above-mentioned Order of 1994 (and Orders which have previously amended that Order, where applicable), of the Council's statement of reasons for making the Order and a plan showing the locations and effects of the Order may be inspected during a period of 21 days from the date on which this notice is published, during normal office working hours at:
- (i) Hornsey Town Hall, The Broadway, Crouch End, Hornsey N.8.

Any person desiring to object to the proposed Order or make other representation should send a statement in writing of either their objection and the ground thereof or of their representation to the Traffic Management Group, Room 112, Hornsey Town Hall, The Broadway, Crouch End, London N8 9JJ, within 21 days of the date on which this notice is published.

A. Constantinides, (the officer appointed for this purpose)
3rd May 2001. (544)

## London Borough of Haringey

# THE HARINGEY (WAITING AND LOADING RESTRICTION) (SPECIAL PARKING AREA) (AMENDMENT NO. ) ORDER 2001

Notice is hereby given that the Council of the London Borough of Haringey, hereinafter called the Council, propose to make the above-mentioned Order under sections 6 and 124 of, and Part IV of Schedue 9 to the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, as amended by the Local Government Act 1985 and the Road Traffic Act 1991.

The general effect of the Waiting and Loading Restriction Order would be to further amend the Haringey (Waiting and Loading Restriction) (Special Parking Area) (No. 1) Order 1994 so that waiting by vehicles would be prohibited along a section of the St. Ann's Road between Ermine Road and Frinton Road, London N.15.

Details of exemptions for certain vehicles and persons are contained in the Original Order of 1984.

A copy of the proposed Order, of the above-mentioned Order of 1994 (and Orders which have previously amended that Order, where applicable), of the Council's statement of reasons for making the Order and a plan showing the locations and effects of the Order may be inspected during a period of 21 days from the date on which this notice is published, during normal office working hours at:

(i) Hornsey Town Hall, The Broadway, Crouch End, Hornsey, London N.8.

Any person desiring to object to the proposed Order or make other representation should send a statement in writing of either their objection and the ground thereof or of their representation to the Traffic Management Group, Room 112, Hornsey Town Hall, The Broadway, Crouch End, London N8 9JJ, within 21 days of the date on which this notice is published.

A. Constantinides, (the Officer appointed for this purpose)
3rd May 2001. (543)

## London Borough of Haringey

# THE HARINGEY (20 M.P.H. SPEED LIMIT) (NO. 1) ORDER 2001

Notice is hereby given that the Council of the London Borough of Haringey, hereinafter called the Council, on 3rd May 2001, made the above-mentioned Order under sections 84(1)(a) and (2) of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 (as amended).

The general effect of the Order will be that no person shall drive any motor vehicle at a speed exceeding 20 miles per hour on any of the lengths of road specified below:

Barrett Road, Bradley Road, Cumberland Road between its north-western end and its junction with River Park Road, Ranelagh Road, Ringslade Road, Selborne Road, Warberry Road, Watsons Road, Wolseley Road, London N.22.

The above-mentioned requirements will not apply to anything done: (a) with the permission or at the direction of a police constable in uniform;

(b) in accordance with any restriction or requirement indicated by traffic signs placed on the highway by or on behalf of the Metropolitan Police.

A copy of the Order which will come into operation on 4th May 2001 can be inspected until the end of 6 weeks from the date on which the Order was made during normal office working hours at:

Hornsea Town Hall, The Broadway, Crouch End, Hornsey N.8.

Any person desiring to question the validity of the Order or of any provision contained therein on the grounds that it is not within the relevant powers of the Road Traffic Regulation act 1984, or that any of the relevant requirements thereof or of any relevant regulations made thereunder has not been complied with in relation to the Order may, within 6 weeks of the making of the Order, make application for the purpose to the High Court.

A. Constantinides (the Officer appointed for this purpose)
3rd May 2001. (542)

# London Borough of Haringey

# THE HARINGEY (PRESCRIBED ROUTES) (NO. 5) EXPERIMENTAL TRAFFIC ORDER 2001

Notice is hereby given that the Council of the London Borough of Haringey, hereinafter called the Council, on 3rd May 2001, made the above-mentioned Order under section 9 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984.

- 2. The general effect of the Order will be to provide that no person shall cause or permit any vehicle except pedal cycles to enter or to proceed into:
- (i) that length of Cleveland Gardens that lies between a point 25 metres south of the southern kerb line of St. Ann's Road and a point 1.2 metres south of this point;
- (ii) that length of Warwick Gardens that lies between a point 10 metres south of the southern kerb line of St. Ann's Road and a point 1 metre south of this point.
- 3. A copy of the Order will come into operation on 14th May 2001, and a statement of the Council's reasons for making the Order can be inspected until the end of 12 months from the date on which the Order was made between 9 a.m. and 4.45 p.m. on Mondays to Fridays inclusive at: Traffic Management Section, Room 112 Hornsey Town Hall, The Broadway, Crouch End, Hornsey N8 9JJ.
- 4. Further information may be obtained by telephoning the Traffic Management Section on 0208 489 1216 and copies of the Order may be obtained from the Traffic Management Section, Room 112 Hornsey Town Hall, The Broadway, Crouch End, Hornsey N8 9JJ.
- 5. The Order provides that in pursuance of section 10(2) of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, the Director of Environmental Services of the London Borough of Haringey, or some person authorised in that behalf by him, may if it appears to him or that person, essential in the interests of the expeditions, convenient and safe movement of traffic or for preserving or improving the amenities of the area through which any road affected by the Order runs, modify or suspend the Order of any provision thereof.
- 6. If the provisions of the Order continue in operation for a period of not less than 6 months, the Council will consider in due course whether the provisions of the Order should be reproduced and continue in force indefinitely by means of an Order under section 6 of the said Act of 1984. Persons desiring to object to the making of the Order under section 6 of the said Act of 1984 for the purpose of such reproduction and continuation in force may, within the aforementioned period of 6 months (i.e. by 14th November 2001) send a statement in writing of their objection and the grounds of that objection to the Traffic Management

Section, Room 112, Hornsey Town Hall, The Broadway, Crouch End N8 911

7. Any person desiring to question the validity of the Order on the ground that it is not within the relevant powers of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 or that any of the relevant requirements thereof or if any relevant regulations made thereunder has not been complied with in relation to the Order may, within 6 weeks of the date on which the Order was made, make application for the purpose to the High Court.

A. Constantinides, (the Officer appointed for this purpose)

3rd May 2001. (541)

## London Borough of Haringey

## THE HARINGEY (FREE PARKING PLACES) (DISABLED PERSONS) (SPECIAL PARKING AREA) (AMENDMENT NO. 32)

Notice is hereby given that the Council of the London Borough of Haringey, hereinafter called the Council, on 3rd May 2001, made the above-mentioned Order under sections 6 and 124 of and Part IV of Schedule 9 to the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, as amended by the Local Government Act 1985 and the Road Traffic Act 1991.

- 2. The general effect of the Disabled Persons Order will be to further amend the Haringey (Free Parking Places) (Disabled Persons) (Special Parking Area) (No. 1) Order 1994 so that non-Orange Badge holders will be prohibited from parking in designated disabled bays located on: Broadwater Road, Clarence Road, Clonmell Road, Connaught Road, Dongola Road, Dunloe Avenue, Ferndale Road, Gisburn Road, Marlborough Road, Marquis Road, Mount Pleasant Road, Oakfield Road, North View Road, Rowley Road, Sperling Road, Winchelsea Road. Details of exemptions for certain vehicles are contained in the Original Order of 1994.
- 3. A copy of the Order, which will come into operation on 4th May 2001, of the above-mentioned Order of 1994 (and Orders which have previously amended that Order, where applicable), of the Council's statement of reasons for making the Order and a plan showing the locations and effects of the Order may be inspected during a period of 6 weeks from the date on which the Order was made, during normal office working hours at:
- (i) Hornsey Town Hall, The Broadway, Crouch End, Hornsey N.8.
- 4. Any person desiring to question the validity of the Order or of any provision contained therein on the grounds that it is not within the relevant powers of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, or that any of the relevant requirements thereof or of any relevant regulations made thereunder has not been complied with in relation to the Order may, within 6 weeks of the making of the Order, make application for the purpose in the High Court.

A. Constantinides, (the Officer appointed for this purpose) 3rd May 2001.

## London Borough of Merton

THE MERTON (WAITING RESTRICTIONS) (ALL ENGLAND **CLUB TENNIS ÉVENT DAYS) ORDER 200** 

THE MERTON (PRESCRIBED ROUTES) (ALL ENGLAND **CLUB TENNIS EVENT DAYS) ORDER 200** 

THE MERTON (PRESCRIBED ROUTES NO. 60) AMENDMENT NO. 1) ORDER 200

#### ALL ENGLAND CLUB TENNIS EVENT DAYS

Notice is hereby given that the Council of the London Borough of Merton, after consulting the Commissioner of Police of the Metropolis, propose to make the above-mentioned Orders under section 6 of the Road Traffic Regulations Act 1984.

The general effects of the Orders will be to introduce the following restrictions, applying on tennis event days at the All England Lawn Tennis Club:

- (a) to introduce waiting restrictions operating at the times indicated, on the roads detailed in Schedule 1 to this notice;
- (b) to introduce one way working during the times indicated, or until normal traffic operations can be resumed, on the roads detailed in Schedule 2 to this notice:
- (c) to amend the London Borough of Merton (Prescribed Routes)
- (No. 60) Traffic Order 1990 so that the following item be added: "6(d) to any person which causes a public service vehicle which is operating a Special Service from the All England Lawn Tennis Club and Wimbledon Station during a tennis event, as it relates to Schedule 6".

Where a parking attendant, traffic warden or police constable is of the opinion that any of the provisions contained in these Orders have been contravened or not complied with he may, under the provisions of the Road Traffic Act 1991 and the Removal and Disposal of Vehicles Regulations 1986:

- (i) place a clamp on the vehicle or
- (ii) remove or cause the vehicle to be removed.

Exemptions to 2(a) above are provided in the Order to permit vehicles to wait:

- (a) to enable passengers to board or alight and to load or unload their personal luggage;
- (b) if they are being used to maintain the road or the services therein or by local authorities or the Post Office in pursuance to statutory powers and duties:
- (c) if they are buses waiting on the authorised stands;
- (d) if they are taxis waiting on the authorised ranks;
- (e) if they are being used for fire brigade, police or ambulance purposes. A copy of the draft Orders, the Council's statement of reasons and a plan of the area affected by the Orders can be inspected during normal office hours on Mondays to Fridays in the main reception, Merton Civic Centre, London Road, Morden, Surrey.

The Council welcomes the views of both those for and against the proposal and asks that they respond in writing to The Director of Environmental Services, Ref. SGE, at the Merton Civic Centre, London Road, Morden, Surrey SM4 5DX, no later than 25th May 2001.

R. Rawes, Director of Environmental Services, Merton Civic Centre, London Road, Morden, Surrey SM4 5DX.

Waiting restrictions

Between 7 a.m. and 9.30 p.m. daily:

Church Road, between St. Mary's Road to the borough boundary with London Borough of Wandsworth;

Somerset Road, between Church Road and Newstead Way.

Between 8.30 a.m. and 9.30 p.m. daily:

Alan Road; Arthur Road, between St. Mary's Road and Lambourne Avenue; Atherton Drive; Bathgate Road; Belvedere Avenue, the west side; Belvedere Grove, the north side; Burghley Road; Calonne Road; Cannizaro Road; Church Road, between St. Mary's Road to High Street, Wimbledon; Currie Hill Close; High Street, Wimbledon; Horne Park Road, between the western junction with Arthur Road to a point 200 metres north of that junction; Lambourne Avenue, between its junction with Arthur Road and 15 metres north of that junction; Lampton House Close, between its junction with Parkside Gardens and a point 50 metres east of that junction.

Leopold Road; Lincoln Avenue, north and west sides; Mansel Road: (a) between its junction with Raymond Road and a point 10 metres east of that iunction:

(b) between its junction with Wimbledon Hill Road and a point 10 metres west of that junction;

Marryat Place; Marryat Road; Newstead Way; Parkside, between Queensmere Road and High Street, Wimbledon; Parkside Avenue, between Parkside and Margin Drive; Parkside Gardens; Peek Crescent; Queensmere Close; Queensmere Road; Rectory Orchard; St. Mary's Road; Seymour Road; Somerset Road, between Newstead Way and Parkside; Southside Common, to include the area joining Murray Road; The Green; Welford Place; Westside Common, between Cannizaro Road and Woodhayes Road; Woodhayes Road; Worple Road, between Wimbledon Hill Road and a point 30 metres east of Raymond Road.

SCHEDULE 2

(540)

One way working

From 8.30 a.m. to 9.30 p.m.:

Burghley Road, south to north between Church Road and Marryat

Church Road, north to south between Burghley Road and High Street, Wimbledon;

Marryat Road, west to east;

Somerset Road, north to south between Marryat Road and Church

From 4 p.m. to 9.30 p.m.

Church Road, north to south between Somerset Road and Burghley Road.

3rd May 2001. (520)

## London Borough of Redbridge

# THE REDBRIDGE (WAITING AND LOADING RESTRICTION) (AMENDMENT NO. 4) ORDER 2001, CASTLETON ROAD, GOODMAYES

Notice is hereby given that the Council of the London Borough of Redbridge, after consultation with the Commissioner of Police of the Metropolis, made the above-mentioned Order on 30th April 2001, in exercise of the powers conferred by sections 6, 124 and Part IV of Schedule 9 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984.

2. The general effect of the Order which will come into operation on 14th May 2001, will be to amend the Redbridge (Waiting and Loading Restriction) Order 1993 on a permanent basis by extending the existing "at any time" waiting restrictions in Castleton Road to protect the access and egress points which are being obstructed by indiscriminate parking.

parking.
3. Copies of the Order, of the Order mentioned in paragraph 2 above, together with a plan of the area and the Council's statement of reasons for making the Order may be inspected between 9 a.m. and 4.30 p.m., Mondays to Fridays at the Information Centre, Lynton House, 255-259 High Road, Ilford, Essex, until 12th June 2001.

4. Any person wishing to question the validity of the Order or of any provisions contained therein on the grounds that it is not within the relevant powers of the Road Traffic Regulations Act 1984 or that any of the relevant requirements thereof or of any relevant regulations made thereunder have not been complied with in relation to the Order may, within 6 weeks of the date on which the Order was made, make application for the purpose to the High Court.

H. Chottin, Chief Legal Officer and Solicitor to the Council Town Hall, High Road, Ilford, Essex IG1 1DD 3rd May 2001.

## London Borough of Sutton

THE SUTTON (PRESCRIBED ROUTE) (BUS LANE) (NO. ) ORDER 200 [REFERENCE: PR322]

# RELATING TO CROWN ROAD, LODGE ROAD, ROSE HILL AND THROWLEY WAY

Notice is hereby given that the Council of the London Borough of Sutton proposes to make the above-mentioned Order under sections 6 and 7(1) of and Part IV of Schedule 9 to the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, as amended by the Local Government Act 1985 and the Road Traffic Act 1991.

The principal objective of this Order is to facilitate the use of camera technology as part of the enforcement regime in bus lanes.

The general effect of this Order will be to introduce new restrictions which will prevent any person from causing or permitting any vehicle from being in the bus lanes specified in the Schedule to this Notice (other than permitted types or classes of vehicles and those which are exempted in certain circumstances).

The Order does not alter the extent, times of operation or types or classes of permitted vehicles in any bus lane.

Full details of the proposal are contained in the following documents: (a) the draft Order, and (b) the Council's statement of reasons for making the Order.

These may be examined at: Civic Offices, St. Nicholas Way, Sutton, between 9 a.m. and 5 p.m., Mondays to Fridays; and Environment and Leisure, 24 Denmark Road, Carshalton, between 9 a.m. and 5 p.m., Mondays to Fridays.

Further information may be obtained by telephoning the Construction and Property Consultancy on 020 8770 6445.

If you wish to object to the proposed Order, you should send a statement in writing including the grounds for your objection and quoting Ref. PR322 to the address given below by 1st June 2001.

Persons objecting to the proposed Order should be aware that, in view of the Local Government (Access to Information) Act 1985, this Council would be legally obliged to make any comments received in response to this Notice open to public inspection, if requested.

B. Madge, Strategic Director of Environment and Leisure
 Construction and Property Consultancy, London Borough of Sutton,
 24 Denmark Road, Carshalton, Surrey SM5 2JG

#### SCHEDULE

(restrictions which will prevent any person from causing or permitting any vehicle from being in the bus lanes)

Crown Road; Lodge Road, Sutton Rose Hill; and Throwley Way. 2nd May 2001. (517

## Wandsworth Borough Council

THE WANDSWORTH (FREE PARKING PLACE) (DISABLED PERSONS) (NO. 4) ORDER 2001

#### DISABLED PERSON'S PARKING PLACE

#### WILLOW TREE CLOSE, LONDON S.W.18

Notice is hereby given that the Council of the London Borough of Wandsworth, on 1st May 2001, made the above Order under section 6 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, as amended by the Local Government Act 1985 and the Road Traffic Act 1991.

The general effect of the Order will be to designate a parking place for the leaving of disabled persons' vehicles displaying a disabled person's badge (commonly referred to as "the orange (or blue) badge") for any period without charge in the southern arm of Willow Tree Close.

Copies of the Order, which will come into operation on 8th May 2001, and of documents giving more detailed particulars of the Order, can be inspected during normal office hours on Mondays to Fridays inclusive until the end of six weeks from the date on which the Order was made in The Concourse, The Town Hall, Wandsworth High Street, London SW18 2PU.

Copies of the Order may be obtained from Engineering Services, Department of Technical Services at the address given below (telephone 020-8871 6660).

Any person desiring to question the validity of the Order or of any provision contained in it on the grounds that it is not within the relevant powers of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, or that any of the relevant requirements of that Act or of any relevant regulations made under that Act have not been complied with in relation to the Order may, within six weeks from the date on which the Order was made, make application for the purpose to the High Court.

 $G.\ K.\ Jones,$  Chief Executive and Director of Administration Town Hall, Wandsworth SW18 2PU.

3rd May 2001. (508)

## Wandsworth Borough Council

THE WANDSWORTH (LOADING BAY) (NO. 1) ORDER 2001

(878)

THE WANDSWORTH (SHORT TERM PARKING PLACE) (NO. 1) ORDER 2001

THE WANDSWORTH (WAITING AND LOADING RESTRICTION) (SPECIAL PARKING AREAS) (AMENDMENT NO. 72) ORDER 2001

# LOADING BAY AND SHORT TERM PARKING PLACE IN WIMBLEDON ROAD, LONDON S.W.17

Notice is hereby given that the Council of the London Borough of Wandsworth, on 1st May 2001, made the above Orders under section 6 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, as amended by the Local Government Act 1985 and the Road Traffic Act 1991.

The general effect of the Orders will be to designate a loading bay and a short term parking place (maximum stay one hour) in Wimbledon Road on the south-east side outside Nos. 1 to 19 Wimbledon Road, to operate on Mondays to Saturdays between 9.30 a.m. and 5.30 p.m. Waiting restrictions will also be provided for safety reasons at the junctions of Wimbledon Road with Burfield Close and Hazelhurst Pood

Copies of the Orders, which will come into operation on 8th May 2001, and of documents giving more detailed particulars of the Orders can be inspected during normal office hours on Mondays to Fridays inclusive until the end of six weeks from the date on which the Orders were made in The Concourse, The Town Hall, Wandsworth High Street, London SW18 2PU.

Copies of the Orders may be obtained from Engineering Services, Department of Technical Services at the address given below (telephone 020-8871 6660).

Any person desiring to question the validity of the Orders or of any provision contained in it on the grounds that it is not within the relevant powers of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, or that any of the relevant requirements of that Act or of any relevant regulations made under that Act have not been complied with in relation to the Orders may, within six weeks from the date on which the Orders were made, make application for the purpose to the High Court.

G. K. Jones, Chief Executive and Director of Administration Town Hall, Wandsworth SW18 2PU.

3rd May 2001. (507)

## City of Westminster

THE CITY OF WESTMINSTER (FREE PARKING PLACE) (DISABLED PERSONS) (NO. ) ORDER 200

THE CITY OF WESTMINSTER (FREE PARKING PLACE) (DIPLOMATIC MISSIONS) (REVOCATION NO. ) ORDER 200

#### GREAT PORTLAND STREET

Notice is hereby given that the Westminster City Council propose to make the above-mentioned Orders under section 6, 45, 46, 49 and 124 of and Part IV of Schedule 9 to the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, as amended by the Local Government Act 1985.

The general effect of the Disabled Persons' Parking Place Order would be to:

- (a) provide a disabled persons' parking place on the east side of Great Portland Street, near its junction with Market Place;
- (b) that the vehicles which may be left in the disabled persons' parking place shall be those displaying a disabled persons' badge issued by any local authority (commonly referred to as "the blue badge") and that they may be left without charge;
- (c) that the parking place would operate at all times and be subject to a maximum stay of 4 hours between 8.30 a.m. and 6.30 p.m. on Mondays to Fridays.

The general effect of the Diplomatic Missions Revocation Order would be to remove a redundant diplomatic parking place from the east side of Great Portland Street.

The proposed Orders and other documents giving more detailed particulars of the Orders are available for inspection between 9 a.m. and 5 p.m., on Mondays to Fridays inclusive, at Parkman Ltd., Third Floor, Mountbarrow House, 6-20 Elizabeth Street, London SW1W 9RB, until 6 weeks have elapsed from the date on which either the Orders are made or the Council decide not to make the Orders.

Further information may be obtained by telephoning the Department of Planning and Transportation, telephone number 020 7641 1956.

Any objections or other representations about the proposed Orders should be sent in writing to the Council's agents, Parkman Ltd., Third Floor, Mountbarrow House, 6-20 Elizabeth Street, London SW1W 9RB, quoting Ref. 22453/WES1504/ORD/2519/JP until the expiration of a period of 21 days from the date on which this notice is published. All objections must specify the grounds on which they are made.

C. Powell, Director of Planning and Transportation (the officer appointed for this purpose).

3rd May 2001. (502)

## City of Westminster

THE CITY OF WESTMINSTER (PARKING PLACE) (NO. 35) ORDER 2001

THE CITY OF WESTMINSTER (FREE PARKING PLACE) (DIPLOMATIC MISSIONS) (NO. 6) ORDER 2001

# THE CITY OF WESTMINSTER (RESTRICTION OF BUSES) (TERMINAL PERMIT AREA) (NO. 4) ORDER 2001

Notice is hereby given that Westminster City Council, on 2nd May 2001, made the above-mentioned Orders under sections 6, 45, 46, 49 and 124 of and Part IV of Schedule 9 to the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, as amended by the Local Government Act 1985.

The Orders continue in force indefinitely the provisions of certain experimental traffic Orders which came into force in November 1999, in connection with the introduction of Red Route controls. The general effect of the Orders was to:

- (a) relocate a diplomatic parking place in Chester Street;
- (b) relocate a terminal point for a sightseeing tour bus in Victoria Street; and
- (c) shorten a "pay and display" parking place in Bressenden Place.

The Orders, which will come into force on 5th May 2001, and other documents giving more detailed particulars of the Orders are available for inspection between 9 a.m. and 5 p.m., on Mondays to Fridays inclusive, at Parkman Ltd., Mountbarrow House, 6-20 Elizabeth Street, London SW1W 9RB, until 13th June 2001.

Any person desiring to question the validity of any of the Orders or of any provision contained therein on the grounds that it is not within the relevant powers of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, or that any of the relevant requirements thereof or of any relevant regulations made

thereunder has not been complied with in relation to the Orders may make application for the purpose to the High Court by 13th June 2001.

C. Powell, Director of Planning and Transportation (the officer appointed for this purpose).

3rd May 2001. (545)

# City of Westminster

THE CITY OF WESTMINSTER (PARKING PLACE) (NO. ) ORDER  $200\,$ 

THE CITY OF WESTMINSTER (DOCTOR PARKING PLACE) (NO.  $\,$  ) ORDER 200

#### LYONS PLACE

Notice is hereby given that the Westminster City Council propose to make the above-mentioned Orders under sections 45, 46, 49 and 124 of and Part IV of Schedule 9 to the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 as amended by the Local Government Act 1985.

The general effect of the Parking Place Order would be to:

- (a) redesignate south-eastwards a certain residents' parking place on the north-east side of Lyons Place, near its junction with Fisherton Street:
- (b) in respect of the residents' parking place, the classes of vehicles for which it would be available, the hours during which it would operate and all the time limits during which the vehicles may be left in the parking place would remain unchanged.

The general effect of the Doctor Parking Place Order would be to:

- (a) introduce a doctor parking place on the north-east side of Lyons Place by Aberdeen Place;
- (b) provide that the doctor parking place would be in operation between 8 a.m. and 8 p.m. throughout the week and that the charge for the permit for the use of the parking place would be £90 and that the permit would be valid for 12 months.

The vehicles which may be left in the doctor parking place would be those displaying a valid permit issued by the Westminster City Council in connection with the medical practice at No. 500 Edgware Road.

The proposed Orders and other documents giving more detailed particulars of the Orders, are available for inspection between 9 a.m. and 5 p.m. on Mondays to Fridays inclusive at Parkman Ltd., Third Floor, Mountbarrow House, 6-20 Elizabeth Street, London SW1W 9RB, until 6 weeks have elapsed from the date on which either the Orders are made or the Council decide not to take the Orders.

Further information may be obtained by telephoning Department of Planning and Transportation, telephone number 020 7641 1956.

Any objections or other representations about either of the proposed Orders should be sent in writing to the Council's agents, Parkman Ltd., Third Floor, Mountbarrow House, 6-20 Elizabeth Street, London SW1W 9RB, quoting Ref. 22453/WES/1504/ORD/2507/JP, until the expiration of a period of 21 days from the date on which this notice is published. All objections must specify the grounds on which they are made.

C. Powell, Director of Planning and Transportation (the officer appointed for this purpose).

3rd May 2001. (501)

#### City of Westminster

THE CITY OF WESTMINSTER (WAITING AND LOADING RESTRICTION) (AMENDMENT NO. ) ORDER 200

#### RANDOLPH CRESCENT

Notice is hereby given that the Westminster City Council propose to make the above-mentioned Order under sections 6 and 124 and Part IV of Schedule 9 to the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 as amended by the Local Government Act 1985.

The general effect of the Order would be to further amend the City of Westminster (Waiting and Loading Restriction) Order 1976, so that in the length of the street specified in the Schedule to this notice, the hours during which the existing prohibition applies on:

- (a) waiting by vehicles (otherwise than for the purpose of delivering or collecting goods or loading or unloading a vehicle) would be changed so that it would apply at any time;
- (b) waiting by vehicles for more than 20 minutes in the same place for the purpose of delivering or collecting goods or loading or unloading a vehicle would be changed so that it would apply between 11 a.m. and 6.30 p.m. throughout the week.

The Order, and other documents giving more detailed particulars of the Order are available for inspection between 9 a.m. and 5 p.m., Mondays to Fridays inclusive at Parkman Ltd., Mountbarrow House, 6-20 Elizabeth Street, London SW1W 9RB, until 6 weeks have elapsed from the date on which either the Order is made or the Council decides not to make the Order

Further information may be obtained by telephoning the Department of Planning and Transportation, telephone number 020 7641 1956.

Any objections or other representations about the proposed Order should be sent in writing to the Council's agents, Parkman Ltd., Mountbarrow House, 6-20 Elizabeth Street, London SW1W 9RB, quoting Ref. 22453/WES1504/ORD/2521/NJ until the expiration of a period of 21 days from the date on which this notice is published. All objections must specify the grounds on which they are made

C. Powell, Director of Planning and Transportation (the officer appointed for this purpose).

SCHEDULE

Randolph Crescent, the east side, between a point 20 metres north of the common boundary of Nos. 24 and 26 Randolph Crescent and point 27-3 metres north of that common boundary.

3rd May 2001.

## City of Westminster

#### THE CITY OF WESTMINSTER (PRESCRIBED ROUTES) (NO. ) TRAFFIC ORDER 200

#### STANFORD STREET/UDALL STREET

Notice is hereby given that Westminster City Council propose to make the above-mentioned Order under section 6 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, as amended by the Local Government Act 1985. The general effect of the Order would be to impose one-way working for vehicles (from north-east to south-west) in the following lengths of

(a) Stanford Street, between a point 16 metres north-east of the north-eastern kerb-line of Vauxhall Bridge Road and a point 10 metres northeast of that kerb-line; and

(b) Udall Street, between Vincent Square and a point 6.5 metres northeast of the north-eastern kerb-line of Vauxhall Bridge Road.

(Note. A separate Order would be made by Transport for London, being the traffic authority for GLA side roads, to impose one-way working (from north-east to south-west) in the remaining lengths of Stanford Street and Udall Street which lie at the junction of Vauxhall Bridge Road. The Order would also revoke the existing banned right turns from Vauxhall Bridge Road into Stanford Street and Udall Street.)

The Order, and other documents giving more detailed particulars of the Order, are available for inspection between 9 a.m. and 5 p.m., on Mondays to Fridays inclusive, at Parkman Ltd., Mountbarrow House, 6-20 Elizabeth Street, London SW1W 9RB, until 6 weeks have elapsed from the date on which either the Order is made or the Council decides not to make the Order.

Further information may be obtained by telephoning the Council's agents, Parkman Ltd., telephone number (020) 7761 1418.

Any objections or other representations about the proposed Order should be sent in writing to the Council's agents, Parkman Ltd., Mountbarrow House, 6-20 Elizabeth Street, London SWIW 9RB, quoting Ref. 25173/WES1708/ORD/2535 until the expiration of a period of 21 days from the date on which this notice is published. All objections must specify the grounds on which they are made

C. Powell, Director of Planning and Transportation (the Officer appointed for this purpose).

26th April 2001. (504)

## City of Westminster

#### THE CITY OF WESTMINSTER (FREE PARKING PLACE) (DISABLED PERSONS) (PERMIT PARKING PLACES) (NO. 15) **ORDER 2001**

Notice is hereby given that the Westminster City Council, on 2nd May 2001, made the above-mentioned Order under sections 6, 45, 46, 49 and 124 of, and Part IV of Schedule 9 to the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, as amended by the Local Government Act 1985.

The general effect of the Disabled Person's Permit Parking Place Order will be to provide a disabled persons' personal permit parking place for one vehicle on the west side of Huxley Street which will be available for the use of vehicles which display a Westminster disabled permit issued in respect of that parking place without charge or time limit.

The Order and other documents giving more detailed particulars of the Order are available for inspection between 9 a.m. and 5 p.m., on Mondays to Fridays inclusive, at Parkman Ltd., Third Floor, Mountbarrow House, 6-20 Elizabeth Street, London SW1W 9RB, until 15th June 2001

The Disabled Person's Permit Parking Place Order will come into force for the purpose of the placing of traffic signs, etc. on 4th May 2001, and for all other purposes on 7th May 2001.

Any person desiring to question the validity of the Order or of any provision contained therein on the grounds that it is not within the relevant powers of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, or that any of the relevant requirements thereof or of any relevant regulations made thereunder has not been complied with in relation to the Order may make application for the purpose to the High Court by 15th June 2001.

C. Powell, Director of Planning and Transportation (the Officer appointed for this purpose).

3rd May 2001. (505)

## City of Westminster

THE CITY OF WESTMINSTER (FREE PARKING PLACE) (DISABLED PERSONS) (PERMIT PARKING PLACES) (NO. 16) **ORDER 2001** 

#### KILRAVOCK STREET

Notice is hereby given that the Westminster City Council on 2nd May 2001, made the above-mentioned Order under sections 6, 45, 46, 49 and 124 of and Part IV of Schedule 9 to the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, as amended by the Local Government Act 1985

The general effect of the Disabled Person's Permit Parking Order will be to provide a disabled passenger personal permit parking place for one vehicle on the south side of Kilravock Street which will be available for the use of vehicles which display a Westminster disabled permit issued in respect of that parking place without charge or time limit.

The Order and other documents giving more detailed particulars of the Order are available for inspection between 9 a.m. and 5 p.m. on Monday to Fridays inclusive at Parkman Ltd., Third Floor, Mountbarrow House, 6-20 Elizabeth Street, London SW1W 9RB, until 15th June 2001

The Disabled Person's Permit Parking Place Order will come into force for the purpose of the placing of traffic signs, etc. on 4th May 2001, and for all other purposes on 7th May 2001.

Any person desiring to question the validity of the Order or of any provision contained therein on the grounds that it not within the relevant powers of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, or that any of the relevant requirements thereof or of any relevant regulations made thereunder has not been complied with in relation to the Order may make application for the purpose to the High Court by 15th June 2001.

C. Powell, Director of Planning and Transportation (the officer appointed for this (purpose).

3rd May 2001. (506)

## Transport for London

#### **ROAD TRAFFIC REGULATION ACT 1984**

#### THE A4202 GLA ROAD (CITY OF WESTMINSTER) (BUS PRIORITY) TRAFFIC ORDER 2001

Transport for London, hereby gives notice that on 3rd May 2000, it made this Order, under section 6 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act

The general nature and effect of which will be to:

(a) continue in force the provisions of City of Westminster (Bus Priority) (No. 1) Experimental Traffic Order 1999, which extended the 7 a.m. to 7 p.m. bus lane on the eastern side of the eastern carriageway of Park Lane so that it started at the south-eastern kerb-line of North Row instead of 33 metres south of Green Street.

The road affected by the Order is Park Lane.

A copy of the Order, a map indicating the location and effect of the Order and copies of any Order revoked, suspended or varied by the Order can be inspected during normal office hours at the offices of: Transport for London, Street Management, Statutory Functions, College House, 27 Great Peter Street, London SW1P 3LN; and One Stop Admin Officer, City of Westminster Council, Traffic Orders City Hall, 62 Victoria Street, London SW1E 6QP.

Applications to the High Court challenging the legality of the Order should be made within 6 weeks of the date on which the Order was made.

P. Heather, Transport for London

Street Management, Windsor House, 50 Victoria Street, London SW1H 0TL.

3rd May 2001. (509)

## Transport for London

# THE A406 GLA ROAD (ENFIELD) RED ROUTE (CLEARWAY) TRAFFIC ORDER 1995 VARIATION ORDER 200

Transport for London gives notice that it intends to make this Order, under section 6 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984.

- 2. The general nature and effect of which will be to vary the existing Red Route Clearway to take account of improvements to the A406 GLA Road (North Circular Road) in the London Borough of Enfield. The variation will add to the Clearway restrictions on various off-slip roads near Silver Street, Fore Street, Montague Road and the Cooksferry Road Roundabout.
- 3. The road affected by the Order is the A406 GLA Road (North Circular Road) in the London Borough of Enfield.
- 4. A copy of the proposed Order (and copies of the Order varied or revoked by this Order), plan and Transport for London's statement of reasons for the proposals can be inspected during normal office hours, for 21 days following the date on which this notice is published, at the offices of Transport for London, College House, Great Peter Street, London SW1P 3LN; and London Borough of Enfield, Civic Centre, Silver Street, Enfield EN1 3XE.
- 5. If you wish to object to the proposed Order please write, giving grounds for the objection, to Transport for London, Street Management, Windsor House, 50 Victoria Street, London SW1H 0TL, quoting Ref. gla/2001/178, to arrive before 1st June 2001.

P. Heather, Transport for London

Street Management, Windsor House, 42-45 Victoria Street, London SW1H 0TL.

3rd May 2001. (5

## Transport for London

# THE A406 GLA ROAD (WALTHAM FOREST) RED ROUTE (CLEARWAY) TRAFFIC ORDER 1995 VARIATION ORDER 200

Transport for London gives notice that it intends to make this Order, under section 6 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984.

- 2. The general nature and effect of which will be to vary the existing Red Route Clearway to take account of improvements to the A406 GLA Road (North Circular Road) in the London Borough of Waltham Forest. The variations will add to the Clearway restrictions by including two off-slip roads and two on-slip roads near Westward Road and the Harbet Road Roundabout.
- 3. The road affected by the Order is the A406 GLA Road (North Circular Road) in the London Borough of Waltham Forest.
- 4. A copy of the proposed Order (and copies of the Order varied or revoked by this Order), plan and Transport for London's statement of reasons for the proposals can be inspected during normal office hours, for 21 days following the date on which this notice is published, at the offices of Transport for London, College House, Great Peter Street, London SW1P 3LN; and London Borough of Waltham Forest, Municipal Offices, 16 The Ridgeway, Chingford, London E4 6PS.
- 5. If you wish to object to the proposed Order please write, giving grounds for the objection, to Transport for London, Street Management, Windsor House, 42H 50 Victoria Street, London SW1H 0TL, quoting Ref. gla/2001/179, to arrive before 29th May 2001.

P. Heather, Transport for London

Street Management, Windsor House, 42-45 Victoria Street, London SW1H 0TL.

3rd May 2001. (511

## Transport for London

#### **ROAD TRAFFIC REGULATION ACT 1984**

# THE A41 GLA ROAD (CAMDEN) (TEMPORARY PROHIBITION OF TRAFFIC) ORDER 2001

Transport for London hereby gives notice that it has made the abovenamed Traffic Order under section 14 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 for the purpose specified in paragraph 2. The effect of the Order is summarised in paragraph 3.

2. The purpose of the Order is to enable works to take place in Frognal Lane at its junction with A41 Finchley Road.

- 3. The effect of the Order will be to prohibit: any northbound vehicle on A41 Finchley Road from turning right into Frognal Lane; and any southbound vehicle on A41 Finchley Road from turning left into Frognal Lane from 0800 hours to 1630 hours on 28th April 2001 and during the same hours on any subsequent Saturday until 12th May 2001. The prohibition will apply only during such times and to such extent as shall from time to time be indicated by traffic signs specified by regulations or authorised under section 64 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984.
- 4. The prohibitions do not apply in respect of:
- (i) a vehicle being used for the purpose of those works or for fire brigade, ambulance or police purposes,
- (ii) anything done with the permission of a police constable in uniform or a traffic warden.
- 5. At such times as the prohibitions are in force alternative routes will be indicated by traffic signs as follows:

A41 Finchley Road northbound traffic will be diverted right into Heath Drive then right into Bracknell Gardens then left into Frognal Lane; A41 Finchley Road southbound traffic will be diverted left into Arkwright Road then left into Frognal then left into Frognal Lane.

P. Brown, Transport for London

Street Management, Windsor House, 42-45 Victoria Street, London SW1H 0TL3rd May 2001. (512)

# **Highways**

# Highways Agency

HIGHWAYS ACT 1980

THE A423 TRUNK ROAD (RYTON-ON-DUNSMORE ROUNDABOUT TO THE A361 SOUTHAM ROAD/A422 HENNEF WAY ROUNDABOUT) (DETRUNKING) ORDER 2001

# THE A361 TRUNK ROAD (SOUTHAM ROAD) (DETRUNKING) ORDER 2001

The Secretary of State for the Environment, Transport and the Regions hereby gives notice that he has made the following Orders:

1. An Order under sections 10 and 12 of the Highways Act 1980 which will provide that a length of the A423 Trunk Road starting from the southern boundary of the Ryton-on-Dunsmore roundabout, but not including the circulatory carriageway, and continuing in a southerly direction for a distance of 35.5 kilometres, through the Districts of Rugby and Stratford-upon-Avon in the county of Warwickshire, and the District of Cherwell in the county of Oxfordshire, and terminating at the northern boundary of the A361 Southam Road/A422 Hennef Way roundabout shall cease to be a Trunk Road and shall be classified as a principal road, from the date on which the Order comes into force.

2. An Order under sections 10 and 12 of the Highways Act 1980 which will provide that a length of the A361 Trunk Road starting from the A361 Southam Road/A422 Hennef Way roundabout, including the circulatory carriageway, and continuing in a southerly direction for a distance of 1,100 metres, through the District of Cherwell in the county of Oxfordshire, and terminating at the northern boundary of the B4100 Castle Street/Warwick Road junction shall cease to be a trunk road and shall be classified as a principal road, from the date on which the Order comes into force.

Copies of each Order and the plans referred to in it have been deposited and may be inspected free of charge at all reasonable hours from 3rd May 2001 until 14th June 2001, or within 6 weeks from the date of first publication of this notice if that period expires later, at the Highways Agency, Project Services Division, Room 5/46A, St. Christopher House, Southwark Street, London SE1 0TE and Project Services Division, Broadway, Broad Street, Birmingham B15 1BL; Warwickshire County Council, Shire Hall, Barrack Street, Warwick, Warwickshire CV34 4SX; Oxfordshire County Council, Speedwell House, Speedwell Street, Oxford OX1 1NE; Stratford-upon-Avon District Council, Planning Department, Elizabeth House, Church Street, Stratford-upon-Avon CV37 6HX; Rugby Borough Council, The Town Hall, Evraux Way, Rugby, Warwickshire CV21 2LB; Cherwell District Council, Bodicote

House, Bodicote, Banbury, Oxfordshire OX15 4AA; Southam Library, High Street, Southam, Leamington Spa CV33 0HB and Banbury Library, Library Manager, Marlborough Road, Banbury, Oxfordshire

Copies of each Order can be purchased through booksellers or direct from government bookshops (The Stationery Office). The A423 Trunk Road (Ryton-on-Dunsmore Roundabout to the A361 Southam Road/A422 Hennef Way Roundabout) (Detrunking) Order 2001 is numbered S.I. 2001/1518(a) and is priced £1.50 and the A361 Trunk Road (Southam Road) (Detrunking) Order 2001 is numbered S.I. 2001/1516 and is also priced £1.50.

Any person aggrieved by an Order mentioned in this notice who desires to question its validity, or the validity of any provision in it, on the ground that:

(a) it is not within the powers of the Highways Act 1980, or

(b) any requirement of that Act or of any regulations made under that Act has not been complied with in relation to that Order,

may apply to the High Court within 6 weeks from the date of first publication of this notice. On such an application the Court may suspend or quash that Order or any provision in it.

G. Rainbow, A Grade 7 Officer in the Highways Agency 19th April 2001. (497)

# Highways Agency

HIGHWAYS ACT 1980

#### THE A15 TRUNK ROAD (NORTH OF THE M180 MOTORWAY JUNCTION 5 INCLUDING THE LINK ROAD TO THE A63 TRUNK ROAD) (DETRUNKING) ORDER 2001

The Secretary of State for the Environment, Transport and the Regions hereby gives notice that he has made the following Order: An Order under sections 10 and 12 of the Highways Act 1980 which

(a) a length of the A15 Trunk Road (approximately 15 kilometres in length) situated within the District of North Lincolnshire between (and including) the roundabout at the M180 junction 5 and a point 120 metres north of Dam Road, Barton-upon-Humber; and

(b) a length of the A15 Trunk Road (approximately 1.4 kilometres in length) between Humber Bridge roundabout and the junction with the road leading to Ferriby Village including Humber Bridge and Humber Fields roundabout.

shall cease to be trunk roads, and shall be classified as principal roads, from the date on which the Order comes into force.

Copies of the Order and the plans referred to in it may be inspected free of charge at all reasonable hours from 3rd May 2001 until 14th June 2001 at the offices of the Highways Agency, c/o Julia Florin, QP/QIM, Room G/44, St. Christopher House, Southwark Street, London SE1 0TE; the Highways Agency, 9th Floor West, City House, New Station Street, Leeds LS1 4UR; at North Lincolnshire Council, Pitwood House, Ashby Road, Scunthorpe DN6 1AB; at East Riding of Yorkshire Council, County Hall, Beverley, HU17 9BA; at Barton-upon-Humber Town Council, Council Office, Assembly Rooms, Queen Street, Bartonupon-Humber; and at Swanland and North Ferriby Parish Council, 14 Church Avenue, North Ferriby, Hull HU14 3BY.

Copies of the Order can be purchased through booksellers or direct from the Stationery Office. It is numbered S.I. 2001/1477 and is priced £1.50. Any person aggrieved by the Order mentioned in this notice who desires to question its validity, or the validity of any provision in it, on the

(a) it is not within the powers of the Highways Act 1980, or

(b) any requirement of that Act or of regulations made under that Act has not been complied with in relation to that Order,

may apply to the High Court within 6 weeks from the date of first publication of this notice. On such an application, the Court may suspend or quash that Order or any provision in it.

The contact for any queries relating to this notice is Richard Kenyon (telephone number 0113 283 5371).

D. Harvey, Highways Agency

26th March 2001. (491)

# **Planning**



# **Town and Country Planning**

Government Office for the North East **TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990, SECTIONS 247** AND 253

NOTICE OF PUBLIC PATH STOPPING-UP ORDER THE CHESTER-LE-STREET DISTRICT (PICKTREE LANE, CHESTER-LE-STREET) PUBLIC PATH STOPPING-UP ORDER

Notice is hereby given that the Secretary of State for the Environment, Transport and the Regions, in exercise of the powers conferred on him by sections 247 and 253 of the Town and Country Planning Act 1990 and all other powers enabling him in that behalf, if planning permission is granted by him for the erection of a double storey building to provide a bail hostel and associated works, proposes to make an Order the effect of which will be to stop up the unnamed urban footpath which runs from its junction with Picktree Lane, Chester-le-Street, directly opposite No. 16 Picktree Terrace, in a north-westerly direction for a distance of approximately 60 metres, to a point adjacent to the car park to the rear of the Civic Centre, Newcastle Road, Chester-le-Street.

A copy of the draft Order and the map contained in it may be inspected by any person, free of charge, at the offices of the Secretary of State for the Environment, Transport and the Regions, Government Office for the North East, Wellbar House, Gallowgate, Newcastle upon Tyne NE1 4TD, and at the offices of Chester-le-Street District Council, Civic Centre, Newcastle Road, Chester-le-Street, at all reasonable hours during a period of 28 days from 3rd May 2001.

Any person may, within that period, object to the Order by notice in writing to the Secretary of State for the Environment, Transport and the Regions at Land Use Planning Team South, Government Office for the North East, 910 Wellbar House, Gallowgate, Newcastle upon Tyne NE1 4TD, quoting Ref. GONEP/G1305/151/01 and stating the grounds on which the objection is made.

C. Burden, a Grade 7 in the Department of the Environment, Transport and the Regions.

23rd April 2001. (489)

## Government Office for the North West **TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990**

#### STOPPING-UP OF HIGHWAYS AT SPIKE ISLAND, SALFORD

The Secretary of State for the Environment, Transport and the Regions, gives notice that, on the application of Salford City Council, he has made an Order under section 247 of the above Act entitled "The Stopping-Up of Highways (City of Salford) (No. 2) Order 2001" authorising the stopping-up of highways and footpaths at Spike Island, Salford. The area is surrounded by Heath Avenue, Altair Place and Orion Place, Lower Broughton.

This stopping-up Order has been authorised only in order to enable the development to be carried out in accordance with the planning permission granted to Salford City Council on 21st September 2000 under Ref. 00/41174/DEEM3.

Copies of the Order may be obtained, free of charge, on application to the Government Office for the North West (Transport), Sunley Tower, Piccadilly Plaza, Manchester M1 4BE (quoting Ref. GO/TNW 5085/35/ 1/102). It may also be inspected at all reasonable hours at the offices of Salford City Council, Salford Civic Centre, Chorley Road, Swinton.

Any person aggrieved by the Order and desiring to question the validity thereof, or of any provision contained therein, on the ground that it is not within the power of the above Act or that any requirement of that Act or of any Regulation made thereunder has not been complied with in relation to the Order, may, within 6 weeks of 3rd May 2001, apply to the High Court for the suspension or quashing of the Order or of any provision contained therein.

General enquiries relating to this notice may be made in writing to Peter Royle at the Government Office for the North West at the address stated above or by telephoning 0161-952 4262.

G. Tarr, a Higher Executive Officer in the Government Officer for the North West.

# Government Office for the North West TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990

# PROPOSED STOPPING-UP OF HIGHWAYS IN THE CITY OF SALFORD

The Secretary of State for the Environment, Transport and the Regions hereby gives notice that, on the application of Turner Lowe Associates, he proposes to make an Order under section 247 of the above Act, which will authorise the stopping-up of Edmund Street, and a length of Sackville Street and William Street.

If the Order is made, the stopping-up will be authorised only in order to enable the development described in the Schedule to this notice to be carried out in accordance with the planning permission granted under Part III of the Act to Bellway Homes Limited by Salford City Council on 1st February 2001, under Ref. 00/41499/FUL. Bellway Homes Limited shall provide a new footway along the existing highway shown striped on the deposited plan attached to this Order. The new highway shall be, for the purposes of the Highway Act 1980, maintainable at the public expense.

Copies of the draft Order and relevant plan may be inspected at all reasonable hours during the 28 days commencing on 4th May 2001, at the offices of Salford City Council, Salford Civic Centre, Chorley Road, Swinton and may be obtained, free of charge, from the Government Office of the North West (Transport) (quoting Ref. GO/TNW 5085/35/1/107) at the address stated below.

During the above-mentioned period of 28 days anyone may object to the making of the proposed Order by writing to the Secretary of State for the Environment, Transport and the Regions, quoting the above reference, at the Government Office for the North West (Transport), Sunley Tower, Piccadilly Plaza, Manchester M1 4BE.

In preparing an objection it should be borne in mind that the substance of it may be imparted to other persons who may be affected by it and that those persons may wish to communicate with the objector about it. General enquiries relating to this notice may be made in writing to Garry Budsworth at the Government Office for the North West at the address stated above or by telephoning 0161 952 4110.

G. Tarr, a Higher Executive Officer in the Government Office for the North West.

SCHEDULE

A residential development involving the demolition of all property in the area and construction of new private roadways. (494)

# Government Office for the South East TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990

The Secretary of State for the Environment, Transport and the Regions hereby gives notice that he has made an Order under section 247 of the above Act entitled "The Stopping-Up of Highways (County of Kent) (No. 3) Order 2001", authorising the stopping-up of an area of highway at Victoria Road, Ashford in the County of Kent.

Copies of the Order may be obtained, free of charge, on application to the Head of Transport (East), Government Office for the South East, First Floor, Bridge House, 1 Walnut Tree Close, Guildford GU1 4GA, (quoting Ref. GOSE/029/001/ASHF/001). It may also be inspected at all reasonable hours at the offices of Ashford Borough Council, Central Services Directorate, Civic Centre, Tannery Lane, Ashford, Kent TN23 1PL.

Any person aggrieved by the Order and desiring to question the validity thereof, or of any provision contained therein, on the ground that it is not within the power of the above Act or that any requirement of that Act or of any Regulation made thereunder has not been complied with in relation to the Order, may, within 6 weeks of 3rd May 2001, apply to the High Court for the suspension or quashing of the Order or of any provision contained therein.

General enquiries relating to this notice may be made in writing to Nicola Brooker at the Government Office for the South East at the address stated above or by telephoning 01483 882358.

A. Duddell, a Higher Executive Officer in the Government Office for the South East. (490)

# Government Office for the South East TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990

The Secretary of State for the Environment, Transport and the Regions hereby gives notice that he proposes to make an Order under section 247 of the above Act, which will authorise the stopping-up of an area of highway at Hollingbourne Close, alongside 42 Whitworth Crescent, Bitterne Park, Southampton. If the Order is made, the stopping-up will be authorised only in order to enable the development described in the Schedule to this notice to be carried out in accordance with the planning permission granted to BCA Architects, by Southampton City Council on 31st March 1999 under Ref. 981216/21019/E.

Copies of the draft Order and relevant plan may be inspected at all reasonable hours during the 28 days commencing on 3rd May 2001, at the Neighbourhood Services Reception of Southampton City Council, Civic Centre, Southampton SO14 7LS, and may be obtained, free of charge, from the Head of Transport (West), Government Office for the South East, (quoting Ref. GOSE/029/001/HAMP/021) at the address below.

During the above-mentioned period of 28 days anyone may object to the making of the Order by writing to the Secretary of State, quoting Ref. GOSE/029/001/HAMP/021 and addressing their objection to the Head of Transport (West), Government Office for the South East, Second Floor, Bridge House, 1 Walnut Tree Close, Guildford GU1 4GA. In the preparation of an objection it should be borne in mind that the substance of any objection may be communicated to the applicant and other people who may be affected by it.

General enquiries relating to this notice may be made in writing to Raymond McSweeney at the Government Office for the South East at the address stated above or by telephoning 01483 882415.

PLEASE NOTE that formal objections will not be valid unless made in writing.

 $\it J.~Gilks,~a$  Higher Executive Officer in the Government Office for the South East.

SCHEDULE

Construction of a two storey side extension and provision of a footpath at Hollingbourne Close, alongside 42 Whitworth Crescent, Bitterne Park, Southampton.

(Approximate Ordnance Survey Grid Ref. SU 439 137.) (492)

# Government Office for the South West TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990

# STOPPING-UP OF A LENGTH OF HIGHWAY VERGE AT FRENCH CLOSE, NAILSEA, IN NORTH SOMERSET

The Secretary of State for the Environment, Transport and the Regions hereby gives notice that he has made an Order under section 247 of the above Act entitled "The Stopping-Up of Highways (North Somerset) (No. SW2) Order 2001" authorising the stopping-up of a length of highway at French Close, Nailsea, in North Somerset, to enable the development described in the Schedule to this notice to be carried out in accordance with the planning permission referred to in that Schedule and requiring the provision of a new highway.

Copies of the Order may be obtained, free of charge, on application to the Government Office for the South West (Decisions Team), 4th Floor, The Pithay, Bristol BS1 2PB (quoting Ref. SW/THM8247/82) and may be inspected at all reasonable hours at the offices of Nailsea Town Council, Church House, Silver Street, Nailsea.

Any person aggrieved by the Order and desiring to question the validity thereof, or of any provision contained therein, on the grounds that it is not within the powers of the above Act or that any requirement of that Act or of any regulation made thereunder has not been complied with in relation to the Order, may within 6 weeks of 4th May 2001 apply to the High Court for the suspension or quashing of the Order or of any provision contained therein.

A. J. Wright, Senior Executive Officer, Government Office for the South West.

SCHEDULE

22 no. residential dwellings including 4 no. double garages and 4 no. single garages at land at Southfield Road, Nailsea, in accordance with planning permission granted to Rosemead Homes Ltd by North Somerset Council on 28th January 2000 under Ref. 99/P/2328/F. (488)

## Government Office for the West Midlands TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990

#### HIGHWAY AT LAND FORMERLY KNOWN AS 12 OAKS CRESCENT, WOLVERHAMPTON, WEST MIDLANDS

The Secretary of State for the Environment, Transport and the Regions hereby gives notice that he has made an Order under section 247 of the above Act entitled "The Stopping-Up of Highways (Metropolitan Borough of Wolverhampton) (No. 2) Order 200" authorising the stopping-up of an area of highway at land formerly known as 12 Oaks Crescent, Wolverhampton, West Midlands.

The Order as made, will authorise the Stopping-Up only to enable the development described in the Schedule to this notice to be carried out in accordance with the outline planning permission granted by Wolverhampton Metropolitan Borough Council on 25th October 1999 under Ref. C/0757/99 and the reserved matters planning application 00/ 1253/RM granted on 5th December 2000.

Copies of this Order may be obtained, free of charge, on application to the Government Office for the West Midlands at the offices of the Director, Local Government Division, 77 Paradise Circus, Queensway, Birmingham B1 2DT (quoting 5110/35/1/28) and may be inspected at all reasonable hours at the offices of Wolverhampton Metropolitan Borough Council, Technical Services Department, Regeneration and Transportation, Heantun House, Salop Street, Wolverhampton WY1

Any person aggrieved by the Order and desiring to question the validity thereof, or of any provision contained therein, on the grounds that it is not within the powers of the above Act or that any requirement of that Act or of any regulation made thereunder has not been complied with in relation to the Order, may within 6 weeks of 3rd May 2001 apply to the High Court for the suspension or quashing of the Order or of any provision contained therein.

A. Frost, Deputy Director, Local Government Division, Government Office for the West Midlands.

Erection of nursing home at Oaks Crescent, Wolverhampton. (495)

## North Cornwall District Council TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990 NOTICE OF DEPOSIT OF PROPOSALS FOR THE ALTERATION OF A LOCAL PLAN NORTH CORNWALL DISTRICT LOCAL PLAN

North Cornwall District Council have prepared proposals for the alteration of the above plan. If, and when, these proposals are adopted they will form part of the development plan for the area of North Cornwall District Council. The development plan forms the basis for decisions on land use planning affecting that area.

Copies of the proposals are available for public inspection, free of charge, at the following District Council Offices and local libraries:

District Council Offices (8.45 a.m.-5 p.m. (Mon-Thur) and 8.45 a.m.-4.30 p.m. (Fri):

Barn Lane, Bodmin; Bude Visitors Centre, Crescent Car Park, Bude; College Road, Camelford; Market House Arcade, Market Street, Launceston; Higher Trenant Road, Wadebridge; Trevanion Road, Wadebridge;

Libraries (during normal opening hours):

Bodmin Library, Lower Bore Street, Bodmin; Bude Library, The Wharf, Bude; Callington Library, Launceston Road, Callington; Camelford Library, Town Hall, Market Place, Camelford; Launceston Library, Bounsall's Lane, Launceston; Padstow Library, The Institute, Padstow; Wadebridge Library, Southern Way, Wadebridge.

Objections to, and representations in respect of, the proposals should be sent in writing to the Director of Community Services, North Cornwall District Council, 3-5 Barn Lane, Bodmin, Cornwall PL31 1LZ, before 5 p.m. on 15th June 2001. Objections and representations should specify the matters to which they relate and the grounds on which they are made. They may also be accompanied by a request to be notified at a specified address of the withdrawal, adoption, approval or rejection of the proposals.

Only objectors whose objections are made in writing and arrive at the address specified above within the 6 week period ending on 15th June 2001, will have a right to have their objections considered at a local inquiry or other hearing.

Further information and copies of the proposals (priced £3 inc p&p) is available from Director of Community Services (Forward Planning), North Cornwall District Council, 3-4 Barn Lane, Bodmin, Cornwall PL31 1LZ.

Forms for making objections and representations are available at all District Council Offices.

Notice of Intention to Adopt Proposals

If no objections to the proposals are received during the period given for making objections, North Cornwall District Council intend to adopt the proposals on the expiry of that period

N. Pendleton. Director of Community Services 3rd May 2001. (519)

# National Assembly for Wales

**TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990** 

#### THE STOPPING-UP OF HIGHWAYS (MARGAM OPENCAST COAL SITE, KENFIG HILL, BRIDGEND) ORDER 2001

The National Assembly for Wales hereby gives notice that it has made an Order under section 247 of the Town and Country Planning Act 1990 to authorise the stopping-up of the sections of highway described in the Schedule to this notice for a period of not more than 24 years.

The stopping-up is authorised only in order to enable minerals to be worked at Margam Mine Park Slip West, Kenfig Hill, Bridgend, in accordance with planning permission granted by Neath Port Talbot County Borough Council on 2nd March 2001 under Ref. P/98/0541. The Order will cease to have effect upon the cessation of the planning permission.

Copies of the Order and the deposited plan may be inspected, free of charge, during normal opening hours at Pyle Library, Pyle, near Bridgend CF33 6BS, or may be obtained free of charge from the National Assembly for Wales, Transport Directorate, Cathays Park, Cardiff CF10 3NQ (quoting Ref. CZ510-5-85-2).

If any person desires to question the validity of the Order, or of any of the provisions contained therein, on the grounds:

(a) that it is not within the powers of the Town and Country Planning Act 1980; or

(b) that their interests have been substantially prejudiced by a failure to

comply with any of the requirements of the Act, he may, within 6 weeks of 3rd May 2001, apply to the High Court for the suspension or quashing of the Order or of any provision contained

A copy of the Order and Notice can be viewed on the National Assembly Website at www.wales.gov.uk.

M. D. Burnell. Roads Administration Division

SCHEDULE

(All measurements are approximate)

Description of the sections of highway to be stopped-up under this Order The sections of highway to be stopped-up are situated wholly within the County Borough of Neath Port Talbot, located at the Margam Opencast Coal Site and comprise:-

(i) a length of of highway known as Crown Road which extends from the northern boundary of the rail bridge crossing Crown Road (marked 'A' on the annexed plan), being 405 metres south-west of the southerly entrance to Heolfadog Farm, in a generally north-east direction to a point on the boundary of the Margam Opencast site (marked 'B' on the annexed plan), being 94 metres south-east of the north-east boundary point of the property known as 6 The Oaks. It has a total length of 1094 metres and maximum width of 7 metres; and

(ii) a length of Footpath No. 86 which extends from the northern boundary of Heolfadog Farm (marked 'X' on the annexed plan) in a generally northerly direction to a point on the boundary of the Margam Opencast site (marked 'Y' on the annexed plan), being 56 metres northwest of the south-west boundary of the property known as 6 The Oaks. It has a total length of 506 metres and maximum width of 2 metres

The following notice is in substitution for that which appeared on page 5024 of The London Gazette dated Thursday, 26th April 2001:

## Wandsworth Borough Council

PLANNING (LISTED BUILDINGS AND CONSERVATION AREAS) ACT 1990

#### SECTION 69—DESIGNATION OF CONSERVATION AREAS ALTON CONSERVATION AREA

Notice is hereby given that, on 15th March 2001, the Council of the London Borough of Wandsworth has, in pursuance of its power under section 69 of the Planning (Listed Buildings and Conservation Areas) Act 1990, designated a new conservation area, the title of which is contained in the following Schedule to this notice together with a description of the boundaries of the area.

G. K. Jones, Chief Executive and Director of Administration The Town Hall, Wandsworth, London SW18 2PU.

SCHEDULE

London Borough of Wandsworth No. 46 (Alton) Conservation Area Designated to include:

Alton Road, London S.W.15, 66A, B, C, 8 Shawford Court: 1-10, 11-32 consecutively Gardens at rear of Stoatly House (1-20) fronting onto Alton Road;

Road, London S.W.15, Clanfield House 1-18 consecutively, 26, 33 Fareham House 1-16 consecutively, Milland House 1-16 consecutively, Gardens at rear of Stoatley House (1-20) fronting onto Alton Road;

Bordon Walk, London S.W.15, 1-23 odd, 2-24 even;

Chadwick Close, London S.W.15, 1-14 consecutively;

Clare Place, London S.W.15, 1-6 consecutively;

Clarence Lane, London S.W.15, 1 Cedars Court, 1-18 consecutively, former tennis courts to Downshire House, adjacent to Cedars Court, Ibstock Place School and School Lodge;

Cleeve Way, London S.W.15, 1 Barr House: 1-8 consecutively; 2 Clatworthy House: 1-8 consecutively, 3 Balmain Court: consecutively, 4 Bronze House: 1-3 consecutively;

Danebury Avenue, London S.W.15, 245, 247, 249, 251, 253, 255, 257, 259, 261, 263-277, 279-293, 295-309, 311-325 odd, Roehampton Gate Primary School, School playing field, Riding School paddock, Bungalow, former Alton School, 327 Prime House 1-3 consecutively, 329 Newport House 1-6 consecutively, 331 Newbury House 1-6 consecutively, 351 Doctor's surgery;

Dilton Gardens, London S.W.15, Cadnam Point 1-43 consecutively, Dunhill Point 1-41 consecutively, Grateley House 1-16 consecutively, Hascombe House 1-14 consecutively, Alton Club;

Durford Crescent, London S.W.15, 1-16 consecutively;

Eastleigh Walk, London S.W.15, 1-29 odd, 2-20 even; Ellisfield Drive, London S.W.15, Lyndhurst House, 1-44 consecutively, Woodcott House, 1-44 consecutively;

Farlington Place, London S.W.15, Green space adjacent to (1-14); Harbridge Avenue, London S.W.15, Avenue of trees between blocks facing Harbridge Avenue (2-84 and 1-115);

Hersham Close, London S.W.15, 1-39 odd, 41-71 odd, 73-95 odd, Binley House 1-75 consecutively, Charcot House 1-75 consecutively, Denmead House 1-75 consecutively, Dunbridge House 1-75 consecutively, Winchfield House 1-75;

Holybourne Avenue, London S.W.15, Manresa House (Parkstead House) inc entrance lodges, 2-24 even, Green adjacent to (1-31) Holvbourne Avenue;

Horndean Close, London S.W.15, 1-29 consecutively;

Ibsley Gardens, London S.W.15, Green space between (1-31) Ibsley Gardens and (33-55) Ibsley Gardens fronting Alton Road; Laverstoke Gardens, London S.W.15, 49 Frances Taylor Building, 51,

1-16, 53, 55, 57, Side entrance lodge at Manresa House (Parkstead House):

Minstead Gardens, London S.W.15, Mount Clare and Temple to Mount Clare, Former University of Greenwich Halls of Residence and Refectory, 1-33 and 35-65 odd, 68-86 even, Focus Hall, The Lodge (former University of Greenwich staff residence) Club Room;

Mount Angelus Road, London S.W.15, Maryfield Convent and Chapel, 49-63 odd:

Norley Vale, London S.W.15, Grayswood Point 1-42 consecutively, Longmoor Point 1-43 consecutively, consecutively, 1-31 odd, 2-20 even; Westmark Point 1-42

Petersfield Rise, London S.W.15, 2-10 even, Portsea House 1-22 consecutively, Purbrook House 1-16 consecutively, Ramsdean House 1-22 consecutively;

Portswood Place, London S.W.15, 1-14 consecutively, Christian Community Centre;

Priory Lane, London S.W.15, Riding stables and paddock;

Roehampton Lane, London S.W.15, Downshire House: Bellerbys College Embassy CES, South Thames College-Roehampton Centre, Cedars Cottages 1, 2, 2A, 170 Hartfield House, Adult Placement Centre, Roehampton Children's Centre, 190 Mount Clare Gate Lodge, Green space fronting Roehampton Lane adjacent to Wanborough Drive; Sherfield Gardens, London S.W.15, 1-31, 33-55, 57-87, 89-119 odd, 2-32, 34-56, 56-88, 90-120 even;

Swanwick Close, London S.W.15, 1-8, 9-16, 17-24, 25-32, 33-40, 41-46 consecutively:

Tangley Grove, London S.W.15, Brockbridge House 1-44 consecutively House, 1-44 consecutively, Finchdean House consecutively, Holmsley House 1-44 consecutively, Hurstbourne House 1-44 consecutively, Overton House 1-44 consecutively, Redenham House 1-44 consecutively, Wheatley House 1-44 consecutively;

Tunworth Crescent, London S.W.15, Allenford House 1-44 consecutively, Bramley House 1-44 consecutively, Penwood House 1-44 consecutively, Shalden House 1-44 consecutively, Swaythling House 1-44 consecutively, Tatchbury House 1-44 consecutively, Warnford House 1-44 consecutively;

Wanborough Drive, London S.W.15, 1-12 consecutively, Blandworth Point 1-42 consecutively, Burlton House 1-20 consecutively, Eashing Point 1-43 consecutively, Hilsea Point 1-42 consecutively, Hindhead Point 1-43 consecutively, Whitley Point 1-43 consecutively.

The precise boundary of the conservation area included in the above Schedule is defined on a map which may be inspected, during normal office hours, at The Concourse, Town Hall, Wandsworth High Street, London SW18 2PU.

19th April 2001.

# Environment



# **Environmental Protection**

## Donarbon Ltd

PUBLIC NOTIFICATION OF AN APPLICATION MADE UNDER REGULATION 10 OF THE POLLUTION PREVENTION AND CONTROL (ENGLAND AND WALES) REGULATIONS

#### INTEGRATED POLLUTION PREVENTION AND CONTROL

Notice is hereby given that Donarbon Ltd has applied to the Environment Agency for an Integrated Pollution Prevention and Control (IPPC) permit to operate an installation involving the landfilling of waste, including special wastes. The installation is located at Donarbon Ltd, Ely Road, Waterbeach in the district of South Cambridgeshire in the county of Cambridgeshire.

The application contains a description of any foreseeable significant effects of emissions from the installation on the environment.

Information relating to the above IPPC application for a permit to operate the Waterbeach Waste Management Facility is held in registers at the following locations: The Environment Agency, Central Area Office, Bromholme Lane, Brampton, Huntingdon, Cambridgeshire PE18 8NE; and South Cambridgeshire District Council, 9-11 Hills Road, Cambridge CB2 1PB.

Members of the public can inspect these registers, free of charge, at the above stated addresses during normal office hours. In addition, members of the public who wish to obtain a copy of the relevant information contained in the registers can do so upon the payment of a reasonable charge to cover the costs of copying.

Any objections or representations to the above IPPC application should

be made in writing to the Environment Agency at the address shown below, within 28 days from the date of this public notice: The Environment Agency, Central Area Office, Bromholme Lane, Brampton, Huntingdon, Cambridgeshire PE18 8NE.

Any such objections or representations will be entered into a public register unless the person making them requests in writing that they should not be so placed. If there is such a request, the register will only include a statement that there has been a request.

## Water



## **Water Resources**

# Environment Agency

WATER RESOURCES ACT 1991

# NOTICE OF APPLICATIONS TO VARY A LICENCE TO ABSTRACT WATER

Take notice that Simply Fresh Foods of Hadbutt Lane, Astley, Manchester, is applying to the Environment Agency to vary licence serial number 256901605 which authorises the abstraction of water from the bore hole at National Grid Ref. SD 688000 at Hadbutt Lane Farm, Astley.

The variations being applied for are an increase in the total permitted extraction volume from 5,191 L/HR up to 16,000 L/HR.

A copy of the applications and any map, plans and other documents submitted with them may be inspected, free of charge, at all reasonable hours at Simply Fresh Foods between 3rd May 2001 and 1st June 2001. Any person who wishes to make representations about the applications should do so in writing to the Environment Agency, Richard Fairclough House, Knutsford Road, Warrington WA4 1HE, before the end of the said period, quoting the name of the applicant.

On behalf of Simply Fresh Foods

23rd April 2001. (481)

## **Environment Agency**

# WATER RESOURCES ACT 1991: SCHEDULE 10 (AS AMENDED BY THE ENVIRONMENT ACT 1995)

# NOTICE OF APPLICATION FOR CONSENT FOR THE PURPOSES OF SECTION 88

Notice is hereby given, in accordance with Schedule 10 to the Water Resources Act 1991 (as amended by the Environment Act 1995) that an application has been made to the Environment Agency by Yorkshire Water Services Limited, Western House, Halifax Road, Bradford Bradford SZSZ, for variation of existing consent to discharge treated sewage effluent from Patrington Waste Water Treatment Works into a tributary of Winestead Drain at National Grid Ref. TA 3078 2336.

This application is to enable the use of ferric chemical dosing during the commissioning of sewerage works improvement for the period of 30th May until 30th November 2001.

Any person who wishes to make representations or objections with respect to the application should do so in writing to the Environment Agency, Phoenix House, Global Avenue, Leeds LS11 8PG, for the attention of Peter Baker, not later than 14th June 2001.

A copy of the application may be inspected, free of charge, at the local Environment Agency office at Viking Close, Great Gutter Lane, near Hull HU10 6DE, on weekdays between 9 a.m. and 5 p.m. up to 14th June 2001.

*P. Baker*, Team Leader, Water Quality Consents 3rd May 2001.

# Environment Agency WATER RESOURCES ACT 1991

# NOTICE OF APPLICATION TO VARY A LICENCE TO ABSTRACT WATER

Take notice that Carters Bridge Farm of The Estate Office, Grange Farm, Abbots Ripton, Huntingdon, Cambridgeshire is applying to the Environment Agency to vary licence serial number 6/33/53/S/660 which authorises the abstraction of water from:

A. The Forty Foot Drain between National Grid References TL 3655 8826 and TL 3944 8820 at Carters Bridge Farm, Chatteris.

B. The Westmoor New Cut at Carters Bridge Farm and Willey Farm, Chatteris.

C. Drain between National Grid References TL 3625 8867 and TL 3691 8879.

D. Drain between National Grid References TL 3679 8879, TL 3677 8922 and TL 3688 8923.

E. Drain between National Grid References TL 3717 8928, TL 3733 8930 and TL 3742 8847.

F. Drain between National Grid References TL 3736 8889 and TL 3765 8894.

G. Drain at National Grid Reference TL 3790 8939. All points C–G are at Beezling Fen, Doddington.

H. Ditch between National Grid References TL 3843 8870 and TL 3928 8853 at Curf Fen, Chatteris.

I. Drain between National Grid References TL 3852 8810 and TL 3906 8796, and

J. Drain between National Grid References TL 3901 8776 and TL 3941 8765 both at Nightlayers Fen, Chatteris.

K. Westmoor Drain at Beezling Farm, Chatteris.

L. Ditch between National Grid References TL 3660 8794 and TL 3702 8803 at Beezling Farm, Chatteris.

M. Ditch between National Grid References TL 3745 8783 and TL 3834 8681 at Westmoor Barn and Willey Farm, Chatteris.

N. Drain at National Grid Reference TL 3829 8673 at Honeysome Farm, Chatteris, all the above points being in Fenland District.

O. Drain between National Grid References TL 3121 3445, TL 3200 8397 and TL 3178 8362, and

P. Drain between National Grid References TL 3114 8357 and TL 3156 8427 both at Wistow Fen Farm, Wistow, Huntingdonshire District.

Q. Drain between National Grid References TL 3889 8975 and TL 3906 8990 at How Moor, Doddington.

R. Drain between National Grid References TL 3982 9189 and TL 4011 9184 at Coney Wood Road, Doddington.

S. Drain between National Grid References TL 3983 9254 and TL 4018 9243 at Coney Wood, Fen Farm, Doddington.

T. Ditch at National Grid Reference TL 3900 8930 at Turf Fen, Doddington, all points Q-T being in Fenland District and all points A-T being in Cambridgeshire.

The variation being applied for is to add land on which water may be used for the purpose of spray irrigation and to include additional abstraction points as follows:

U. Drain between National Grid References TL 3589 8975, TL 3615 8972 and TL 3625 8978 at Loomes Farm, Doddington.

V. Drain between National Grid References TL 3606 9016 and TL 3643 9102 at Copalder Farm South, Doddington.

W. Drain between National Grid References TL 3677 9100, TL 3685 9153 and TL 3713 9148 at Parsons Land Farm, Doddington.

X. Drain between National Grid References TL 4013 8732, TL 4027 8731 and TL 4026 8759 at Nightlayers Fen, Chatteris.

Y. Drain between National Grid References TL 3977 8666 and TL 3976 8699 and TL 4000 8700 at Short Nightlayers Drove, Chatteris, and

Z. Drain between National Grid References TL 4117 8734, TL 4125 8745, TL 4181 8725 and TL 4182 8913 at Nightlayers Fen, Chatteris. All points U–Z are in Fenland District, Cambridgeshire.

There is no proposal to increase the overall hourly, daily or annual quantities that may be abstracted.

A copy of the application and of any map, plan or other documents submitted with it may be inspected, free of charge, at all reasonable hours at Carters Bridge Farm Office, Doddington Road, Chatteris, Cambridgeshire between 5th May 2001 and 5th June 2001.

Any person wishing to make representations about the application should do so in writing to the Environment Agency, Bronholme Lane, Brampton, Huntingdon, Cambridgeshire PE18 8NE, before the end of the said period.

R. A. Mounter, for Carters Bridge Farm 18th April 2001.

(500)

# **Environment Agency**

(499)

#### WATER RESOURCES ACT 1991

# NOTICE OF APPLICATION FOR A LICENCE TO ABSTRACT WATER

Take notice that Max Gear of Hillside Fisheries, Tyn-y-Hoel, Hoel-y-Felin, Hoel-y-Cyw, is applying to the Environment Agency for a licence to abstract water from tributary of River Afon at National Grid Ref. SS 94978482 at Tyn-y-Hoel, Hoel-y-Felin, Hoel-y-Cyw, Pencoed CF35 6NL.

The proposal is to abstract water at the following rates: 31-50 cubic metres per hour; 315 cubic metres per day; 9,000 cubic metres (per year) between 1st February and 31st July each year.

The water will be used for Fish Farm.

A copy of the application and any map, plans and other documents submitted with it may be inspected, free of charge, at all reasonable hours at Pencoed Post Office, 13 Penybont, Pencoed LF35 5PY, between 28th April 2001 and 28th May 2001.

Any person who wishes to make representations about the application should do so in writing to the Environment Agency, Area Flood Defence and Water Resources Management, Llys Afon, Hawthorn Rise,

Haverford West, Pembrokeshire SA61 2BQ, before the end of the said period, quoting the name of the applicant.

On behalf of Max Gear

23rd April 2001.

(485)

# Environment Agency—Anglian Region WATER RESOURCES ACT 1991

# NOTICE OF APPLICATION TO VARY A LICENCE TO ABSTRACT WATER

Take notice that Frederick Hiam Limited of Manor Farm, Ixworth Thorpe, Bury St. Edmunds, Suffolk, is applying to the Environment Agency Anglian Region to vary Licence No. 6/33/45/G/65 (Brandon Fields) (Incorporating No. 6/33/56/G/235) which authorises the abstraction of water from boreholes at National Grid References TL 7536 8651 and TL 7476 8524 in the parish of Brandon in the district of Forest Heath in the county of Suffolk.

The variation being applied for is to add a borehole for vegetable washing. The total quantity of abstraction remains unchanged.

A copy of the application and of any maps, plans or other documents submitted with it may be inspected, free of charge, at all reasonable hours between 3rd May 2001 and 3rd June 2001, at the following locations:

Frederick Hiam Ltd, Manor Farm, Ixworth Thorpe, Bury St. Edmunds, Suffolk and Frederick Hiam Ltd, Brandon Fields Estate, Brandon, Suffolk.

Any person who wishes to make representations about the application should do so in writing to the Environment Agency, Anglian Region central area, Bromholme Lane, Brampton, Huntingdon PE18 8NE before the end of the said period, quoting the name of the applicant.

C. J. H. Wilson, on behalf of Frederick Hiam Ltd

25th April 2001. (484)

# Environment Agency—Thames Region WATER RESOURCES ACT 1991, AS AMENDED BY THE ENVIRONMENT ACT 1995. SCHEDULE 10

# NOTICE OF APPLICATION FOR CONSENT FOR THE PURPOSES OF SECTION 88

Notice is hereby given, in accordance with Schedule 10 of the Water Resources Act 1991, that an application has been made to the Environment Agency by Dolphin Day Nurseries for consent to discharge 10 cubic metres per day of sewage effluent and trade effluent from Former Eaton Manor Football Club, Childrens Day Nursery, Roding Lane, Buckhurst Hill, Chigwell, Essex IG7 6BE, to the River Roding, at National Grid Reference TQ 4261 9401.

Details of the proposal are contained in the register held by the Agency at its office in Reading. The register is held at Kings Meadow House, Kings Meadow Road, Reading, Berkshire, and may be inspected, free of charge, from 9.30 a.m. to 4.30 p.m., Monday to Friday inclusive. Inquiries by telephone (direct line (01707) 632 475) may be made between the hours of 9 a.m. and 5 p.m., Monday to Friday inclusive.

Any person who wishes to make representations or objections with respect to the application should do so in writing, to the North East Area Water Qaulity Consenting Team Leader, Environment Agency, Thames Region, Apollo Court, 2 Bishops Square, Hatfield Business Park, Hertfordshire AL10 9PW, quoting N/WR0289, not later than 14th June 2001.

The Environment Agency is committed to maintaining and, where possible, improving water quality. If, after full consideration of this application and any representations made by interested parties, it is decided that consent can be given, then conditions will be imposed to ensure that the effluent receives treatment before discharge to the receiving waters so that the above aims are met.

If you wish to discuss this matter please contact Sarah Winter on Hatfield (01707) 632 475. (516)

# The Rotherham Sand & Gravel Co. Ltd. WATER RESOURCES ACT 1991

# NOTICE OF APPLICATION FOR A LICENCE TO ABSTRACT WATER

Take notice that The Rotherham Sand & Gravel Co. Ltd., of Scrooby Top Quarries, near Doncaster, South Yorkshire, is applying to the Environment Agency for a licence to abstract water from the underground strata (sand and gravel lagoon) at National Grid Reference SK 6512 8893, at Scrooby Quarry.

The proposal is to abstract water at the following rates: 1,159 cubic metres per day and 318, 725 cubic metres per year.

Approximately 85 per cent of the water will be used for sand/gravel washing and is recycled within the quarry. The remaining 15 per cent will be used for dust suppression and the ready mixed concrete plant.

This abstraction has been taking place for many years on the understanding that a licence was not required and this application is to regularise the situation.

A copy of the application and any map, plans and other documents submitted with it may be inspected, free of charge, at all reasonable hours at the above address between 3rd May 2001 and 8th June 2001. Any person who wishes to make representations about the application should do so in writing to the Environment Agency, Trentside, Scarrington Road, West Bridgford, Nottingham NG2 5FA, before the end of the said period, quoting the name of the applicant.

S. P. Scholey, on behalf of The Rotherham Sand & Gravel Co. Ltd. 26th April 2001. (482)

# **Land Drainage**

# Ministry of Agriculture, Fisheries and Food LAND DRAINAGE ACT 1991

# THE AMALGAMATION OF THE BUCKINGHAM INTERNAL DRAINAGE DISTRICT, AND THE RIVER OUZEL INTERNAL DRAINAGE DISTRICT

Notice is hereby given that the Minister of Agriculture, Fisheries and Food in exercise of the powers conferred upon him by section 3(5) and (7) of the Land Drainage Act 1991, proposes to make an Order confirming a Scheme submitted by the Environment Agency under section 3(1) of the Act.

The Scheme makes provision for:

(i) the abolition of the Buckingham Internal Drainage Board and the River Ouzel Internal Drainage Board;

(ii) the amalgamation of the internal drainage districts under the jurisdiction of the above-mentioned internal drainage boards into one new internal drainage district;

(iii) the constitution of a new internal drainage board for the internal drainage district formed by such amalgamation;

(iv) matters supplemental thereto or consequential thereon.

A copy of the draft Order, together with a copy of the Scheme has been deposited at the offices of the Buckingham and River Ouzel Internal Drainage Boards, Cambridge House, Cambridge Road, Bedford MK42 0LH, at the Environment Agency (Anglian Region) Kingfisher House, Goldhay Way, Orton Goldhay, Peterborough PE2 5ZR, and at Bromholme Lane, Brampton, Cambridgeshire PE28 4NE, and at the offices of the Ministry of Agriculture, Fisheries and Food, Room 309, Eastbury House, 30-34 Albert Embankment, London SE1 7TL, for public inspection during normal working hours for a period of thirty days after the date of publication of this notice.

Copies of the draft Order may be obtained from the Ministry of Agriculture, Fisheries and Food.

Any objection to the draft Order should be made in writing and sent to the Ministry of Agriculture, Fisheries and Food, Room 309, at the above address, within the period mentioned above, quoting Ref. No. LDC 2373.

D. L. Wright

18th April 2001. (487)

# Other Notices



#### CAERPHILLY COUNTY BOROUGH COUNCIL CYNGOR BWRDEISTREF SIROL CAERFFILI OFFER-BACK TO FORMER OWNER

Caerphilly County Borough Council proposes to sell 4.9 acres approximately of agriculutral land known as part Greenhill Farm, Gelligaer, South Wales or land at Claerwen. The Council wishes to locate the previous owner David Rees-Williams, last known at Greenhill Farm or his successor (other than by purchase).

Contact Arthur Bletchley, c/o Chief Property Officer, Caerphilly County Borough Council, Unit 3 Woodfieldside Business Park, Penmaen Road, Pontllanfraith, Blackwood NP12 2DG, telephone (01495) 235575 and fax. (01495) 235550, within two months of this notice.

#### THE ROYAL COLLEGE OF VETERINARY SURGEONS

Notice is hereby given that the Annual General Meeting of the Royal College of Veterinary Surgeons, will be held on Friday, 6th July 2001, at 10.45 a.m., at Church House, Dean's Yard, Westminster, London SW1P 3NZ, at which will be declared the names of:

(a) Six persons elected to Council pursuant to the provisions of section 1(1)(a) of the Veterinary Surgeons Act 1966.

(b) Any person appointed to the Council pursuant to the provisions of section 1(1)(b) of the said Act.

(c) Any person appointed to the Council pursuant to the provisons of section 1(1)(c) of the said Act.

The report of the Council for the year ending 31st December 2000 will be presented at the Meeting.

R. G. Eddy, President and J. C. Hern, Registrar

(1004)

A Company Law Supplement to The London Gazette detailing information notified to or by the Registrar of Companies is published weekly on microfiche. An annual subscription service is also available, and details may be obtained from the office of The London Gazette at the address given on the back page. (1003)

# Meetings of Creditors NORTEX (UK) LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 48 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a General Meeting of the unsecured Creditors of the abovenamed Company will be held at 8 Baker Street, London W1U 3LL, on 16th May 2001, at 1100 hours, for the purpose of having a report laid before the Meeting and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Administrative Receivers. Creditors whose claims are wholly secured are not entitled to attend or be represented. Please note that a Creditor is entitled to vote only if he has delivered to the Administrative Receivers at BDO Stoy Hayward, 8 Baker Street, London W1U 3LL, not later than 1200 hours on 15th May 2001, details in writing of the debt claimed to be due from the Company, and the claim has been duly admitted under the provisions of the Insolvency Rules 1986 and there has been lodged with the Administrative Receivers any proxy which the Creditor intends to be used on his behalf.

R. Hocking, Joint Administrative Receiver

(855)

## PROTON TEXTILES LIMITED PROTON TEXTILES (KNITTING) LIMITED PROTON GLOBAL SOURCING LIMITED WESTERTEX LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, in accordance with section 48(2) of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the abovenamed Companies will be held at The Hilton Hotel, Milton Street, Nottingham NG1 3PZ, on 15th May 2001, at 2.30 p.m. In accordance with Rule 3.11(1) of the Insolvency Rules 1986, a Creditor is entitled to vote only if details of the debt claimed are submitted to the Receivers in writing no later than 12 noon on the business day prior to the Meeting, and where the Creditor cannot attend in person, a form of proxy which the Creditor intends to be used on his behalf is lodged with the Receivers before the Meeting. Creditors whose claims are fully secured are not entitled to attend or be represented at the Meeting. Unsecured Creditors may request a free copy of the Administrative Receivers' report to be sent to them. Claims, proxies or requests should be sent to the Administrative Receivers at Deloitte & Touche, 1 Woodborough Road, Nottingham NG1 3FG.

R. J. Weston and N. J. Dargan, Joint Administrative Receivers 30th April 2001. (533)

# **Corporate Insolvency**



# Receivership

# Appointment of Administrative Receivers

THE AMBASSADOR HOME LIMITED

(Registered No. 03613811.)

Trading Name: Ambassador Nursing Home.

Nature of Business: Nursing and Personal Care Facilities.

Trade Classification: 40.

Date of Appointment of Administrative Receivers: 27th April 2001. Name of Person Appointing the Administrative Receivers: Nationwide Building Society.

Administrative Receivers: Robert William Birchall and David Noel Wilson (Office Holder Nos. 6623 and 8039, PricewaterhouseCoopers, 9 Bond Court, Leeds LS1 2SN.

(689331)

# Members' Voluntary Winding-up Resolutions for Winding-up ASTON PARK LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at Dominion Cottage, Aston Park, Aston Rowant, Oxfordshire OX9 5SS, on 20th April 2001, the following

Special Resolution was duly passed:
"That the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Derek A. Jeal, of Parkway House, 1 Pityme Business Centre, St. Minver, Wadebridge, Cornwall PL27 6PH, be and he is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purpose of such winding-up.'

B. Cuthbert, Chairman (820)

#### ECICO FASHION LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at 80-83 Long Lane, London EC1A 9RL, on 26th March 2001, the following Special Resolution was duly passed: "That the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Graham Irvine Born, of 80-83 Long Lane, London EC1A 9RL, be and he is hereby

N. Malas. Chairman (689329)

appointed Liquidator for the purpose of such winding-up.

#### HARINGEY UMBRELLA HOUSING ASSOCIATION LIMITED

At a Special General Meeting of the above-named Society, duly convened, and held at 24 Conduit Place, London W2 1EP, on 25th April 2001, the subjoined Special Resolution was duly passed:

"That the Society be wound up voluntarily pursuant to section 55(a) of the Industrial and Provident Societies Act 1965 and section 84 of the Insolvency Act 1986, and that Ian Franses, of Ian Franses Associates, 24 Conduit Place, London W2 1EP, be and is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up.

G. Lashko, Chairman (689332)

#### SUR LA COTE LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at 80-83 Long Lane, London EC1A 9RL, on 26th March 2001, the following Special Resolution was duly passed: "That the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Graham Irvine Born, of 80-83 Long Lane, London EC1A 9RL, be and he is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purpose of such winding-up.

N. Malas, Chairman (689330)

## Appointment of Liquidators

Company Number: 1272400

Name of Company: ASTON PARK LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Property Letting. Type of Liquidation: Members

Address of Registered Office: Dominion Cottage, Aston Park, Aston

Rowan, Oxton OX9 5SS.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Derek A Jeal, Parkway House, 1

Pityme Business, St. Minver, Wadebridge, Cornwall PL27 6PH.

Office Holder Number: 545.

Date of Appointment: 20th April 2001.

By whom Appointed: Members. (821)

Company Number: 1441485.

Name of Company: ECICO FASHION LTD. Nature of Business: Fashion Dealers (Ladies).

Type of Liquidation: Members

Address of Registered Office: 80-83 Long Lane, London EC1A 9RL. Liquidator's Name and Address: Graham Irvine Born, 80-83 Long

Lane, London EC1A 9RL

Office Holder Numbers: 032 (ICAEW) and 5746 (DTI).

Date of Appointment: 26th March 2001.

By whom Appointed: Members. (143)

Company Number: 23881R.

Name of Company: HARINGEY UMBRELLA HOUSING

ASSOCIATIÓN ĽIMITED.

Nature of Business: Housing Association.

Type of Liquidation: Members. Address of Registered Office: 24 Conduit Place, London W2 1EP.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Ian Franses, Ian Franses Associates,

24 Conduit Place, London W2 1EP.

Office Holder Number: 2294. Date of Appointment: 25th April 2001.

By whom Appointed: Members.

Company Number: 2189820.

Name of Company: SUR LA COTE LTD.

Nature of Business: Ladies Fashion Dealers.

Type of Liquidation: Members

Address of Registered Office: 80-83 Long Lane, London EC1A 9RL. Liquidator's Name and Address: Graham Irvine Born, 80-83 Long

Lane, London EC1A 9RL.

Office Holder Numbers: 032 (ICAEW) and 5746 (DTI). Date of Appointment: 26th March 2001.

(142)By whom Appointed: Members.

# Final Meetings

#### APPEARING LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 94 of the Insolvency Act 1986 that a Meeting of the Shareholders of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of Morton Thornton & Co., 49 London Road, St. Albans, Hertfordshire AL1 1LJ, on Tuesday, 29th May 2001, at 11 a.m., for the purpose of having an account laid before them by the Liquidator showing the manner in which the winding-up of the said Company has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanations which may be given by the Liquidator.

N. J. Hamilton-Smith, Liquidator

30th April 2001. (535)

#### AVAMEL LIMITED

Notice is given, pursuant to section 94 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company and a Final General Meeting of the Company will be held at the offices of Casson Beckman & Partners, 3 Dyers Buildings, London EC1N 2JT, on Thursday, 31st May 2001, at 11 a.m., for the purposes of receiving an account of the actions and dealings of the Liquidator and of the conduct of the winding-up. Creditors or Members wishing to vote at the Meeting must (unless they are individual Creditors or Members attending in person) lodge their proxies at the offices of Casson Beckman & Partners, no later than 12 noon on the business day before the Meeting. Please note that the original proxy signed by or on behalf of the Creditor or Member must be lodged at the address mentioned; photocopies are not acceptable. Unless there are exceptional circumstances, Creditors will not be entitled to vote unless their proofs have been lodged and admitted for voting purposes. While proofs may be lodged at any time before voting commences, Creditors intending to vote at the Meeting are requested to send them with their proxies. Unless they surrender their security, secured Creditors must give particulars of their security and its value if they wish to vote at the Meeting.

N. Money, Liquidator

(837)

25th April 2001. (537)

# **Creditors' Voluntary Winding-up**

## Resolutions for Winding-up BRIGHT ACCOMMODATIONS LTD

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company, duly convened and held at 43 Blackstock Road, London N4 2JF, on 30th April 2001, the following Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind-up the same, and accordingly, that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Andreas Georgiou Kakouris, of 43 Blackstock Road, London N4 2JF, be, and he is hereby nominated Liquidator for the purposes of the winding-up."

L. Tofaris, Chairman (242)

#### **CUNNINGHAM FLOORING (UK) LIMITED**

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened and held at Meridian House, 62 Station Road, North Chingford, London E4 7BA, on 26th April 2001, the following Resolutions were duly passed, as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind-up the same, and accordingly, that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that A. J. Clark, be, and he is hereby nominated Liquidator for the purposes of the winding-up."

D. Cunningham, Director

#### FRESH MEAT FAYRE LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened and held at Johnston House, Johnston Road, Woodford Green, Essex IG8 0XA, on 24th April 2001, at 11.45 a.m., the following Resolutions were duly passed, as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind-up the same, and accordingly, that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Richard A. J. Hooper, of Haslers, Johnston House, 8 Johnston Road, Woodford Green, Essex IG8 0XA, be, and he is hereby appointed Liquidator of the Company."

K. O'Reilly, Chairman (851) R. Masters

#### **G LONG ENGINEERING LIMITED**

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened and held at 19 Borough Road, Sunderland SR1 1LA, on Friday, 20th April 2001, at 10.30 a.m., the following subjoined Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:
"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of the Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind-up the same, and accordingly, that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Ian William Kings, of Jennings Johnson, 19 Borough Road, Sunderland SR1 ILA, be, and he is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purpose of such winding-up."

G. Long, Chairman (253)

#### GRADUATEBASE LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened and held at 42 Portman Square, London W1H 0BB, on 19th April 2001, the subjoined Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind-up the same, and accordingly, that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Malcolm Cohen and Anthony Peter Supperstone, of BDO Stoy Hayward, 8 Baker Street, London WIU 3LL, are hereby appointed Joint Liquidators for the purposes of such winding up, and are to act jointly and severally."

At a subsequent Meeting of Creditors, duly convened, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, and held on the same day, the appointment of Malcolm Cohen and Anthony Peter Supperstone was confirmed.

N. Turnbull, Chairman (845)

#### HOLLINSEND FIRE LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at 93 Queen Street, Sheffield S1 1WF, on 12th April 2001, at 9.45 a.m., the following Extraordinary Resolutions were duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of the Meeting that this Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable that the same should be wound up, and that the Company be wound up accordingly, and that John Russell and Derek Leslie Woolley, of Poppleton & Appleby, 93 Queen Street, Sheffield S1 IWF, duly qualified under the Insolvency Act 1986, be and are hereby appointed the Liquidators of the Company for the purposes of such winding-up, and any act required or authorised to be done by the Liquidators is to be done by any one or more of the Liquidators for the time being in office."

At a subsequent Meeting of Creditors, duly convened, and held pursuant to sections 98, 99, 100 and 101 of the Insolveny Act 1986, the Resolutions for Voluntary Liquidation and the appointment of John Russell and Derek Leslie Woolley were confirmed.

D. Thompson, Chairman (835)

#### HOT PRESS INTERNATIONAL LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at Cambridge Garden Moat House, Granta Place, Mill Lane, Cambridge CB2 1RT, on 27th April 2001, the subjoined Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Mark Robert Fry, of Begbies Traynor, The Old Exchange, 234 Southchurch Road, Southend-on-Sea, Essex SS1 2EG, be and he is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up."

R. Masters (159)

#### HOUSTON TELECOMMUNICATIONS LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at the offices of Mercer & Hole, Silbury Court, 420 Silbury Boulevard, Milton Keynes MK9 2AF, on 27th April 2001, the following Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Steven Leslie Smith, of Mercer & Hole, Silbury Court, 420 Silbury Boulevard, Central Milton Keynes MK9 2AF, be and is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purpose of such winding-up."

#### IXION SPICES LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at 19 Borough Road, Sunderland SR1 1LA, on Wednesday, 25th April 2001, at 10.30 a.m., the following subjoined Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of the Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Ian William Kings, of Jennings Johnson, 19 Borough Road, Sunderland SR1 1LA, be and he is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purpose of such winding-up."

K. Fairless, Chairman (256)

#### JUICEMOOSE UK LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at The Langham Court Hotel, 31-35 Langham Street, London W1N 5RE, on 25th April 2001, at 10 a.m., the following Resolutions were duly passed, as an Extraordinary Resolution and as Ordinary Resolutions respectively:

"That it had been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that John Powell and Shay Bannon, of Levy Gee, 66 Wigmore Street, London W1U 2HQ, be and are hereby appointed Joint Liquidators for the purposes of such winding-up, and that anything required or authorised to be done by the Joint Liquidators be done by both or either of them."

At a subsequent Meeting of Creditors, duly convened, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, and held on the same day, the appointment of John Powell and Shay Bannon was confirmed.

M. A. L. Chaplin, Chairman (129)

#### LEY FARM NURSERIES LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at the offices of Valentine & Co., 4 Dancastle Court, 14 Arcadia Avenue, London N3 2HS, on Friday, 27th April 2001, the following Resolutions were duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same and, accordingly, that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Robert Valentine, of 4 Dancastle Court, 14 Arcadia Avenue, London N3 2HS, be and is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up."

C. J. C. Blom, Chairman (130)

#### LOWFORD CONSTRUCTION LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, held at 12 St. Paul's Square, Birmingham B3 1RB, on 27th April 2001, the following Resolutions were duly passed, as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That it has proved to the satisfaction of the Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable that the same be wound up voluntarily, and that the Company be wound up accordingly, and that P. Nottingham, of Nottingham Watson, 12 St. Paul's Square, Birmingham B3 1RB, be and is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purpose of such winding-up."

#### MDD LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at Baker Tilly, The Clock House, 140 London Road, Guildford, Surrey GU1 1UW, on 26th April 2001, the subjoined Extraordinary Resolutions were duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Louise Mary Brittain and Andrew Tate, of Baker Tilly, 12 Gleneagles Court, Brighton Road, Crawley, West Sussex RH10 6AD, be and are hereby appointed the Joint Liquidators of the Company for the purposes of such winding-in"

At a subsequent Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at Baker Tilly, The Clock House, 140 London Road, Guildford, Surrey GU1 1UW, on 26th April 2001, it was resolved that Louise Mary Brittain and Andrew Tate, of Baker Tilly, 12 Gleneagles Court, Brighton Road, Crawley, West Sussex RH10 6AD, be and are hereby appointed the Joint Liquidators of the Company for the purposes of such winding-up, and are to act jointly and severally and one may act for the other.

#### MAX INTERNET LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Company, duly convened, and held at St. James Building, 79 Oxford Street, Manchester M1 6HT, on 27th April 2001, the following Resolutions were passed, as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively: "That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that R. E. C. Cook, of Hacker Young and Partners, St. James Building, 79 Oxford Street, Manchester M1 6HT, be and is hereby appointed Liquidator of the Company for the purpose of the voluntary winding-up."

#### MULTIPRIME LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at 314 Regents Park Road, Finchley, London N3 2JX, on 26th April 2001, the following Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of the Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue in business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily and that Sudhir Rishi, of 314 Regents Park Road, Finchley, London N3 2JX, be and is hereby appointed as Liquidator."

At a subsequent Meeting of the Creditors of the Company held at 314 Regents Park Road, Finchley, London N3 2JX, on 26th April 2001, the appointment of the said Sudhir Rishi was confirmed for the purposes of winding-up the Company.

#### PROCESS CONTROL AND DRIVES LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at the offices of RSM Robson Rhodes, St. George House, 40 Great George Street, Leeds LS1 3DQ, on 24th April 2001, the following Resolutions were duly passed, as an Extraordinary Resolution and as Ordinary Resolutions respectively: "That the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business and that the Company be wound up voluntarily, that Charles William Anthony Escott and Keith Hinds, of RSM Robson Rhodes, St. George House, 40 Great George Street, Leeds LS1 3DQ, be appointed as Joint Liquidators of the Company for the purpose of such winding-up, and that the Joint Liquidators act jointly and severally."

K. Thompson, Chairman (818)

#### Q A CLOTHING LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at Windsor House, Barnett Way, Barnwood, Gloucester GL4 3RT, on 19th April 2001, the following Resolutions were duly passed, as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Philip John Gorman, of Hazlewoods, Windsor House, Barnett Way, Barnwood, Gloucester GL4 3RT, be and he is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up."

#### SILVER HAULAGE LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at 6-8 Old Hall Road, Gatley, Cheadle, Cheshire SK8 4BE, on 23rd March 2001, the following Resolutions were duly passed, as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Peter Anthony Jackson be and he is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up."

## SPACEMAKER PLANT LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at The Hilton Hotel, Chepstow Road, Langstone, Newport, South Wales NP18 2LX, on 30th April 2001, the subjoined Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily and that Tony Mitchell, of BDO Stoy Hayward, Beneficial Building, 28 Paradise Circus, Birmingham B1 2BJ, is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up."

At a subsequent Meeting of Creditors, duly convened, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, and held on the same day, the appointment of Tony Mitchell was confirmed.

#### ST JAMES ALEHOUSES (LIVERPOOL) LTD

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at the offices of RMT, 3 Portland Terrace, Newcastle NE2 1QQ, on 26th April 2001, the following Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that A. A. Josephs, of RMT, 3 Portland Terrace, Newcastle upon Tyne NE2 1QQ, be and he is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purpose of the winding-up."

#### THE ST JOHN'S WOOD BRIDGE CLUB LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at the offices of Hacker Young and Partners, St. Alphage House, 2 Fore Street, London EC2 5DH, on 27th April 2001, the following Resolutions were duly passed, as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution

That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly, that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Andrew Mark Kaye, be, and he is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up.

#### TOOLBASE LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at Rifsons House, 63-64 Charles Lane, St. John's Wood, London NW8 7SB, on 27th April 2001, the subjoined Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly, that Arif Anwar, Rifsons, Rifsons House, 63-64 Charles Lane, St. John's Wood, London NW8 7SB, be, and he is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purpose of such winding-up.

## Meetings of Creditors ASAKUSA LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the Blue Room, Virgin 1st Class Passenger Lounge, Euston Station, London, on 15th March 2001, at 12.45 p.m., for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. During the period before the day of the Meeting G. N. Ratcliffe, of Ratcliffe & Co, 7 Chorley New Road, Bolton BL1 4QR, will furnish Creditors, free of charge, with such information concerning the Company's affairs as they may reasonably require.

By Order of the Board.

Y. Hirayama, Director

20th March 2001. (881)

## ATTRACTION PROJECTS WORLDWIDE LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at The Pearl Continental Hotel, 116 Thorpe Road, Norwich, Norfolk, on 11th May 2001, at 11 a.m., for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. Resolutions to be considered at the Meeting may include a Resolution specifying the terms on which the Liquidator is to be remunerated. The Meeting may receive information about, or be called upon to approve, the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the Meeting. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must be lodge their proxy, together with a full statement of account at the registered office, PKF, Cedar House, 105 Carrow Road, Norwich NR1 1HP, not later than 12 noon on 10th May 2001. For the purposes of voting, a secured Creditor is required (unless he surrenders his security) to lodge at PKF, Cedar House, 105 Carrow Road, Norwich NR1 1HP, before the Meeting, a statement giving particulars of his security, the date when it was given and the value at which it is assessed. Notice is further given that a list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors may be inspected, free of charge, at PKF, Cedar House, 105 Carrow Road, Norwich NR1 1HP, between 10 a.m. and 4 p.m. on the two business days preceding the date of the Meeting stated above

By Order of the Board.

N. Garrod, Director

#### AUTOMOTIVE SOLUTIONS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at The White Hart Hotel, 55 The High Street, Lewes, East Sussex BN7 1XE, on 9th May 2001, at 12 noon, for the purposes mentioned in section 99 et seq of the said Act. A form of proxy which, if intended to be used, must be duly completed and lodged, together with a statement of account (proof of debt), at the registered office of the Company as above, not later than 12 noon on 8th May 2001. Notice is further given that for the purposes of voting secured Creditors must (unless they surrender their security) lodge at the said registered office of the Company, prior to the Meeting, a statement giving particulars of their security, the date it was given, and the value at which it is assessed. Notice is further given that E. W. Sheppard, of 1 Harlands Close, Haywards Heath, West Sussex RH16 1PS, (01444 410213) is appointed to act as the qualified Insolvency Practitioner pursuant to section 98(2)(a) of the said Act who will furnish Creditors, free of charge, with information concerning the Company's affairs as they may reasonably require.

By Order of the Board.

G. D. O'Connell, Director

18th April 2001. (529)

#### BASIC WHOLESALE LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at 7 The Close, Norwich, Norfolk NR1 4DP, on 14th May 2001, at 2.30 p.m., for the purposes mentioned in sections 99, 100 and 101 of the said Act. A list of names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, at 7 The Close, Norwich, Norfolk NR1 4DP, on 10th May 2001 and on 11th May 2001. By Order of the Board.

K. G. Hickey, Director

27th April 2001. (527)

#### BRADNORTH PRINT FINISHERS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of Chamberlain & Co, Aireside House, 24-26 Aire Street, Leeds LS1 4HT, on 11th May 2001, at 3 p.m., for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. Michael Chamberlain, of Chamberlain & Co, Aireside House, 24-26 Aire Street, Leeds LS1 4HT will during the period of two days before the date of the Meeting furnish Creditors, free of charge, with such information concerning the Company's affairs as they may reasonably require.

S. Templeton, Director

30th April 2001. (531)

## CALMGATE LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at 43-45 Butts Green Road, Hornchurch, Essex RM11 2JX, on 10th May 2001, at 11 a.m., for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must lodge their proxy, together with a full statement of account at the registered office, 43-45 Butts Green Road, Hornchurch, Essex RM11 2JX, not later than 12 noon on the business day before the Meeting. For the purposes of voting, a secured Creditor is required (unless he surrenders his security) to lodge at 43-45 Butts Green Road, Hornchurch, Essex RM11 2JX, before the Meeting, a statement giving particulars of his security, the date when it was given and the value at which it is assessed. Notice is further given that a list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors may be inspected, free of charge, at 43-45 Butts Green Road, Hornchurch, Essex RM11 2JX, between 10 a.m. and 4 p.m. on the two business days preceding the date of the Meeting stated above

By Order of the Board.

P. Howard, Director (802)

(528)

#### CHORUS EUROPE LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Fergusson House, 124-128 City Road, London EC1V 2NJ, on 29th May 2001, at 11.30 a.m., for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must lodge their proxy, together with a full statement of account at the registered office Fergusson House, 124-128 City Road, London EC1V 2NJ, not later than 12 noon of the business day before the Meeting. For the purpose of voting, a secured Creditor is required (unless he surrenders his security), to lodge at Fergusson House, 124-128 City Road, London EC1V 2NJ, before the Meeting, a statement giving particulars of his security, the date when it was given and the value at which it is assessed. Notice is further given that C. Iacovides, of Fergusson House, 124-128 City Road, London EC1V 2NJ, is a person qualified to act as an Insolvency Practitioner in relation to the Company who will, during the period before the day of the Meeting, furnish Creditors, free of charge, with such information concerning the Company's affairs as they may reasonably require.

By Order of the Board.

P. Mason, Director

(136)

#### D & W ENTERPRISES LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Majority House, 51 Lodge Lane, Derby DE1 3HB, on Thursday, 10th May 2001, at 10 30 a.m., for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. Proxies to be used at the Meeting must be lodged no later than 12 noon, Wednesday, 9th May 2001, at the registered office of the Company. Notice is also given, pursuant to section 98(2) of the Insolvency Act 1986, that, on the two business days preceding the above Meeting, a list of the names and addresses of the above-named Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, at Smith Cooper, Majority House, 51 Lodge Lane, Derby DE1 3HB.

A. M. Downie, Director 27th April 2001.

(271)

#### EUROSPORTS CONNECTIONS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will 5 Hendon Street, Sheffield SI3 9AX, on Wednesday, be held at 16th May 2001, at 12 noon, for the purpose of having a full statement of the position of the Company's affairs, together with a list of the Creditors of the Company and the estimated amount of their claims, laid before them, and for the purpose, if thought fit, of nominating a Liquidator and of appointing a Liquidation Committee. Kian Seng Tan, of K. S. Tan & Company, 10-12 New College Parade, Finchley Road, London NW3 5EP, and at 5 Hendon Street, Sheffield, is a person qualified to act as an Insolvency Practitioner in relation to the Company who will, during the period before the day of the Meeting, furnish Creditors, free of charge, with such information concerning the Company's affairs as they may reasonably require, or on the two business days falling next before the day on which the Meeting is to be held, a list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, at 10-12 New College Parade, Finchley Road, London NW3 5EP, and at 5 Hendon Street, Sheffield, being a place in the relevant locality. Notice is also given that, for the purpose of voting, secured Creditors must (unless they surrender their security) lodge at the said registered office of the Company at 10-12 New College Parade, Finchley Road, London NW3 5EP, before the Meeting a statement giving particulars of their security, the date when it was given, and the value at which it is assessed.

By Order of the Board. B. W. Leigh, Director

24th April 2001.

(163)

#### GARDEN MAINTENANCE LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors will be held at Royce Peeling Green, Hilton Chambers, 15 Hilton Chambers, Manchester M1 1JL, on 17th May 2001, at 11.30 a.m., for the purposes mentioned in sections 99, 100 and 101 of the said Act. A Resolution may be proposed at the Meeting of Creditors to fix the basis of the Liquidator's remuneration and to approve the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the Meeting. A list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, at the offices of Royce Peeling Green, Hilton Chambers, 15 Hilton Street, Manchester M1 1JL on 15th and 16th May 2001, between the hours of 10 a.m. and 4 p.m.

T. Worthington, Director

30th April 2001.

(825)

#### GOMEZ GOMEZ (YORKSHIRE) LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of Mazars Neville Russell, Mazars House, Gelderd Road, Gildersome, Leeds LS27 7JN, on Tuesday, 8th May 2001, at 3 p.m., for the purposes provided for in sections 98, 99 100 and 101 of the said Act. A list of the names and addresses of the Creditors of the Company is available for inspection at the offices of Mazars Neville Russell, Mazars House, Gelderd Road, Gildersome, Leeds LS27 7JN, on the following dates: Thursday, 3rd May and Friday, 4th May 2001. Forms of proxy must be duly completed and lodged at the registered office of the Company, Mazars Neville Russell, Mazars House, Gelderd Road, Gildersome, Leeds LS27 7JN, not later than 12 noon on the day before the Meeting.

P. Charlton, Director

27th April 2001.

(532)

#### HARDACRES & SMITH LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Century House, Ashley Road, Hale, Cheshire WA15 9TG, on 15th May 2001, at 12 noon, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must lodge their proxy, together with a full statement of account at the registered office, Century House, Ashley Road, Hale, Cheshire, not later than 12 noon on the business day preceding the date of the Meeting. For the purposes of voting, a secured Creditor is required (unless he surrenders his security) to lodge at Milner Boardman & Partners, Century House, Ashley Road, Hale, Cheshire before the Meeting, a statement giving particulars of his security, the date when it was given and the value at which it is assessed. Notice is further given that a list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors may be inspected, free of charge, at Century House, Ashley Road, Hale, Cheshire, between 10 a.m. and 4 p.m. on the two business days preceding the date of the Meeting stated above.

By Order of the Board.

J. Hardacre, Director

(809)

#### HARTLAND MOTORS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Company's Creditors will be held at the offices of Hazlewoods, Windsor House, Barnett Way, Barnwood, Gloucester GL4 3RT, on 15th May 2001, at 11 a.m., for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. Any Creditor wishing to vote at the Meeting, unless they are an individual Creditor voting in person, must lodge their proxy at the offices of Hazlewoods, Windsor House, Barnett Way, Barnwood, Gloucester GL4 3RT, by no later than 12 noon, on 14th May 2001, together with a statement of the amount claimed. A list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors may be inspected, free of charge, at the offices of Hazlewoods, Windsor House, Barnett Way, Barnwood, Gloucester GL4 3RT, between 10 a.m. and 4 p.m. on the two business days preceding the Meeting. By Order of the Board.

S. L. Barker, Director

23rd April 2001.

(258)

#### JAMES MEATS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at 141 Great Charles Street, Birmingham B3 3LG, on Thursday, 10th May 2001, at 11 a.m., for the purposes mentioned in the sections 99, 100 and 101 of the said Act. Creditors should forward a statement of their claim by 12 noon on Wednesday, 9th May 2001 to Martin Thomas Coyne, of Poppleton & Appleby, 141 Great Charles Street, Birmingham B3 3LG, who will, free of charge, supply to those whose claims have been lodged in writing by the prescribed time on that day such information concerning the Company's affairs as they may reasonably require.

K. Clemmet, Director

25th April 2001. (856)

#### MILLCASTLE LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at 21 St Andrews Crescent, Cardiff, on Thursday, 10th May 2001, at 12 noon, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 and 101 of the said Act. A list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, at the offices of Doyle Davis, 21 St Andrews Crescent, Cardiff, on 8th May and 9th May 2001, between 10 a.m. and 4 p.m.

By Order of the Board.

M. Randall

11th April 2001. (245)

#### **OILFIELD SYSTEMS LIMITED**

Notice is hereby given that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above Company, in accordance with the provisions of section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, will be held at 41 Castle Way, Southampton SO14 2BW, on 8th May 2001, at 3 p.m. The purposes of the Meeting are to receive a statement of affairs and a report on the Company from a Director and if the Creditors wish to do so, to nominate a Liquidator and appoint a Liquidation Committee. The Resolutions to be taken at this Meeting may include a Resolution specifying the terms on which the Liquidator is to be remunerated, and the Meeting may receive information about, or be called upon to approve, the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the Meeting. A list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection at the offices of Fanshawe Lofts, 41 Castle Way, Southampton SO14 2BW, on the two business days preceding the Meeting. Proxies for use at the Meeting must be returned to Fanshawe Lofts, 41 Castle Way, Southampton SO14 2BW, by 12 noon on 4th May 2001, and claims must be made in writing and may be made to the same address. Secured Creditors must, unless they surrender their security, give particulars of their security and its assessed value if they wish to vote at the Meeting.

By Order of the Board.

R. Bush, Company Secretary

NOTE. Any Creditor who has not received notice of the Meeting and who wishes to attend or be represented at it should ring 02380 233522 to obtain the necessary forms.

27th April 2001. (854)

#### OLD LITTLE VILLAGE (CHINESE RESTAURANT) LIMITED

(t/a The Golden Rice Bowl)

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors will be held at Royce Peeling Green, Hilton Chambers, 15 Hilton Street, Manchester M1 1JL, on 14th May 2001, at 11.30 a.m., for the purposes mentioned in sections 99, 100 and 101 of the said Act. A Resolution may be proposed at the Meeting of Creditors to fix the basis of the Liquidator's remuneration and to approve the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the Meeting. A list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, at the offices of Royce Peeling Green, Hilton Chambers, 15 Hilton Street, Manchester M1 1JL, on 11th May 2001, between the hours of 10 a.m. and 4 p.m.

J. Lau, Director

30th April 2001. (827)

#### RUSDEN SERVICES LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at 5 Hendon Street, Sheffield S13 9AX, on Wednesday, 16th May 2001, at 11.30 a.m., for the purpose of having a full statement of the position of the Company's affairs, together with a List of the Creditors of the Company and the estimated amount of their claims, laid before them, and for the purpose, if thought fit, of nominating a Liquidator and of appointing a Liquidation Committee. Kian Seng Tan, of K S Tan & Company, 10-12 New College Parade, Finchley Road, London NW3 5EP and at 5 Hendon Street, Sheffield S13 9AX, is a person qualified to act as an Insolvency Practitoner in relation to the Company who will, during the period before the day of the Meeting, furnish Creditors, free of charge, with such information concerning the Company's affairs as they may reasonably require, or on the two business days falling next before the day on which the Meeting is to be held, a list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, at 10-12 New College Parade, Finchley Road, London NW3 5EP and at 5 Hendon Street, Sheffield S13 9AX, being a place in the relevant locality. Notice is also given that, for the purpose of voting, secured Creditors must (unless they surrender their security) lodge at the said registered office of the Company at 10-12 New College Parade, Finchley Road, London NW3 5EP, before the Meeting a statement giving paticulars of their security, the date when it was given, and the value at which it is assessed.

By Order of the Board.

S. Chant, Director

24th April 2001. (164)

#### SECOND MIILLENNIUM SYSTEMS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Fergusson House, 124-128 City Road, London EC1V 2NJ, on 21st May 2001, at 11.30 a.m., for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must lodge their proxy, together with a full statement of account at the registered office, Fergusson House, 124-128 City Road, London EC1V 2NJ, not later than 12 noon of the business day before the Meeting. For the purposes of voting, a secured Creditor is required (unless he surrenders his security) to lodge at Fergusson House, 124-128 City Road, London EC1V 2NJ, before the Meeting, a statement giving particulars of his security, the date when it was given and the value at which it is assessed. Notice is further given that C. Iacovides, Fergusson House, 124-128 City Road, London EC1V 2NJ, a person qualified to act as an Insolvency Practitioner in relation to the Company who will, during the period before the day of the Meeting, furnish Creditors, free of charge, with such information concerning the Company's affairs as they may reasonably require.

J. F. Brouillet, Director

(135)

#### SHAREOUT.COM LIMITED

(formerly Shareout Ltd)

#### SHAREOUT TECHNOLOGIES LIMITED

(formerly Shareout.com Ltd)

#### SHAREOUT GROUP LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Companies will be held at Deloitte & Touche, Gainsborough House, Grey Street, Newcastle NE1 6AE, on 8th May 2001, at 11 a.m., 11.45 a.m. and 12 noon respectively, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the Insolvency Act 1986. A list of the names and addresses of the Companies Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, at Deloitte & Touche, of Gainsborough House, 34-40 Grey Street, Newcastle upon Tyne NE1 6AE, during the two business days preceding the above Meetings.

By Order of the Board.

M. Thompson, Director

25th April 2001. (530)

#### SIGMA SHEET METAL LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of Jennings Johnson, 6 Foyle Street, Sunderland SR1 1LB, on Tuesday, 15th May 2001, at 11 a.m., for the purposes provided for in sections 99, 100 and 101 of the said Act. A list of the names and addresses of Creditors will be available for inspection by Creditors at the offices of Jennings Johnson, 19 Borough Road, Sunderland SR1 1LA, and at 36A Clayton Street West, Newcastle upon Tyne NE1 5DZ, on Friday, 11th May 2001, and Monday, 14th May 2001, during normal business hours on the two preceding business days, free of charge.

S. Scott, Director 24th April 2001. (251)

#### SOFTSCOPE LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of K. J. Watkin & Co., Emerald House, 20-22 Anchor Road, Aldridge, Walsall, West Midlands, WS9 8PH, on 8th May 2001, at 10.30 a.m., for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must lodge their proxy, together with a full statement of account, at the registered office of the Company which, for the purposes of winding-up, has been changed to the offices of K. J. Watkin & Co., Emerald House, 20-22 Anchor Road, Aldridge, Walsall WS9 8PH, no later than 12 noon on 4th May 2001. For the purposes of voting, a secured Creditor is required (unless he surrenders his security) to lodge at the address shown above, before the Meeting, a statement giving particulars of his security, the date when it was given and the value at which it is assessed. Notice is further given that a list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors may be inspected, free of charge, at the address shown above between 10 a.m. and 4 p.m. on the two business days preceding the date of the Meeting stated above.

By Order of the Board.

*H. Knowles*, Director 25th April 2001.

# SYSTEM COLOURBOX LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Mary Sumner House, 24 Tufton Street, Westminster, London SW1P 3RB, on Tuesday, 15th May 2001, at 11.30 a.m., for the purposes provided for in sections 99, 100 and 101 of the said Act. For the purposes of voting, proof of debt and proxy forms intended to be used at the Meeting must be lodged at the registered office of the Company, now situated at the offices of Benedict Mackenzie, 5-6 The Courtyard, East Park, Crawley, West Sussex RH10 6AG, not later than 12 noon on the business day before. Notice is also hereby given, pursuant to section 98(2) of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Graham P. Petersen, of Benedict Mackenzie, 5-6 The Courtyard, East Park, Crawley, West Sussex RH10 6AG, is qualified to act as an Insolvency Practitioner in relation to the above Company and will, during the period before the day of the Meeting, furnish Creditors with such information concerning the Company's affairs as they may reasonably require. Resolutions to be taken at the aforementioned Meeting may include a Resolution specifying the terms on which the Liquidator is to be remunerated. The Meeting may also receive information about, or be called upon to approve, the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the Meeting.

*T. Collins*, Director 30th April 2001.

#### THE ST JOHN'S WOOD BRIDGE CLUB LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of Hacker Young and Partners, St. Alphage House, 2 Fore Street, London EC2 5DH, on 22nd May 2001, at 11 a.m., for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. A list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, at the offices of Hacker Young and Partners, St. Alphage House, 2 Fore Street, London EC2Y 5DH, between 10 a.m. and 4 p.m., on the two business preceding the date of the Creditors Meeting. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must (unless they are individual Creditors attending in person) lodge their proxy, together with a full statement of account, at the offices of Hacker Young and Partners, St. Alphage House, 2 Fore Street, London EC2Y 5DH, no later than 12 noon on 21st May 2001. Unless there are exceptional circumstances, a Creditor will not be entitled to vote unless his proof has been lodged and admitted for voting purposes. A proof may be lodged by submitting a written statement of claim clearly setting out the name and address of the Creditor and the amount claimed. In this respect Creditors are asked to complete a proof of debt form. Whilst proofs may be lodged at any time before voting commences, Creditors intending to vote at the Meeting are requested to send them with their proxies. Unless they surrender their security, secured Creditors must give particulars of their security, the date when it was given and the value at which it is assessed if they wish to vote at the Meeting. By Order of the Board.

P. G. Orsmond, Director 27th April 2001. (134)

#### UCS (WHOLESALE) LIMITED

(853)

(137)

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors will be held at Posthouse Bristol, Filton Road, Hambrook, Bristol BS16 1QX, on 15th May 2001, at 2 p.m., for the purposes mentioned in sections 99, 100 and 101 of the said Act. A Resolution may be proposed at the Meeting of Creditors to fix the basis of the Liquidator's remuneration and to approve the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the Meeting. A list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, at the offices of Royce Peeling Green, Hilton Chambers, 15 Hilton Street, Manchester M1 IJL, on 11th May 2001 and 14th May 2001, between the hours of 10 a.m. and 4 p.m.

S. Williams, Director 27th April 2001. (826)

#### Y N BUILDERS (LONDON) LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at 641 Green Lanes, London N8 0RE, on 16th May 2001, at 12 noon, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99, 100 and 101 of the said Act. A list of names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, at 641 Green Lanes, London N8 0RE, on 14th May 2001 and 15th May 2001 (two business days before the date of the Meeting). For the purposes of voting, a statement of claim and proxy intended to be used at the Meeting, must be lodged at 641 Green Lanes, London N8 0RE, not later than 12 noon on 15th May 2001.

By Order of the Board. *P. Nearchou*. Director

30th April 2001. (810)

# Appointment of Liquidators

Company Number: 3227780.

Name of Company: BRIGHT ACCOMMODATIONS LTD.

Nature of Business: Letting Agents. Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: 43 Blackstock Road, London N4 2JF. Liquidator's Name and Address: Andreas Georgiou Kakouris,

43 Blackstock Road, London N4 2JF. Office Holder Number: 004691. Date of Appointment: 30th April 2001.

By whom Appointed: Members. (241)

Company Number: 3724678. Name of Company: **CUNNINGHAM FLOORING (UK) LTD.** Nature of Business: Flooring Contractors.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: Meridian House, 62 Station Road, North Chingford, London E4 7BA.

Liquidator's Name and Address: A. J. Clark, Carter Clark, Meridian House, 62 Station Road, North Chingford, London E4 7BA.

Office Holder Number: 008760.

Date of Appointment: 26th April 2001.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

(124)

Office Holder Number: 6424. Date of Appointment: 27th April 2001.

#### ERROL OMAR GAYLE & MARGARET MARY GOUGH

(t/a Europa Care Agency.)

Notice is hereby given that D. J. Waterhouse of PricewaterhouseCoopers, 9 Bond Court, Leeds, was appointed J. Liquidator of the above-named Partnership on 1st February 2001.

25th April 2001.

Company Number: 2929545.

Name of Company: FRESH MEAT FAYRE LIMITED. Nature of Business: Wholesalers of Meat and Meat Products.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: Johnston House, 8 Johnston Road,

Woodford Green, Essex IG8 0XA.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Richard A. J. Hooper, Haslers, Johnston House, 8 Johnston Road, Woodford Green, Essex IG8 0XA. Office Holder Number: 8028.

Date of Appointment: 24th April 2001.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors. (850)

Company Number: 3463256.

Name of Company: G LONG ENGINEERING LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Contract Engineers.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: 19 Borough Road, Sunderland SR1 1LA. Liquidator's Name and Address: Ian William Kings, 19 Borough Road, Sunderland SR1 1LA.

Office Holder Number: 7232.

Date of Appointment: 20th April 2001.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors. (2.52)

Company Number: 03760614.

Name of Company: GRADUATEBASE LIMITED. Previous Name of Company: J R Computers Limited.

Nature of Business: Graduate Recruitment.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: 8 Baker Street, London W1U 3LL. Liquidators' Names and Address: Malcolm Cohen and Anthony Peter Supperstone, BDO Stoy Hayward, 8 Baker Street, London W1U 3LL.

Date of Appointment: 19th April 2001.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

Company Number: 3618152.

Name of Company: HOLLINSEND FIRE LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Fire Protection Services.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: 93 Queen Street, Sheffield S1 1WF. Liquidators' Names and Address: John Russell and Derek Leslie Woolley, Poppleton & Appleby, 93 Queen Street, Sheffield S1 1WF. Office Holder Numbers: 5544 and 6047.

Date of Appointment: 12th April 2001.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

Company Number: 02078535.

Name of Company: HOT PRESS INTERNATIONAL LIMITED.
Previous Name of Company: Hot Press Supplies Limited
Nature of Business: Supply of Mounting and Laminating Equipment.
Type of Liquidation: Condition

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.
Address of Registered Office: The Old Exchange, 234 Southchurch

Road, Southend-on-Sea, Essex SS1 2EG

Liquidator's Name and Address: Mark Robert Fry, Begbies Traynor, The Old Exchange, 234 Southchurch Road, Southend-on-Sea, Essex SS1 2EG

Office Holder Number: 008588. Date of Appointment: 27th April 2001.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

Company Number: 03347225. Name of Company: **HOUSTON TELECOMMUNICATIONS** 

LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Telecommunications.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors. Address of Registered Office: Silbury Court, 420 Silbury Boulevard,

Central Milton Keynes MK9 2AF. Liquidator's Name and Address: Steven Leslie Smith, Mercer & Hole, Silbury Court, 420 Silbury Boulevard, Central Milton Keynes, Buckinghamshire MK9 2AF.

(843)

(131)

(840)

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

Company Number: 3093347.

Name of Company: IXION SPICES LIMITED.
Nature of Business: Spicers.
Type of Liquidation: Creditors.
Address of Registered Office: 19 Borough Road, Sunderland SR1 1LA. Liquidator's Name and Address: Ian William Kings, 19 Borough Road, Sunderland SR1 1LA.

Office Holder Number: 7232. Date of Appointment: 25th April 2001.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors. (255)

Company Number: 3589073.

Name of Company: JUICEMOOSE UK LIMITED. Nature of Business: Retailers of Fruit Juice Products.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: 66 Wigmore Street, London W1U 2HQ. Liquidators' Names and Address: John Powell and Shay Bannon, both of Levy Gee, PO Box 2653, 66 Wigmore Street, London W1A 3RT.

Office Holder Numbers: 007888 and 008777. Date of Appointment: 25th April 2001.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors. (128)

Company Number: 2899542

Name of Company: LEY FARM NURSERIES LIMITED.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors

Address of Registered Office: 4 Dancastle Court, 14 Arcadia Avenue,

London N3 2HS.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Robert Valentine, Valentine & Co.,

4 Dancastle Court, 14 Arcadia Avenue, London N3 2HS.

Office Holder Number: 003569. Date of Appointment: 27th April 2001.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

Company Number: 3779365.

Name of Company: LOWFORD CONSTRUCTION LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Building and Construction.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: Nottingham Watson, 12 St. Paul's Square,

Birmingham B3 1RB.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Peter Nottingham, Nottingham

Watson, 12 St. Paul's Square, Birmingham B3 1RB.

Office Holder Number: 9015.

Date of Appointment: 27th April 2001.

By whom Appointed: Creditors.

Company Number: 03876262.

Name of Company: MDD LIMITED.

Previous Name of Company: Bealaw (524) Limited.

Nature of Business: Computer Re-cycling.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: 12 Gleneagles Court, Brighton Road,

Crawley R10 6AD.

(160)

Liquidators' Names and Addresses: Louise Mary Brittain, Baker Tilly, 12 Gleneagles Court, Brighton Road, Crawley RH10 6AD; and Andrew Tate, Baker Tilly, 2 Newman Road, Bromley, Kent BR1 1RJ.

Office Holder Numbers: 100052 and 008960. Date of Appointment: 26th April 2001.

By whom Appointed: Creditors.

(847)

Company Number: 3963431. Name of Company: **MAX INTERNET LIMITED.** Nature of Business: Sale of Computer Domain Names.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors

Address of Registered Office: St. James Buildings, 79 Oxford Street,

Manchester M1 6HT.

Liquidator's Name and Address: R. E. C. Cook, Hacker Young and Partners, St. James Buildings, 79 Oxford Street, Manchester M1 6HT.

Office Holder Number: 478.

Date of Appointment: 27th April 2001.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors. (822)

Company Number: 3064043.

Name of Company: MULTIPRIME LIMITED.
Nature of Business: Food Wholesalers.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors

Address of Registered Office: S. Rishi & Co., 314 Regents Park Road,

Finchley, London N3 2JX.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Sudhir Rishi, S. Rishi & Co., 314

Regents Park Road, Finchley, London N3 2JX.

Office Holder Number: 6357.

Date of Appointment: 26th April 2001.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

(247)

Name of Company: PROCESS CONTROL AND DRIVES LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Electrical Engineers.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: c/o RSM Robson Rhodes, St. George

House, 40 Great George Street, Leeds LS1 3DQ. Liquidator's Names and Address: Charles William Anthony Escott and Keith Hinds, RSM Robson Rhodes, St. George House, 40 Great

George Street, Leeds LS1 3DQ. Office Holder Number: 8913 and 6745. Date of Appointment: 24th April 2001.

By whom Appointed: Creditors.

(817)

Company Number: 03260213.

Name of Company: Q A CLOTHING LIMITED.

Previous Name of Company: Mojo Manufacturing and Dropbox

Nature of Business: Manufacture of Outerwear.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: Windsor House, Barnett Way, Barnwood,

Gloucester GL4 3RT.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Philip John Gorman, Hazlewoods,

Windsor House, Barnett Way, Barnwood, Gloucester GL4 3RT.

Office Holder Number: 008069.

Date of Appointment: 19th April 2001.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

(266)

(839)

Company Number: 04015834

Name of Company: SILVER HAULAGE LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Haulage Contractors.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: 6-8 Old Hall Road, Gatley, Cheadle,

Cheshire SK8 4BE.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Peter Anthony Jackson, Jackson Gregory & Co., 6-8 Old Hall Road, Gatley, Cheadle, Cheshire SK8 4BE.

Office Holder Number: 100675. Date of Appointment: 23rd March 2001.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

Company Number: 02645186.

Name of Company: SPACEMAKER PLANT LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Demolition. Type of Liquidation: Creditors

Address of Registered Office: 18 High Street, Pontardawe, Swansea.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Tony Mitchell, BDO Stoy Hayward, Beneficial Building, 28 Paradise Circus, Birmingham B1 2BJ.

Office Holder Number: 8203.

Date of Appointment: 30th April 2001.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors. (830) Company Number: 3291801

Name of Company: ST JAMES ALEHOUSES (LIVERPOOL) LTD.

Previous Name of Company: Crossco (237) Limited.

Nature of Business: Public House Operators.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.
Address of Registered Office: 3 Portland Terrace, Newcastle upon Tyne NE2 100.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Anthony Alan Josephs, R M T, 3

Portland Terrace, Newcastle upon Tyne NE2 1QQ.

Office Holder Number: 004179.

Date of Appointment: 26th April 2001.

By whom Appointed: Creditors. (133)

Company Number: 01274388. Name of Company: **THE ST JOHN'S WOOD BRIDGE CLUB** 

LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Bridge Club. Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: St. Alphage House, 2 Fore Street, London

EC2Y 5DH.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Andrew Mark Kaye, Hacker Young and Partners, St. Alphage House, 2 Fore Street, London EC2Y 5DH. Office Holder Number: 0403.

Date of Appointment: 27th April 2001.

(121)By whom Appointed: Members.

Company Number: 1997272

Name of Company: TOOLBASE LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Asbestos removal, thermal insulation and related

building work.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: 63-64 Charles Lane, St. John's Wood,

London NW8 7SB.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Arif Anwar, Rifsons, 63-64 Charles Lane, St. John's Wood, London NW8 7SB.

Office Holder Number: 8240.

Date of Appointment: 27th April 2001.

By whom Appointed: Creditors. (126)

# Annual Liquidation Meetings

#### CHORLEY CRANE HIRE LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 105 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that General Meetings of the Members and Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of Vernon Wright & Co., 40-42 High Street, Maldon, Essex CM9 5PN, on Thursday, 24th May 2001, at 10.30 and 10.45 a.m. respectively, to receive an account of the manner in which the winding-up of the Company has been conducted, the property disposed of, and to hear any explanation that may be furnished by the Liquidator. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote at the above Meetings may appoint a proxy or proxies to attend and vote in their place. Proxies need not be Members or Creditors of the Company. Proxy forms must be returned to the office of Vernon Wright & Co., 40-42 High Street, Maldon, Essex CM9 5PN, no later than 12 noon on the business day preceding the Meeting.

V. C. Wright, Liquidator

24th April 2001. (264)

## HOPKINS-WILLCOX LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, in pursuance of sections 105 and 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Annual and Final Meetings of the Members and Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Jacksons Insolvency Practitioners, Victoria Chambers, Crown Street, Caernarfon, Gwynedd LL55 1SY, on 12th June 2001, at 10.30 a.m. and 11 a.m. respectively, for the purpose of having an account laid before them showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and to receive any explanations which may be given by the Liquidator. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote at the above Meetings may appoint a proxy to attend and vote in their place. A proxy need not be a Member or Creditor of the Company.

P. M. Roe, Liquidator

30th April 2001. (819)

#### NATIONWIDE FLEET SERVICES LTD

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 105 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a General Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of BDO Stoy Hayward, Park House, 102-108 Above Bar, Southampton SO14 7NH, on 1st June 2001, at 10 a.m. to be followed at 10.15 a.m. by a General Meeting of the Creditors for the purpose of receiving an account of the Liquidators' acts and of the conduct of the winding-up to date. Any Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote at either of the above Meetings may appoint a proxy or proxies to attend and vote instead of him. A proxy need not be a Member or Creditor of the Company.

E. T. Head, Liquidator

30th April 2001. (250)

## Final Meetings

#### ANTLES TRADE WINDOWS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Final Meetings of the Members and Creditors of the abovenamed Company will be held at the offices of Lines Henry, 27 The Downs, Altrincham, Cheshire WA14 2QD, on Tuesday, 12th June 2001, at 10 a.m. and 10.15 a.m. respectively, for the purpose of the said section.

N. Henry, Joint Liquidator

26th April 2001. (140)

## BOXSKILL GROUP LIMITED BOXSKILL LIMITED LYNX FLOORING LIMITED

LYNX INTERIORS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of Members and Creditors of the abovenamed Companies will be held at the offices of Harris Lipman, 2 Mountview Court, 310 Friern Barnet Lane, Whetstone, London N20 0YZ, on 4th June 2001, at 10 a.m. and 10.15 a.m. respectively, for the purpose of having an account laid before them showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator.

B. D. Lewis, Liquidator

27th April 2001. (816)

#### C.M. MACK (NORTHERN) LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that General Meetings of Members and Creditors of the abovenamed Company will be held at the offices of Parkin S. Booth & Co., 44 Old Hall Street, Liverpool L3 9EB, on 4th June 2001, at 2.45 p.m. and 3 p.m. respectively, for the purpose of having an account laid before the Meetings showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator.

P. J. Fleming, Liquidator

26th April 2001. (539)

#### CHOICE TRAINING SERVICES LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of K. J. Watkin & Co., Emerald House, 20-22 Anchor Road, Aldridge, Walsall, on 31st May 2001, at 10 a.m., to be followed at 10.15 a.m. by a Final Meeting of Creditors, for the purpose of showing how the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing an explanation that may be given by the Liquidator, and also of determining the manner in which the books, accounts and documents of the Company and of the Liquidator shall be disposed of. Proxies to be used at the Meetings must be lodged with the Liquidator at Emerald House, 20-22 Anchor Road, Aldridge, Walsall, no later than 12 noon on the preceding day.

K. J. Watkin, Liquidator

26th April 2001. (852)

#### DANDY ENTERPRISES LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at St. Kilian House, 38 Whiteladies Road, Clifton, Bristol BS8 2LG, on 31st May 2001, at 10.30 a.m., to be followed at 11 a.m. by a Final Meeting of Creditors, for the purpose of showing how the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing an explanation that may be given by the Liquidator, and also of determining the manner in which the books, accounts and documents of the Company and of the Liquidator shall be disposed of. Proxies to be used at the Meetings must be lodged with the Liquidator at St. Kilian House, 38 Whiteladies Road, Clifton, Bristol, no later than 12 noon on the preceding day.

P. G. Byrne, Liquidator

26th April 2001. (815)

#### **DEACON HOARE & CO LIMITED**

Notice is hereby given that Final Meetings of the Members and of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of KPMG, 100 Temple Street, Bristol BS1 6AG, on 8th June 2001, at 10.30 a.m. and 11 a.m. respectively, for the purposes of having an account laid before them by the Liquidator (pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986), showing the manner in which the winding-up of the Company has been conducted, and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. A Member or Creditor entitled to vote at the above Meetings may appoint a proxy to attend and vote in the Member or Creditor's stead. It is not necessary for the proxy to be a Member or Creditor. Proxy forms must be returned to the offices of KPMG, Arlington Business Park, Theale, Reading RG7 4SD, fax  $\pm$  44 (0) 118 964 2284, by no later than 12 noon, on 7th June 2001.

P. Rilett, Liquidator

30th April 2001. (249)

#### EMT PACKAGING LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Final Meetings of the Members and Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of Smith Cooper, Majority House, 51 Lodge Lane, Derby DE1 3HB, on Thursday, 31st May 2001, at 11 a.m. and 11.30 a.m. respectively, for the purpose of having an account laid before them by the Liquidator showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. Any Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote at either of the above Meetings may appoint a proxy or proxies to attend and vote instead of him. A proxy holder need not be a Member. Proxy forms must be returned to Smith Cooper, Majority House, 51 Lodge Lane, Derby DE1 3HB, by no later than 12 noon on the business day preceding the date of the Meetings.

S. Gwinnutt, Liquidator

30th April 2001. (249)

## ELECTRIC WINDINGS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of Begbies Traynor (incorporating Taylor Gotham & Fry), The Old Exchange, 234 Southchurch Road, Southend-on-Sea, Essex SS1 2EG, on 12th July 2001, at 10 a.m., to be followed at 10.15 a.m. by a Final Meeting of the Creditors, for the purpose of having an account laid before them, showing how the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanations that may be given by the Liquidator, and also of directing the manner in which the books, accounts and documents of the Company, and of the Liquidator thereof, shall be disposed of. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote at the above Meetings may appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him or her. A proxy need not be a Member or Creditor of the Company.

J. Taylor, Liquidator

30th April 2001. (162)

#### **EQUEMAR LTD**

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Final Meetings of the Members and Creditors of the abovenamed Company will be held at Russells Cottage, Dickens Marsh, Dalwood, Axminster EX13 7DY, on Thursday, 17th May 2001, at 10 a.m. and 10.30 a.m. respectively, for the purpose in the said section.

C. Norman, Liquidator

27th April 2001.

# FIRST CHARTER INVESTMENT MANAGEMENT LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that the Annual Meetings of the Members and Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Stonecutter Court, 1 Stonecutter Street, London EC4A 4TR, on 31st May 2001, at 11.30 a.m. and 11.45 a.m. respectively, for the purpose of having an account laid before them showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote at the above Meetings may appoint a proxy to attend and vote on his or her behalf. It is not necessary for the proxy to be a Member or Creditor.

R. S. Preece, Liquidator

26th April 2001.

(536)

#### JOSEPH CAMERON GROUP LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that both the Annual and Final Meetings of the Members and of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of Mazars Neville Russell, Lancaster House, 67 Newhall Street, Birmingham B3 1NG, on Thursday, 31st May 2001, at 11 a.m. and 11.15 a.m. respectively, for the purpose of having an account laid before them by the Liquidator (pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986), showing the manner in which the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote at the above Meetings may appoint a proxy to attend and vote in his place. It is not necessary for the proxy to be a Member or Creditor. Proxy forms must be returned to the offices of Mazars Neville Russell, by not later than 12 noon on the last working day prior to the Meeting.

A. S. Wood, Liquidator

30th April 2001.

(243)

(139)

#### KEW RESEARCH CORPORATION LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that a Final Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at Russell Square House, 10-12 Russell Square, London W.C.1, on 31st May 2001, at 12 noon, to be followed at 12.15 p.m. on the same day by a Meeting of the Creditors of the Company. The Meetings are called pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, for the purpose of enabling the Liquidator to present an account showing the manner in which the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and give any explanation that he may consider necessary. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote is entitled to appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him. A proxy need not be a Member or Creditor. Proxies to be used at the Meeting should be lodged at First Floor, 16-17 Boundary Road, Hove BN3 4AN, no later than 12 noon on the working day immediately before the Meetings.

P. J. Hughes-Holland, Liquidator

6th April 2001.

#### PARISDALE LTD

(t/a Bob Joyner Motorcycles)

Notice is hereby given in pursuance of section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a General Meeting of the above-named Company, to be followed by a Meeting of the Creditors of the Company, will be held at the offices of Griffith & Griffith, Century House, 31 Gate Lane, Boldmere, Sutton Coldfield B73 5TR, on 7th June 2001, at 11.45 a.m. and 12 noon respectively, for the purpose of having an account laid before them showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. A Member entitled to attend and vote at the above Meeting may appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him. A proxy need not be a Member of the Company.

Liquidator

27th April 2001. (812)

#### PRINTEVER LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at Highfield Court, Chandlers Ford, Eastleigh SO53 3TZ, on 25th May 2001, at 10 a.m., to be followed at 10.15 a.m. by a Final Meeting of Creditors for the purpose of showing how the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of. Proxies to be used at the Meetings must be lodged with the Liquidator at Highfield Court, Chandlers Ford, Eastleigh SO53 3TZ, no later than 12 noon on the preceding day.

C. S. Jackson, Joint Liquidator

25th April 2001.

(813)

#### RANDOMCHASE LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that in accordance with section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, General Meetings of Members and Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of Radfords, 12 Portland Street, Southampton, on 8th June 2001, at 10.30 a.m., for the purpose provided for in the said section.

P. Barrett, Liquidator

27th April 2001.

(814)

#### ZINCWAY DEVELOPMENTS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company, will be held at the offices of Valentine & Co, 4 Dancastle Court, 14 Arcadia Avenue, London N3 2HS, on Tuesday, 12th June 2001, at 10 a.m., to be followed at 10.15 a.m. by a Final Meeting of Creditors for the purpose of showing how winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing an explanation that may be given by the Liquidator, and also of determining the manner in which the books, accounts and documents of the Company and of the Liquidator shall be disposed of. Please take notice that Resolutions proposed at the Final Meeting of Creditors may include a Resolution or Resolutions agreeing the level of the Liquidator or Liquidator's remuneration. In accordance with Rule 4.186(b) and Rule 11.7(b) of the Insolvency Rules I confirm that no dividend will be made in relation to the Liquidation of the Company. Proxies to be used at the Meetings must be lodged with the Liquidator at 4 Dancastle Court, 14 Arcadia Court, London N3 2HS, no later than 12 noon on the preceding working day

*R. Valentine,* Liquidator 26th April 2001.

(138)

# Notices to Creditors

#### FRESH MEAT FAYRE LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that the Creditors of the above-named Company are required, on or before the 5th June 2001, to send their names and addresses and the particulars of their debts or claims, and the name and address of their Solicitors (if any), to Richard A. J. Hooper of Haslers, Johnston House, 8 Johnston Road, Woodford Green, Essex IG8 0XA, the Liquidator of the said Company and, if so required, by notice in writing from the said Liquidator, or by their Solicitors, or personally, to come in and prove their said debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution made before such debts are proved.

R. A. J. Hooper, Liquidator

24th April 2001.

(849)

## G LONG ENGINEERING LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that Ian William Kings, of Jennings Johnson, 19 Borough Road, Sunderland SR1 1LA, and 36A Clayton Street West, Newcastle upon Tyne NE1 5DZ, has been appointed Liquidator of the above Company by the Members and Creditors on 20th April 2001.

Notice is hereby given that the Creditors of the above-named Company, which is being voluntarily wound up, are required, on or before 31st June 2001, to send in their full name, their addresses and descriptions, full particulars of their debts or claims, and the names and addresses of their Solicitors (if any), to the undersigned, Ian William Kings, of Jennings Johnson, 19 Borough Road, Sunderland SR1 1LA, the Liquidator of the said Company, and, if so required by notice in writing from the said Liquidator, are, personally, or by their Solicitors, to come in and prove their debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution made before such debts are proved.

I. W. Kings, Liquidator

23rd April 2001. (254)

#### HOT PRESS INTERNATIONAL LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that the Creditors of the above-named Company, which is being voluntarily wound up, are required, on or before the 8th June 2001, to send in their full forenames and surnames, their addresses and descriptions, full particulars of their debts or claims, and the names and addresses of their Solicitors (if any), to the undersigned, Mark Robert Fry, of Begbies Traynor, The Old Exchange, 234 Southchurch Road, Southend-on-Sea, Essex SS1 2EG, the Liquidator of the said Company, and, if so required by notice in writing from the said Liquidator, are, personally or by their Solicitors, to come in and prove their debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution made before such debts are proved.

M. R. Fry, Liquidator
27th April 2001. (161)

#### IXION SPICES LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that Ian William Kings, of Jennings Johnson, 19 Borough Road, Sunderland SR1 1LA, and 36A Clayton Street West, Newcastle upon Tyne NE1 5DZ, has been appointed Liquidator of the above Company by the Members and Creditors on 25th April 2001.

Notice is hereby given that the Creditors of the above-named Company, which is being voluntarily wound up, are required, on or before 1st June 2001, to send in their full name, their addresses and descriptions, full particulars of their debts or claims, and the names and addresses of their Solicitors (if any), to the undersigned, Ian William Kings, of Jennings Johnson, 19 Borough Road, Sunderland SR1 1LA, the Liquidator of the said Company, and, if so required by notice in writing from the said Liquidator, are, personally, or by their Solicitors, to come in and prove their debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution made before such debts are proved.

I. W. Kings, Liquidator 25th April 2001. (257)

#### MDD LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that the Creditors of the above-named Company, which is being voluntarily wound up, are required, on or before 15th June 2001, to send in their names and addresses, with particulars of their debts or claims, to the undersigned, Louise Mary Brittain, of Baker Tilly, 12 Gleneagles Court, Brighton Road, Crawley RH10 6AD, the Joint Liquidator of the Company, and, if so required by notice in writing to prove their said debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution made before such debts are proven.

L. M. Brittain, Joint Liquidator

26th April 2001. (848)

## MANSTED LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that I, Tim Brown, of Silver Altman Limited, 8 Baltic Street East, London EC1Y 0UP, was appointed Liquidator of the said Company on 22nd March 2001, by the Members.

Notice is also hereby given that the Creditors of the above-named Company, which is being voluntarily wound up, are required, on or before 22nd June 2001, to send in their full forenames and surnames, their addresses and descriptions, full particulars of their debts or claims, and the names and addresses of their Solicitors (if any), to the undersigned, Tim Brown, of Silver Altman Limited, 8 Baltic Street East, London EC1Y 0UP, the Liquidator of the said Company, and, if so required by notice in writing from the said Liquidator, are, personally or by their Solicitors, to come in and prove their debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution made before such debts are proved.

T. Brown, Liquidator

Note. This notice is purely formal. All known Creditors have been, or will be, paid in full.

22nd March 2001. (834)

#### Q A CLOTHING LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that Creditors of the above-named Company are required on or before 30th June 2001, to send their names and addresses, together with particulars of their debts or claims, and names and addresses of their Solicitors (if any), to Philip John Gorman, of Hazlewoods, Windsor House, Barnett Way, Barnwood GL4 3RT, the Liquidator of the said Company. If so required by notice in writing from the said Liquidator, or by Creditors, either personally or by their Solicitors, shall attend at such time and place specified in said notice to prove their debts or claims, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distributions made before such debts are proved.

P. J. Gorman, Liquidator

19th April 2001. (268)

#### THE ST JOHN'S WOOD BRIDGE CLUB LIMITED

In accordance with Rule 4.106, I, Andrew Mark Kaye, of Hacker Young and Partners, St Alphage House, 2 Fore Street, London EC2Y 5DH, give notice that on 27th April 2001, I was appointed Liquidator by Resolutions of Members.

Notice is hereby given that the Creditors of the above-named Company, which is being voluntarily wound up, are required, on or before 27th July 2001, to send in their full forenames and surnames, their addresses and descriptions, full particulars of their debts or claims, and the names and addresses of their Solicitors (if any), to the undersigned, Andrew Mark Kaye, of Hacker Young and Partners, St. Alphage House, 2 Fore Street, London EC2Y 5DH, the Liquidator of the said Company, and, if so required by notice in writing from the said Liquidator, are, personally or by their Solicitors, to come in and prove their debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution.

A. M. Kaye, Liquidator 27th April 2001. (123)

# Winding-up By The Court Petitions to Wind Up (Companies)

#### AMENDED ADVERT

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Liverpool District Registry. No. 0179 of 2001

In the Matter of **SEPIA CONTRACTS LIMITED** and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of Unit 1, Broom Lodge Farm, Broom Lane, Hagley, Stourbridge, presented on 28th February 2001 by HM Customs and Excise Northampton, of Princess House, Cliftonville Road, Northampton NN1 5AE.

The advertisement indicated that a Petition against the above-named Company was due to be heard on Monday, 14th May 2001, at 10 a.m. Due to an error the advertisement of the Petition should not have appeared.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Lees Lloyd Whitley*, 17-21 Price Street, Birkenhead, Merseyside CH41 6JN. (Ref. 69454.)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No. 001635 of 2001

In the Matter of **ADVANTAGE WESTECH LIMITED** and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of Unit 4, Boscombe Industrial Estate, Penkridge, Stafford, Staffordshire ST19 5LT, presented on 8th March 2001 by HSS Hire Service Group PLC, of 4-5 Grosvenor, London SW1 7DG, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at the High Court of Justice, sitting at Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on Wednesday, 23rd May 2001, at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be benefit.)

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the undersigned in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on Tuesday, 22nd May 2001.

A copy of the Petition will be supplied by the undersigned on payment of the prescribed charge.

The Solicitors for the Petitioner are *Jeffrey Green Russell*, Apollo House, 56 New Bond Street, London W1Y 0SX. (Ref. NMF/LCPE712.667.)

(806

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Manchester District Registry. No. 1243 of 2001

In the Matter of **ALVITERRA LIMITED** and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of Somerset House, Temple Street, Birmingham B2 5DN, presented on 9th April 2001 by Hewden Crane Hire Limited, whose registered office is Linnet Way, Strathclyde Business Park, Bellshill, North Lanarkshire ML4 3RA, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at the High Court of Justice sitting at Manchester District Registry, 184 Deansgate, Manchester M60 9DJ, on Monday, 14th May 2001, at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard). Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the undersigned in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on Friday, 11th May 2001

A copy of the Petition will be supplied by the undersigned on payment of the prescribed charge.

The Solicitors for the Petitioner are *Jeffrey Green Russell*, Apollo House, 56 New Bond Street, London W1Y 0SX. (Ref. GPB.) (880)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No. 001794 of 2001

# In the Matter of **BEACON INDUSTRIAL SERVICES LIMITED** and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of Unit 4, West Chirton South Industrial Estate, Norham Road, North Shields, Tyne and Wear NE29 7TY, presented on 13th March 2001 by HSS Hire Service Group PLC, of 4-5 Grosvenor, London SW1 7DG, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at the High Court of Justice, sitting at Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on Wednesday, 23rd May 2001, at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the undersigned in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on Tuesday, 22nd May 2001

22nd May 2001.

A copy of the Petition will be supplied by the undersigned on payment of the prescribed charge.

The Solicitors for the Petitioner are *Jeffrey Green Russell*, Apollo House, 56 New Bond Street, London W1Y 0SX. (Ref. NMF/LCPE712.672.)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No. 001760 of 2001

# In the Matter of **BLACKOAK CONSTRUCTION LIMITED** and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 13 Oakham Close, London SE6 4LQ, presented on 16th March 2001 by Hewden Hire Centres Limited, whose registered office is Linnet Way, Strathclyde Business Park, Bellshill, North Lanarkshire MLF 3RA, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at the High Court of Justice, string at Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on Wednesday, 23rd May 2001, at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the undersigned in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on Tuesday, 22nd May 2001.

A copy of the Petition will be supplied by the undersigned on payment of the prescribed charge.

The Solicitors for the Petitioner are Jeffrey Green Russell, Apollo House, 56 New Bond Street, London W1Y 0SX. (Ref. NMF/LCP E963.1468.) (804)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Liverpool District Registry. No. 0262 of 2001

# In the Matter of **BURLEY COACH HOUSE LIMITED** and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 12 Portland Street, Southampton, Hampshire SO14 7EB, presented on 21st March 2001 by HM Customs and Excise Poole, of Legal Recovery Unit, Queens Dock, Liverpool, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Liverpool District Registry, at Queen Elizabeth II Law Courts, Derby Square, Liverpool, on 14th May 2001, at 1000 hours (or as soon the proof, proceedings).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 11th May 2001.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Lees Lloyd Whitley*, 17-21 Price Street, Birkenhead, Merseyside CH41 6JN. (Ref. 69193.) (153)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Leeds District Registry. No. 1381 of 2001

# In the Matter of **DONOFLEX AIRPOWER LIMITED** and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 24 Drome Road, Zone 1, Deeside Industrial Estate, Deeside, Clwyd CH5 2NY, presented on 5th April 2001 by the Commissioners of Customs and Excise, Shrewsbury VAT Office, New Mayfield House, Holsworth Park, Oxon Business Park, Bicton Heath, Shrewsbury SY3 5HJ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Leeds District Registry, The Courthouse, Oxford Row, Leeds LS1 1BG, on 24th May 2001, at 10.30 a.m. (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 23rd May 2001.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *DLA*, Arndale House, Charles Street, Bradford BD1 1UN. (Ref. BFD/C..S/427934/34339.)

27th April 2001. (146)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Liverpool District Registry. No. 0223 of 2001

# In the Matter of EASTCHAPEL SERVICES LIMITED and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 59 Union Street, Dunstable, Bedfordshire LU6 1EX, presented on 8th March 2001 by HM Customs and Excise Chesterfield, of Civil Recovery Team, Queens Dock, Liverpool L74 4AA, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Liverpool District Registry, at Queen Elizabeth II Law Courts, Derby Square, Liverpool, on 21st May 2001, at 1000 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 18th May 2001.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Lees Lloyd Whitley*, 17-21 Price Street, Birkenhead, Merseyside CH41 6JN. (Ref. 69807.) (156)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Liverpool District Registry. No. 265 of 2001

# In the Matter of **EVER 1440 LIMITED** and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of St. James' Court, Brown Street, Manchester M2 2JF, presented on 21st March 2001 by Jason Lee Pickthall, formerly of 2 Springwoods Drive, Rufford Park, Rufford, Lancashire, now of 8 Weld Road, Southport PR8 2AZ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Liverpool District Registry, at Queen Elizabeth II Law Courts, Derby Square, Liverpool, on 14th May 2001, at 1000 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on Friday, 11th May 2001.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Carter Hodge*, 18 Hoghton Street, Southport, Merseyside PR9 0PB. (Ref. MPR/Pickthall.) (999)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No. 2388 of 2001

# In the Matter of I W FENCE COMPANY LIMITED and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of Exchange House, St. Cross Lane, Newport, Isle of Wight PO30 5BZ, presented on 6th April 2001 by Theodoulos Papanicola, of Langley House, Park Road, East Finchley, London N2 8EX, the Supervisor of the Company, will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on 23rd May 2001, at 10 a.m. (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 22nd May 2001.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Judge Sykes Frixou*, 9 Kingsway, London WC2B 6YF.

30th April 2001. (262)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Liverpool District Registry. No. 0219 of 2001

# In the Matter of IMPACT BODY REPAIRS LIMITED and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 11 Partridge Close, Luton, Bedfordshire LU4 0YD, presented on 8th March 2001 by HM Customs and Excise Chesterfield, of Civil Recovery Team, Queens Dock, Liverpool L74 4AA, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Liverpool District Registry, at Queen Elizabeth II Law Courts, Derby Square, Liverpool, on 21st May 2001, at 1000 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 18th May 2001.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Lees Lloyd Whitley*, 17-21 Price Street, Birkenhead, Merseyside CH41 6JN. (Ref. 69721.) (155)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Leeds District Registry. No. 1273 of 2001

# In the Matter of MARLBOROUGH SUPPLIES LIMITED and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 35 Shropshire Close, Priory Road, Hull, East Yorkshire HU5 5UG, presented on 21st March 2001 by the Commissioners of Customs and Excise, Washington VAT Office, c/o Halifax VAT Office, Unit OP 140, Dean Clough Industrial Park, Halifax HX3 5AP, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Leeds District Registry, The Courthouse, Oxford Row, Leeds LS1 1BG, on 24th May 2001, at 10.30 a.m. (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 23rd May 2001.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *DLA*, Arndale House, Charles Street, Bradford BD1 1UN. (Ref. BFD/C..S/428510/34336.)

30th April 2001. (151)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Leeds District Registry. No. 1284 of 2001

# In the Matter of MICROLOGIC INTERNATIONAL LIMITED and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 81A Dawes Road, London SW6 7DU, presented on 23rd March 2001 by the Commissioners of Customs and Excise, Shrewsbury VAT Office, New Mayfield House, Holsworth Park, Oxon Business Park, Bicton Heath, Shrewsbury SY3 5HJ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Leeds District Registry, The Courthouse, Oxford Row, Leeds LS1 1BG, on 24th May 2001, at 10.30 a.m. (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 23rd May 2001.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *DLA*, Arndale House, Charles Street, Bradford BD1 1UN. (Ref. BFD/J.O./428503/34339.)

27th April 2001. (144)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Liverpool District Registry. No. 0313 of 2001

# In the Matter of MIDLANDS HAULAGE LIMITED and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of Premier House, Darlington Street, Wolverhampton, West Midlands, presented on 5th April 2001 by HM Customs and Excise Northampton, of Princess House, Cliftonville Road, Northampton NN1 5AE, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Liverpool District Registry, at Queen Elizabeth II Law Courts, Derby Square, Liverpool, on 4th June 2001, at 1000 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 1st June 2001

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Lees Lloyd Whitley*, 17-21 Price Street, Birkenhead, Merseyside CH41 6JN. (Ref. 71641.) (154)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No. 001793 of 2001

## In the Matter of MONT DEVELOPMENTS LIMITED

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 11 West Street, London WC2H 9NE, presented on 13th March 2001 by HSS Hire Service Group PLC, of 4-5 Grosvenor, London SW1 7DG, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at the High Court of Justice, sitting at Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on Wednesday, 23rd May 2001, at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the undersigned in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on Tuesday, 22nd May 2001.

A copy of the Petition will be supplied by the undersigned on payment of the prescribed charge.

The Solicitors for the Petitioner are *Jeffrey Green Russell*, Apollo House, 56 New Bond Street, London W1Y 0SX. (Ref. NMF/LCPE712.671.) (807)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Liverpool District Registry. No. 0114 of 2001

# In the Matter of **OASIS SALES & SERVICES LIMITED** and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 54B Minerva Road, London NW10 6HJ, presented on 7th February 2001 by Counterline Limited, of Unit 12, Randles Road, Knowsley Business Park, Merseyside L34 9HZ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Liverpool District Registry, at Queen Elizabeth II Law Courts, Derby Square, Liverpool L2 1XA, on 14th May 2001, at 1000 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on Friday, 11th May 2001.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Lees Lloyd Whitley*, 17-21 Price Street, Birkenhead, Wirral CH41 6JN. (Ref. 68486.) (157)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Leeds District Registry. No. 784 of 2001

## In the Matter of ONLY SPORT LIMITED

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 1200 Century Way, Thorpe Park Business Park, Leeds LS15 8ZA, presented on 30th January 2001 by Ananova Limited, of Marshall Mill, Marshall Street, Leeds LS11 9YJ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Leeds District Registry, The Courthouse, Oxford Row, Leeds 1, on 10th May 2001, at 10.30 a.m. (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 9th May 2001.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Camidge & Co.*, 14 Park Place, Leeds LS1 2SJ. (Ref. RGS.) (276)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Leeds District Registry. No. 1262 of 2001

# In the Matter of **PHOENIX ROSETTES LIMITED** and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of The Willows, Bridgwater Road, Dundry, Bristol BS41 8JP, presented on 20th March 2001 by the Commissioners of Customs and Excise, Shrewsbury VAT Office, New Mayfield House, Holsworth Park, Oxon Business Park, Bicton Heath, Shrewsbury SY3 5HJ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Leeds District Registry, The Courthouse, Oxford Row, Leeds LS1 1BG, on 24th May 2001, at 10.30 a.m. (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 23rd May 2001.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *DLA*, Arndale House, Charles Street, Bradford BD1 1UN. (Ref. BFD/J.O./428502/34339.)

27th April 2001. (145)

In the Sheffield County Court. No. 31 of 2001

# In the Matter of RAWMARSH PROGRESSIVE WORKING MEN'S CLUB & INSTITUTE

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 260 Ecclesall Road South, Sheffield S11 9AT, presented to the Court on 14th March 2001 by the Committee of the above Company, will be heard at Sheffield County Court on Friday, 18th May 2001, at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter that the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or his Solicitors in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on Thursday, 17th May 2001.

The Petitioner's Solicitors are *Hartley Linfoot & Whitlam*, Princess House, 122 Queen Street, Sheffield S1 2DW. (Ref. RIT.DMG.) (273)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No. 001874 of 2001

In the Matter of **RED ROSE HOMES LIMITED** and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of Office No. 2, White Street, Pemberton, Wigan WN5 8JW, presented on 16th March 2001 by Hewden Hire Centres Limited, whose registered office is Linnet Way, Strathclyde Business Park, Bellshill, North Lanarkshire MLF 3RA, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at the High Court of Justice, sitting at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on Wednesday, 23rd May 2001, at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the undersigned in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on Tuesday, 22nd May 2001.

A copy of the Petition will be supplied by the undersigned on payment of the prescribed charge.

The Solicitors for the Petitioner are *Jeffrey Green Russell*, Apollo House, 56 New Bond Street, London W1Y 0SX. (Ref. NMF/LCP E963.1480.) (808)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Liverpool District Registry. No. 1240 of 2000

In the Matter of **SAI INTERNATIONAL LIMITED** and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of Stanley House, Stanley Avenue, Wembley, Middlesex HA0 4JB, presented on 24th November 2000 by TLS Plc, of Orbit House, Albert Street, Eccles, Manchester M30 0BL, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Liverpool District Registry, at Queen Elizabeth II Law Courts, Derby Square, Liverpool L2 1XA, on 4th June 2001, at 1000 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on Friday, 1st June 2001.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Lees Lloyd Whitley*, 17-21 Price Street, Birkenhead, Wirral CH41 6JN. (Ref. 65193.) (152)

In the Croydon County Court. No. 43 of 2001

In the Matter of **SIMACHEM LIMITED** and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 834 London Road, Thornton Heath, Surrey CR4 7PA, presented on 6th April 2001 by Unichem Limited, of Unichem House, Cox Lane, Chessington, Surrey KT9 1SN (registered office Alliance House, 2 Heath Road, Weybridge, Surrey KT13 8AP), claiming to be Creditors of the Company, will be heard at the Croydon County Court, The Law Courts, Altyre Road, Croydon CR9 5AB, on 18th May 2001, at 1100 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 17th May 2001.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Thomas Eggar Church Adams*, Arundel House, 1 Liverpool Gardens, Worthing, West Sussex BN111SL. (Ref. 971/AJG/Unichem/11N039760.)

30th April 2001. (263)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Leeds District Registry. No. 1249 of 2001

In the Matter of SKOOB BOOKS LIMITED

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 805 Salisbury House, 31 Finsbury Circus, London EC2M 5SQ, presented on 16th March 2001 by Holborn Link Limited, of 129 Stamford Hill, London N16 5TW, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Leeds District Registry, The Courthouse, Oxford Row, Leeds LS1 3BE, on 10th May 2001, at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 9th May 2001.

The Petitioner's Solicitors are Carrick Read Insolvency, Trafalgar House, 29 Park Place, Leeds LS1 2SP. (Ref. SB/HOLBORN1.) (801)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Leeds District Registry. No. 1263 of 2001

In the Matter of WATSON & McINTYRE LIMITED and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 97 Holme Church Lane, Beverley HU17 0QP, presented on 20th March 2001 by the Commissioners of Customs and Excise, Washington VAT Office, c/o Halifax VAT Office, Unit OP 140, Dean Clough Industrial Park, Halifax HX3 5AP, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be

heard at Leeds District Registry, The Courthouse, Oxford Row, Leeds LS1 1BG, on 24th May 2001, at 10.30 a.m. (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 23rd May 2001.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *DLA*, Arndale House, Charles Street, Bradford BD1 1UN. (Ref. BFD/C..S/428354/34336.)

30th April 2001. (150)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No. 001082 of 2001

# In the Matter of WILLIAMS WATER AND WASTE TREATMENT LIMITED

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 5 Pilling Place, West Pimbo Estate, Skelmersdale, Lancashire WN8 9PF, presented on 16th February 2001 by Ainscough Group Limited, whose registered office is Bradley Hall, Bradley Lane, Standish, near Wigan, Lancashire WN6 0XQ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at the High Court of Justice, sitting at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on Wednesday, 23rd May 2001, at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the undersigned in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on Tuesday, 22nd May 2001.

22nd May 2001.

A copy of the Petition will be supplied by the undersigned on payment of the prescribed charge.

The Solicitors for the Petitioner are *Jeffrey Green Russell*, Apollo House, 56 New Bond Street, London W1Y 0SX. (Ref. NMF/LCP 9447.330.)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Leeds District Registry. No. 1378 of 2001

# In the Matter of **WINDYMARSH LIMITED** and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of Unit 6B, Atlantic Trading Estate, Barry, South Glamorgan CF63 3RF, presented on 5th April 2001 by the Commissioners of Customs and Excise, Cardiff VAT Office, Portcullis House, 21 Cowbridge Road East, Cardiff CF1 9SS, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Leeds District Registry, The Courthouse, Oxford Row, Leeds LS1 1BG, on 24th May 2001, at 10.30 a.m. (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 23rd May 2001.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *DLA*, Arndale House, Charles Street, Bradford BD1 1UN. (Ref. BFD/C..S/428626/35941.)

30th April 2001. (149)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Manchester District Registry. No. 1223 of 2001

In the Matter of WIRRALL STEEL FABRICATIONS LIMITED and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 231 Poulton Road, Wallasey, Merseyside CH44 4BT, presented on 29th March 2001 by Baldwins Industrial Services plc, whose registered office is Churchill House, 1 London Road, Slough, Berkshire SL3 7RL, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at the High Court of Justice, sitting at The Manchester District Registry, 184 Deansgate, Manchester M60 9DJ, on Monday, 14th May 2001, at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the undersigned in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on Friday, 11th May 2001.

A copy of the Petition will be supplied by the undersigned on payment of the prescribed charge.

The Solicitors for the Petitioner are Jeffrey Green Russell, Apollo House, 56 New Bond Street, London W1Y 0SX. (Ref. GPB.)

## Petitions to Wind Up (Partnerships)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No. 2408 of 2001

#### In the Matter of RODNEY JAMES STUART KIMBER & JEANETTE KIMBER

and in the Matter of the Insolvent Partnerships Order 1994

A Petition to wind up Rodney James Stuart Kimber & Jeanette Kimber, a Partnership, whose principal place of business is Lowther Arms, Sandwith, Whitehaven, Cumbria CA28 9UG, presented on 6th April 2001 by the Commissioners of Customs and Excise, whose office is situate at Halifax VAT Office, Unit OP 140, Dean Clough Industrial Park, Halifax HX3 5AX, claiming to be a Creditor of the Partnership, will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on 23rd May 2001, at 10.30 a.m. (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 of the Insolvency Rules 1986 by 1600 hours on 22nd May 2001.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *DLA*, Arndale House, Charles Street, Bradford BD1 1UN. (Ref. BLY/KJM./427718/43510.)

25th April 2001. (148)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No. 2357 of 2001

#### In the Matter of NEWMARK BUILDING SERVICES and in the Matter of the Insolvent Partnerships Order 1994

A Petition to wind up Newmark Building Services, a Partnership, whose principal place of business is Rock House, High Street, Llanhilleth, Blaenau, Gwent NP3 2RB, presented on 5th April 2001 by the Commissioners of Customs and Excise, whose office is situate at Cardiff VAT Office, Portcullis House, 21 Cowbridge Road East, Cardiff CF1 9SS, claiming to be a Creditor of the Partnership, will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on 23rd May 2001, at 10.30 a.m. (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard). Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 of the Insolvency Rules 1986 by 1600 hours on 22nd May 2001.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *DLA*, Arndale House, Charles Street, Bradford BD1 1UN. (Ref. BLY/C..S/423243/43554.)

27th April 2001. (147) In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Leeds District Registry. No. 1353 of 2001

In the Matter of HELEN WILLIAMS AND ALISON GILLETT (t/a Ashlands Nursing Home and the Beeches Nursing Home) and in the Matter of the Insolvent Partnerships Order 1994

A Petition to wind up the above-named Partnership, of 41 Main Street, Methley, Leeds LS26 9JE, and 4 Newfield Drive, Menston, near Ilkley, West Yorkshire LS29 6JQ, presented on 27th March 2001 by Angus Martin, of Deloitte & Touche, 10-12 East Parade, Leeds LS1 2AJ, and Geoffrey Martin, of Geoffrey Martin & Co., St. James House, 28 Park Place, Leeds LS1 2SP, the Joint Administrators of the above Partnership, will be heard at Leeds District Registry, Oxford Row, Leeds LS1 3BJ, on 1st June 2001, at 10.30 a.m. (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioners or their Solicitors in accordance with Rule 4.16 of the Insolvency Rules 1986 by 1600 hours on 31st May 2001.

The Petitioners' Solicitors are Walker Morris, Kings Court, 12 King Street, Leeds LS1 2HL. (Ref. CCE/AZL.)

## Winding-up Orders

Name of Company—A & H RETAIL LIMITED. Company Registration Number—3707523. Address of Registered Office—23-24B Mill Street, Gowerton, Swansea, SA4 3ED. Court-LEEDS DISTRICT REGISTRY. Date of Filing Petition—23rd February 2001. No. of Matter—1046 of 2001. Date of Winding-up Order—26th April 2001. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Sun Alliance House, 166-167 St Helens Road, Swansea, SA1 5DL.

Name of Company—A & L CONTRACTS (INSULATION) LIMITED. Company Registration Number—03055694. Address of Registered Office—32 Ashcombe, Rochford, Essex, SS4 ISL. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—15th March 2001. No. of Matter-001864 of 2001. Date of Winding-up Order-25th April 2001. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Tylers House, Tylers Avenue, Southend-on-Sea, Essex, SS1 2AX.

Name of Company—BRADLEY AIR CONDITIONING LIMITED. Company Registration Number-02967753. Address of Registered Office—C/o Capital Insolvency Services, Regents Park House, Byron Street, Leeds, West Yorkshire, LS2 7QJ. Court—MANCHESTER DISTRICT REGISTRY. Date of Filing Petition—4th October 2000. No. of Matter—1637 of 2000. Date of Winding-up Order—23rd April 2001. Official Receiver—1st Floor, 25 Queen Street, Leeds, LS1 2TW.

Name of Company—BUILDMASTER PROPERTY SERVICES LIMITED. Company Registration Number—3762211. Address of Registered Office—2 Holtby Terrace, Reighton, Filey, North Yorkshire, YO14 9RY. Court—LEEDS DISTRICT REGISTRY. Date of Filing Petition—9th March 2001. No. of Matter—1170 of 2001. Date of Winding-up Order—26th April 2001. Official Receiver—Suite J, Anchor House, The Maltings, Silvester Street, Hull, HU1 3HA

(2042)

Name of Company—BULK STORAGE (LONDON) LIMITED. Company Registration Number-02843642. Address of Registered Office—113 River Road, Barking, Essex, IG11 0EG. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—15th February 2001. No. of Matter—001022 of 2001. Date of Winding-up Order—25th April 2001. Official Receiver-2nd Floor, Tylers House, Tylers Avenue, Southend-on-Sea, Essex, SS1 2AX. (2121) Name of Company—C & J PROPERTY SERVICES LIMITED. Company Registration Number—3115255. Address of Registered Office—58 Laleham Road, Catford, London, SE6 2HX. Court—LEEDS DISTRICT REGISTRY. Date of Filing Petition—14th February 2001. No. of Matter—954 of 2001. Date of Winding-up Order—26th April 2001. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2012)

Name of Company—CACTUS COMPUTER LIMITED. Address of Registered Office—1 Kayes Walk, Nottingham, NG1 1PY. Court—LEEDS DISTRICT REGISTRY. Date of Filing Petition—12th February 2001. No. of Matter—929 of 2001. Date of Winding-up Order—26th April 2001. Official Receiver—The Frontage, 4th Floor, Queen Street, Nottingham, NG1 2BL.

Name of Company—CAPO PRIMROSE HILL LTD. Company Registration Number—03324629. Address of Registered Office—7-9 Swallow Street, London, WIR 8DT. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—8th March 2001. No. of Matter—001619 of 2001. Date of Winding-up Order—25th April 2001. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2008)

Name of Company—CHILSAND ENGINEERING & ELECTRONICS LIMITED. Company Registration Number—00639755. Address of Registered Office—3 Towerfield Close, Shoeburyness, Essex, SS3 9QP. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—13th March 2001. No. of Matter—001764 of 2001. Date of Winding-up Order—25th April 2001. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Tylers House, Tylers Avenue, Southend-on-Sea, Essex, SS1 2AX.

Name of Company—CINDERFORD SELF BUILD ASSOCIATION LTD. Company Registration Number—1P28610R. Address of Registered Office—12 High Street, Staple Hill, Bristol, GL16 1LN. Court—BRISTOL. Date of Filing Petition—19th July 2000. No. of Matter—73 of 2000. Date of Winding-up Order—26th April 2000. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, Finance House, Barnfield Road, Exeter, EX1 1QR. (2036)

Name of Company—CINE STORE EUROPE LTD. Company Registration Number—03695262. Address of Registered Office—44 Chatsworth Gardens, London, W3 9LW. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—19th March 2001. No. of Matter—001920 of 2001. Date of Winding-up Order—25th April 2001. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2013)

Name of Company—DALACROSS LIMITED. Company Registration Number—03093987. Address of Registered Office—1 Sopwith Crescent, Hurricane Way, Wickford Business Park, Wickford, Essex, SS11 8YU. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—5th February 2001. No. of Matter—00768 of 2001. Date of Winding-up Order—25th April 2001. Official Receiver—2001. Tylers House, Tylers Avenue, Southend-on-Sea, Essex, SS1 2AX.

Name of Company—DANCECLIFF LTD. Company Registration Number—3008605. Address of Registered Office—C/O Sturges Estate Agents, 1 Shepherds Bush Road, London, W6 7 Na. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—19th March 2001. No. of Matter—001925 of 2001. Date of Winding-up Order—25th April 2001. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2011)

Name of Company—**DELGA ENGINEERING LTD.** Company Registration Number—01190558. Address of Registered Office—6 High Street, Datchet, Slough, SL3 9EA, Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—14th March 2001. No. of Matter—001803 of 2001. Date of Winding-up Order—25th April 2001. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Kings Wharf, 20-30 Kings Road, Reading, RG1 3FT (2095)

Name of Company—**DMI SERVICES LIMITED.** Company Registration Number—3599983. Address of Registered Office—Victoria Street Business Centre, 192 Victoria Street, Grimsby, North East Lincolnshire, DN31 1NX. Court—LEEDS DISTRICT REGISTRY. Date of Filing Petition—6th March 2001. No. of Matter—1130 of 2001. Date of Winding-up Order—26th April 2001. Official Receiver—Suite J, Anchor House, The Maltings, Silvester Street, Hull, HU1 3HA. (2044)

Name of Company—ENTREPRECISION SERVICES LTD. Company Registration Number—03942312. Address of Registered Office—80-83 Long Acre, London, EC1A 9RL. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—2nd February 2001. No. of Matter—00698 of 2001. Date of Winding-up Order—11th April 2001. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2002)

Name of Company—ESSCROFT TRANSPORT SERVICES LTD. Company Registration Number—01258016. Address of Registered Office—Esscroft Transport Services Ltd, Riversdale Bungalow, Burley in Wharfedale, Ilkley, LS29 7HQ, Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—13th March 2001. No. of Matter—001741 of 2001. Date of Winding-up Order—25th April 2001. Official Receiver—1st Floor, 25 Queen Street, Leeds, LS1 2TW. (2054)

Name of Company—F.J. CONSULTANTS LIMITED. Company Registration Number—3675238. Address of Registered Office—Phoenix House, High Street, Madeley, Telford, Salop, TF7 5AQ. Court—LEEDS DISTRICT REGISTRY. Date of Filing Petition—5th March 2001. No. of Matter—1109 of 2001. Date of Winding-up Order—26th April 2001. Official Receiver—Suite 5, 3rd Floor, Windsor House, Pepper Street, Chester, CH1 1DF. (2031)

Name of Company—**GREENWICH MEDIA TIME LIMITED**. Company Registration Number—03793836. Address of Registered Office—20 Havelock Road, Hastings, East Sussex, TN34 1BP. Court—LEEDS DISTRICT REGISTRY. Date of Filing Petition—22nd February 2001. No. of Matter—1038 of 2001. Date of Winding-up Order—26th April 2001. Official Receiver—69 Middle Street, Brighton, East Sussex, BN1 1BE. (2022)

Name of Company—HAMMAR LTD. Company Registration Number—3386365. Address of Registered Office—320 High Road, Wood Green, London, N22 8JR. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—12th March 2001. No. of Matter—001710 of 2001. Date of Winding-up Order—25th April 2001. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2005)

Name of Company—INTERNET INTERIORS LIMITED. Company Registration Number—04057554. Address of Registered Office—Gainsborough House, Sheering Lower Road, Sawbridgeworth, Hertfordshire, CM21 9RG. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—14th March 2001. No. of Matter—001818 of 2001. Date of Winding-up Order—25th April 2001. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Tylers House, Tylers Avenue, Southend-on-Sea, Essex, SS1 2AX. (2127)

Name of Company—M.J. PARRY TRANSPORT LIMITED. Company Registration Number—3445222. Address of Registered Office—Undern House, 27 Gorse Lane, Bauston Hill, Shrewsbury, SY3 0LJ. Court—LEEDS DISTRICT REGISTRY. Date of Filing Petition—15th March 2001. No. of Matter—1229 of 2001. Date of Winding-up Order—26th April 2001. Official Receiver—Suite 5, 3rd Floor, Windsor House, Pepper Street, Chester, CH1 1DF. (2032)

Name of Company—MACPLAN LTD. Company Registration Number—3623685. Address of Registered Office—14 Newsham Gardens, Holpton Road, Withernsea, East Yorkshire, HU19 2PY. Court—LEEDS DISTRICT REGISTRY. Date of Filing Petition—6th March 2001. No. of Matter—1123 of 2001. Date of Winding-up Order—26th April 2001. Official Receiver—Suite J, Anchor House, The Maltings, Silvester Street, Hull, HU1 3HA. (2041)

Name of Company—MATRIX GROUP (EUROPE) LIMITED. Company Registration Number—03305620. Address of Registered Office—37 Salhouse Road, Rackheath, Norwich, Norfolk, NR13 6PD. Office—3/ Sainouse Road, Rackingain, 1967 Heart, 1967 Heart Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—20th March 2001. No. of Matter—001963 of 2001. Date of Winding-up Order—25th April 2001. Official Receiver—Emmanuel House, Convent Road, Norwich, NR2 1PA. (208

Name of Company—MAXIMUS COMPUTERS LTD. Company Registration Number—02868303. Address of Registered Office—1st Floor, Whithorne House, North Street, Midhurst, West Sussex, GU29 9DH. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition-12th March 2001. No. of Matter—001721 of 2001. Date of Winding-up Order—25th April 2001. Official Receiver—69 Middle Street, Brighton, East Sussex, BN1 1BE.

Name of Company—NORTHSTAR I.T. SYSTEMS LTD. Company Registration Number—03885207. Address of Registered Office-North Circular Road, London, NW10 0HS. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition-15th March 2001. No. of Matter—001844 of 2001. Date of Winding-up Order—25th April 2001. Official Receiver—3rd Floor West, Ladywood House, 45/6 Stephenson Street, Birmingham, B2 4UP.

Name of Company—P.D.P. WORLDWIDE LIMITED. Company Registration Number—02994698. Address of Registered Office-Manor House, Dembleby, Sleaford, Lincolnshire, NG34 0EL. Court-LEEDS DISTRICT REGISTRY. Date of Filing Petition—25th January 2001. No. of Matter—730 of 2001. Date of Winding-up Order—26th April 2001. Official Receiver—The Frontage, 4th Floor, Queen Street, Nottingham, NG1 2BL.

Name of Company—**PEAKCOURT LTD.** Company Registration Number—02885644. Address of Registered Office—Beechey House, 87 Church Street, Crowthorne, Berkshire, RG45 7AW. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—5th March 2001. No. of Matter—001519 of 2001. Date of Winding-up Order—25th April 2001. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Kings Wharf, 20-30 Kings Road, Reading, RG1 3ET.

Name of Company—PENTAGON PRINT & DESIGN LIMITED. Company Registration Number-03354984. Address of Registered Office—Unit 11, Gibraltar Row, King Edward Industrial Estate, Liverpool, Merseyside, L3 7HJ. Court—LIVERPOOL DISTRICT REGISTRY. Date of Filing Petition—28th February 2001. No. of Matter—170 of 2001. Date of Winding-up Order—23rd April 2001. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Cunard Building, Pier Head, Liverpool. L3 1DS.

Name of Company—**POLCROSS LTD.** Company Registration Number—03359837. Address of Registered Office—The Barn Park Farm, Brickhouse Lane, Elford, Tamworth, Staffs, B79 9DF. Court— HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—27th February 2001. No. of Matter—001375 of 2001. Date of Winding-up Order—25th April 2001. Official Receiver—3rd Floor West, Ladywood House, 45/6 Stephenson Street, Birmingham, B2 4UP.

Name of Company—POLICY INFORMATION NETWORK LTD. Company Registration Number—03502064. Address of Registered Office—16 Park Street, London, W1Y 3WD. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—16th March 2001. No. of Matter—001878 of 2001. Date of Winding-up Order—25th April 2001. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2004)

Name of Company—RIVERPLAN LIMITED. Company Registration Number—03862021. Address of Registered Office—1 Penair View, Truro, Cornwall, TRI 1XR. Court—BIRMINGHAM DISTRICT REGISTRY. Date of Filing Petition—29th November 2000. No. of Matter—1557 of 2000. Date of Winding-up Order—23rd April 2001. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Cobourg House, Mayflower Street, Plymouth, PL1 1DJ.

Name of Company—SKETTY PARK SPORTS AND SOCIAL CLUB. Company Registration Number—00000000. Address of Registered Office—Sketty Park Social Club, Sketty Park, Swansea, West Glamorgan, SA2 8NP. Court—LEEDS DISTRICT REGISTRY. Date of Filing Petition—7th March 2001. No. of Matter—1147 of 2001. Date of Winding-up Order—26th April 2001. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Sun Alliance House, 166-167 St Helens Road, Swansea, SA1

Name of Company—STARLINK LEISURE LTD. Trading Name— Starlink Leisure Ltd. Company Registration Number-03788383. Address of Registered Office—61 High Ash Crescent, Leeds, LS178RH. Court—LEEDS DISTRICT REGISTRY. Date of Filing Petition— 12th February 2001. No. of Matter—935 of 2001. Date of Winding-up Order—26th April 2001. Official Receiver—1st Floor, 25 Queen Street, Leeds, LS1 2TW.

Name of Company—SUMMERFIELD CONSULTANCY LTD. Company Registration Number—2866360. Address of Registered Office—Sterling House, Maple Court, Maple Road, Tankersley, Barnsley, South Yorkshire, S75 3DP. Court—LEEDS DISTRICT REGISTRY. Date of Filing Petition—16th March 2001. No. of Matter—1243 of 2001. Date of Winding-up Order—26th April 2001. Official Receiver-5th Floor, South Block, City Plaza, Pinfold Street, Sheffield, S1 2GU.

Name of Company—SUPPLYFOCUS LIMITED. Company Registration Number—3015529. Address of Registered Office—77Å High Street, Newport, Shropshire, TF10 7SU. Court—LEEDS DISTRICT REGISTRY. Date of Filing Petition—14th March 2001. No. of Matter—1212 of 2001. Date of Winding-up Order—26th April 2001. Official Receiver—Suite 5, 3rd Floor, Windsor House, Pepper Street, Chester, CH1 1DF.

of Company—SYLHET TIGERS CLUB. Court— MANCHESTER DISTRICT REGISTRY. Date of Filing Petition—6th February 2001. No. of Matter—1087 of 2001. Date of Winding-up Order—23rd April 2001. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Boulton House, 17-21 Chorlton Street, Manchester, M1 3HY.

Name of Company—TENVILLE TRADING LTD. Company Registration Number-03895085. Address of Registered Office-Hallidays Accountants, 127 Portland Street, Manchester, M1 4PZ, Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—13th March 2001. No. of Matter-001759 of 2001. Date of Winding-up Order—25th April 2001. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Boulton House, 17-21 Chorlton Street, Manchester, M1 3HY. (2066)

Company—THE **ADELPHI NIGHTCLUB** (PARTNERSHIP). Trading Name—The Adelphi Nightclub. Court-SHEFFIELD. Date of Filing Petition—5th January 2001. No. of Matter—5 of 2001. Date of Winding-up Order—27th April 2001. Official Receiver-5th Floor, South Block, City Plaza, Pinfold Street, Sheffield, S1 2GU.

Name of Company—TOUCH OF SWEDEN LTD. Company Registration Number—03646106. Address of Registered Office—2-10 Archer House, Britland Estate, Northbourne Road, Eastbourne, East Sussex, BN22 8PW. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—8th March 2001. No. of Matter—001631 of 2001. Date of Winding-up Order—25th April 2001. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Kings Wharf, 20-30 Kings Road, Reading, RG1 3ET. (2096)

Name of Company—TRADEPHARMA UK LTD. Company Registration Number—02917536. Address of Registered Office—2-10 Archer House, Britland Estate, Northbourne Road, Eastbourne, East Sussex, BN22 8PW. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—12th March 2001. No. of Matter—001731 of 2001. Date of Winding-up Order—25th April 2001. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Abbeygate House, 164-167 East Road, Cambridge, CB1 1DB.

Name of Company—VIKING PUB COMPANY LIMITED. Company Registration Number—3498543. Address of Registered Office—Provincial House, 2A Low Ousegate, York, YO1 1QU. Court—LEEDS DISTRICT REGISTRY. Date of Filing Petition—7th March 2001. No. of Matter—1144 of 2001. Date of Winding-up Order—26th April 2001. Official Receiver—Suite J, Anchor House, The Maltings, Silvester Street, Hull, HU1 3HA. (2043)

Name of Company—WATERMAN BRITANNIA INTERNATIONAL LIMITED. Company Registration Number—03861516. Address of Registered Office—Suite 110 Orion House, 104/106 Cranbrook Road, Ilford, Essex, IG1 4LZ. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—9th March 2001. No. of Matter—001695 of 2001. Date of Winding-up Order—25th April 2001. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Tylers House, Tylers Avenue, Southendon-Sea, Essex, SS1 2AX. (2126)

## Winding-up Orders (Partnerships)

Name of Partnership—MILLENIUM TRANSPORT SJCS. Redditch, Worcestershire, B98 7UG, Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. No. of Matter—001850 of 2001. Date of Filing Petition—15th March 2001. Date of Winding-up Order—25th April 2001. These proceedings are related to the following case:- Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE NO. 001850 OF 2001. (2139)

# Notice of Intended Dividends CIL REALISATIONS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to Rule 4.186 of the Insolvency Rules 1986, that it is my intention to declare a First and Final Dividend to unsecured non-preferential Creditors of the above-named Company no later than 30th September 2001. Creditors who have not yet done so, are required, on or before 31st May 2001, to send their proofs of debt to the undersigned, N. B. Kahn, of PricewaterhouseCoopers, Hill House, Richmond Hill, Bournemouth BH2 6HR, the Joint Liquidator of the Company, and, if so requested, to provide further details or produce such documentary or other evidence as may appear to the Joint Liquidators to be necessary. A Creditor who has not proved his debt by the date specified will be excluded from the Dividend.

N. B. Kahn, Joint Liquidator

27th April 2001. (833)

## Final Meetings

In the Middlesbrough County Court No. 7 of 2000

#### BRITANNIA PROJECT AND DESIGN LIMITED

I hereby give notice that a Final Meeting of Creditors is to be held, pursuant to section 146 of the Insolvency Act 1986, on 31st May 2001, at 11 a.m., at Tait Walker, Bulman House, Regent Centre, Gosforth, Newcastle upon Tyne NE3 3LS.

G. S. Goldie, Liquidator

30th April 2001. (829)

In the High Court of Justice No. 3836 of 1991

#### C N C PACKAGING LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 146 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at HLB Kidsons, Elgar House, Holmer Road, Hereford HR4 9SF, on Tuesday, 19th June 2001, at 10 a.m., for the purpose of receiving the Liquidator's report of the winding-up and determining whether the Liquidator should have his release under section 174 of the said Act. A Creditor entitled to attend and vote at the above Meeting may appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him or her. Proxies for use at the Meeting must be lodged at the above address, no later than 12 noon on the business day next before the date of the Meeting.

E. F. Hunt, Liquidator

30th April 2001. (246)

In the Southend-on-Sea County Court No. 102 of 1998

#### YELVERTON LEISURE LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 146 of the Insolvency Act 1986 and Rule 4.125 of the Insolvency Rules 1986, that a Final Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held for the purposes of receiving the Liquidator's report of the winding-up and determining whether the Liquidator should have his release under section 174 of the Insolvency Act 1986. The Meeting will be held at Morison Tenon, 5 Little London Court, Old Town, Swindon, Wiltshire, on 30th May 2001, at 10 a.m. A proxy form which must be lodged with me not later than 12 noon on the day before the Meeting date to enable you to vote by proxy at the Meeting, together with a proof of debt, if you have not already lodged one.

D. R. Beat, Liquidator

27th April 2001. (534)

# **Personal Insolvency**



## **Substituted Service of Petition**

In the Dudley County Court No. 27 of 2001

Re: DAVID CAPEWELL

To: David Capewell

Take notice that a Bankruptcy Petition has been presented against you in this Court by HSBC Invoive Finance (UK) Limited, of 21 Farncombe Road, Worthing, West Sussex BN11 2BW, and the Court has ordered that the sending of a sealed copy of the Petition together with a sealed copy of the Order for substituted service and notice of adjourned hearing by first class pre-paid post addressed to David Capewell, 60 Gordon Crescent, Harts Hill, Brierley Hill DY5 1HS, and publication in *The London Gazette* or in another newspaper in distribution in the Brierley Hill region shall be deemed to be service of the Petition upon volume.

The said Petition will be heard at this court at Dudley County Court, Harbour Buildings, Waterfront West, Brierley Hill DY5 1LN, on Monday, 4th June 2001, at 10.15 a.m.

Important: If you do not attend the hearing of the Petition the court may make a Bankruptcy Order against you in your absence. The Petition can be inspected by you on application at this court, whose offices are at Harbour Buildings, Waterfront West, Brierley Hill, West Midlands DY5 1LN.

27th April 2001. (260)

## **Bankruptcy Orders**

AMOR, Richard J, of Wetherham, St Tudy, Bodmin, Cornwall PL30 3NJ. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition— 12th January 2001. No. of Matter—329 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—26th April 2001. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition— Creditor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Cobourg House, Mayflower Street, Plymouth, PL1 1DJ.

ASQUITH, Arthur Alfred, unemployed, of 39 Fernlands Close, Chertsey, Surrey KT16 9PX. Court—KINGSTON-UPON-THAMES. Date of Filing Petition—23rd April 2001. No. of Matter—67 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—23rd April 2001. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Croydon A, 5th Floor, Sunley House, Bedford Park, Croydon, CR9 1TX. (2033)

ATKINS, Ricky, of 63 Farm Road, Oldbury, West Midlands, B68 8QZ, occupation unknown lately trading with another at 238 Birmingham Road, Oldbury, Warley, West Midlands, B69 4EH as an unknown Occupation. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—22nd December 2000. No. of Matter—10451 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—25th April 2001. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor West, Ladywood House, 45/6 Stephenson Street, Birmingham, B2 4UP.

BALL, Richard James, residing at 1 Smallridge Close, Staddiscombe PL9 9UT, lately residing at 54 Kingsley Road, Mutley, and formerly residing at 23 Ford Park Road, Mutley. Court—PLYMOUTH. Date of Filing Petition—30th April 2001. No. of Matter—124 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—30th April 2001. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Cobourg House, Mayflower Street, Plymouth, PL1 1DJ.

BARNES, Derrick John, occupation Unknown, of 42 Hemel Hempstead, Hertfordshire HP2 6NR. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—28th February 2001. No. of Matter—1979 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—25th April 2001. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Trident House, 42-48 Victoria Street, St Albans, AL1 3HR.

BARNETT, Alexis S, of Flat 1 Leslie Foster House 29 Endsleigh Gardens London WC1H OEB occupation unknown. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—7th November 2000. No. of Matter—9019 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—26th April 2001. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver-21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS.

BARRETT, David, a Photographer, of 143 Holly Avenue, Wallsend, Tyne and Wear NE28 6PL, and lately carrying on business as David Barrett Photography, of Unit 16, Hoults Estate, Walker Road, Newcastle Upon Tyne. Court—NEWCASTLE UPON TYNE. Date of Filing Petition—30th April 2001. No. of Matter—196 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—30th April 2001. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Melbourne House, Pandon Bank, Newcastle Upon Tyne, Tyne & Wear, NE1 2JQ. (2073)

BECKER, Carola, of Flat 5, 14 Hilldrop Crescent, London, N7 0HY unemployed. Court-HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—25th April 2001. No. of Matter—3765 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—25th April 2001. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS.

BEWS, Christopher, of and trading at 9 Paget Road, Wivenhoe, Colchester, Essex, CO7 9DT as a Taxi Driver and Private Investigator, lately of and lately trading at 85 Alexander Drive, Wivenhoe, Colchester, Essex CO7 9SF as a Taxi Driver & Private Investigator. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—28th February 2001. No. of Matter—1967 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—25th April 2001. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition— Creditor's. Official Receiver—8th Floor, St Clare House, Princes Street, Ipswich, IP1 1LX.

BOYES, Terence Patrick, of and trading at 49 Firtree Rise, Leeds, West Yorkshire LS17 7EZ as a subcontractor builder lately of and lately trading at 14 Gledhow Court, Leeds, West Yorkshire LS7 4NR as a subcontractor builder. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—21st February 2001. No. of Matter—1697 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—12th April 2001. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, 25 Queen Street, Leeds, LS1 2TW.

BULLEN, Marc Dorian, of 5 Redwing Close, Stanground, Peterborough, PE2 8SS a Courier lately residing at 2 Rothesay Court, Cumberland Place, London, SE6 1NB and carrying on business as Marc 1 Courier Svs of 5 Redwing Close, Stanground, Peterborough, PE2 8SS and lately 2 Rothesay Court, Cumberland Place, London, SE6 1NB. Court—PETERBOROUGH. Date of Filing Petition—27th April 2001. No. of Matter—99 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—27th April 2001. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Abbeygate House, 164-167 East Road, Cambridge, CB1 1DB.

CAIRNS, Ashley, a Call Handler, of 66 Langleeford Road, Newbiggin Hall Estate, Newcastle Upon Tyne, NE5 4LQ. Court—NEWCASTLE UPON TYNE. Date of Filing Petition—30th April 2001. No. of Matter—200 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—30th April 2001. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver— 1st Floor, Melbourne House, Pandon Bank, Newcastle Upon Tyne, Tyne & Wear, NE1 2JQ.

CASEY, Paul Edward, of 55 Scott Street, Derby DE23 8QT, Stores Inspector. Court—DERBY. Date of Filing Petition—30th April 2001. No. of Matter—127 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—30th April 2001. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition-Debtor's. Official Receiver-The Frontage, 4th Floor, Queen Street, Nottingham, NG1

COHEN, Stephen, of 6 Windermere Hall Stonegrove Edgeware Middlesex Greater London HA8 7SZ currently an unemployed Salesman. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—9th October 2000. No. of Matter—8198 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—24th April 2001. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2015)

COLLETON, Leigh Joanne, also known as Leigh Joanne Weaver, Advertising Executive of 14 Oak Street, Hyde, Cheshire SK14 2LE. Court—TAMESIDE. Date of Filing Petition—27th April 2001. No. of Matter—32 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—27th April 2001. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver— 1st Floor, Boulton House, 17-21 Chorlton Street, Manchester, M1 3HY. (2069)

COLLIS, Lorraina, occupation unknown of 136 Berkeley Street, Nelson, Lancashire, BB9 0ED lately trading at Halifax Road, Nelson, Lancashire, BB9 0ED as a publican as General Gordon Hotel. Court— HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—22nd February 2001. No. of Matter-1765 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order-18th April 2001. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Newfield House, Vicarage Lane, Blackpool, FY4 4WB.

COOK, Richard Paul, unemployed, 5 East Street, Lewes, Sussex BN7 2LJ, lately residing at Treetops, Lower Church Street, Wadhurst, East Sussex, lately trading as Wilkinson Cook & Co, of High Street, Wadhurst, East Sussex as a Solicitor. Court—BRIGHTON. Date of Filing Petition—27th April 2001. No. of Matter—255 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—27th April 2001. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—69 Middle Street, Brighton, East Sussex, BN1 1BE. (2017)

CROSS, P, of 70 Naseby Road, Luton, Beds LU1 1LF, occupation unknown. Court—LUTON. Date of Filing Petition—9th March 2001. No. of Matter—57 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—23rd April 2001. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Trident House, 42-48 Victoria Street, St Albans, AL1 3HR. (2103)

DALAL, Munaf, of 42 Frenchwood Avenue, Preston, Lancashire PR1 4ND trading at an unknown address as an unknown occupation. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—20th February 2001. No. of Matter—1630 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—25th April 2001. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Newfield House, Vicarage Lane, Blackpool, FY4 4WB.

**DELDERFIRLD,** Paul Edward, Paul Edward Delderfield of 6 Elmhurst Avenue, London N2 0LT unemployed lately of 22 Lupton Street, London NW5 2HT formerly of 176 Victoria Road, City of Plymouth PL5 1QY. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—26th April 2001. No. of Matter—3833 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—26th April 2001. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2003)

**DE-VILLE,** Simon, 23 Stocks Court, Queens Square, Poulton le Fylde, Lancashire FY6 7TA. Court—BLACKPOOL. Date of Filing Petition—20th March 2001. No. of Matter—88 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—25th April 2001. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Newfield House, Vicarage Lane, Blackpool, FY4 4WB. (2105)

DIXON, Susan Doris, a Production Assistant of 15 Hebron Road, Stokesley, Middlesbrough, TS9 5DF also known as Susan Wilson Susan Conybear, and Susan Simpson. Court—MIDDLESBROUGH. Date of Filing Petition—30th April 2001. No. of Matter—126 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—30th April 2001. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, St Marks House, St Marks Court, Teesdale, Thornaby, Stockton-on-Tees, TS17 6QT.

(2131)

DRISCOLL, Lynn, address unknown trading at 25 Park Square, Leeds, West Yorkahire LS1 2PW as an unknown occupation as Lynn Driscoll. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—15th February 2001. No. of Matter—1504 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—25th April 2001. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, 25 Queen Street, Leeds, LS1 2TW (2051)

DUDLEY, James, a Carpenter, currently unemployed, of 62 Oaklands Green, Stowlawn, Bilston, West Midlands, WV14 6DW. Court—WOLVERHAMPTON. Date of Filing Petition—30th April 2001. No. of Matter—75 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—30th April 2001. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Suite A, Copthall House, King Street, Newcastle-UnderLyme, ST5 1UE.

DUXBURY, Paul Christopher, a Hgv Technician of 4 Gloucester Rise, Dukinfield, Cheshire SK16 5EZ lately a Director residing at 2 Clive Street, Ashton Under Lyne, Lancashire OL7 9EF. Court—TAMESIDE. Date of Filing Petition—30th April 2001. No. of Matter—33 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—30th April 2001. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Boulton House, 17-21 Chorlton Street, Manchester, M1 3HY.

EWING, James, unemployed, c/o 4 Bomford Close, Hermitage, Thatcham, Newbury, RG18 9TS, and lately carrying on business as J R E Satellites Ltd, 65 Hutton Close, Washington, NE65 0AH. Court—NEWBURY. Date of Filing Petition—27th April 2001. No. of Matter—23 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—30th April 2001. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Kings Wharf, 20-30 Kings Road, Reading, RG1 3ET.

(2098)

FINDLAY, Melanie Jayne, also known as Melanie Jayne Lowe, a Process Worker, of 12 Manor Grove, Glasshoughton, Castleford West Yorkshire WF10 4PG and lately residing at 140 Castleford Road, Normanton, Wakefield, West Yorkshire Wf6 2EJ. Court—WAKEFIELD. Date of Filing Petition—25th April 2001. No. of Matter—49 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—25th April 2001. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, 25 Queen Street, Leeds, LS1 2TW. (2050)

FOWLER, Robert Anthony, a shop proprietor, of 15 Comet Way, Mudeford, Christchurch, Dorset and carrying on business as Trendy Tots at 128 Purewell, Christchurch, Dorset and lately carrying on business as Trendy Tots at Ground Floor Premises, 11 High Street, Christchurch, Dorset. Court—BOURNEMOUTH. Date of Filing Petition—21st February 2001. No. of Matter—53 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—24th April 2001. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Heliting House, 35 Richmond Hill, Bournemouth, BH2 6HT. (2016)

GAVIGAN, Michael James, Engineer of 23 Oak Road, Grassmoor, Chesterfield S42 5YA and carrying on business as Proman from Dunston House, Dunston Road, Sheepbridge, Chesterfield S41 9QD. Court—CHESTERFIELD. Date of Filing Petition—30th April 2001. No. of Matter—50 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—30th April 2001. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—5th Floor, South Block, City Plaza, Pinfold Street, Sheffield, S1 2GU. (2113)

GAVILLET, Joanne, - Student. Court—MIDDLESBROUGH. Date of Filing Petition—27th April 2001. No. of Matter—125 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—27th April 2001. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, St Marks House, St Marks Court, Teesdale, Thornaby, Stockton-on-Tees, TS17 6QT.

(2129)

GENTLES, Jonathan, of 11 Bedser Drive, Greenford, Greater London UB6 0SD a Ramp Agent. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—26th April 2001. No. of Matter—3840 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—26th April 2001. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2009)

GIBBONS, Shaun, of 19 Coverdale Road, Lancaster, LA1 5PY. Court—LANCASTER. Date of Filing Petition—1st March 2001. No. of Matter—13 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—27th April 2001. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Newfield House, Vicarage Lane, Blackpool, FY4 4WB. (2109)

**GREEN,** Daryl, of 16 Saddleston Close, Hartlepool, TS26 0EZ and carrying on business as "Darlington Trade Windows" at Wdc House, Brenda Road, Hartlepool, TS25 1QE. Court—MIDDLESBROUGH. Date of Filing Petition—30th January 2001. No. of Matter—33 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—27th April 2001. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, St Marks House, St Marks Court, Teesdale, Thornaby, Stockton-on-Tees, TS17 6QT.

GRIFFITHS, Benedict Paul, a Civil Servant, of 34 Westdale Road, Liverpool, L15 and lately residing at 48 Charlecote Street, Liverpool, L8 9UX. Court—LIVERPOOL. Date of Filing Petition—26th April 2001. No. of Matter—179 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—26th April 2001. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition-Debtor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Cunard Building, Pier Head, Liverpool, L3 1DS.

GRIGG, Trevor John, unemployed, of 17 Chestnut Avenue, Welburn, York, YO60 7EH. Court—YORK. Date of Filing Petition—30th April 2001. No. of Matter—51 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—30th April 2001. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Suite J, Anchor House, The Maltings, Silvester Street, Hull,

HARRIS, Annette, also known as Annette Peters, unemployed of 9 East Avenue, Rhosddu, Wrexham LL11 2EG. Court-WREXHAM. Date of Filing Petition-30th April 2001. No. of Matter-52 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—30th April 2001. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Suite 5, 3rd Floor, Windsor House, Pepper Street, Chester, CH1 1DF.

HARRIS, Robert Dean, occupation unknown, of 119 Hollow Road, Anstey, Leicestershire, LE7 7FR. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—2nd March 2001. No. of Matter— 2058 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—27th April 2001. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition-Creditor's. Official Receiver-First Floor, Knightsbridge House, Lower Brown Street, Leicester, LE1 5TF.

**HARRISON**, Anthony George, occupation unknown, of 7 Hobart Close, Worthing, West Sussex BN13 3HL. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—12th January 2001. No. of Matter-338 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—26th April 2001. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—69 (2024)Middle Street, Brighton, East Sussex, BN1 1BE.

HERCULES, Barry, occupation unknown of 2 Winchester Place High Gate London N6 5HJ. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—14th June 2000. No. of Matter—4859 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—25th April 2001. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2010)

HOWE, Simon, unemployed of Flat 2 12 Earsham Street Bungay Suffolk NR35 1AG. Court—NORWICH. Date of Filing Petition-27th April 2001. No. of Matter-200 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—27th April 2001. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition-Debtor's. Official Receiver-Emmanuel House, 2 Convent Road, Norwich, NR2 1PA.

JORDAN, Kenneth, a Window Surveyor of Lamb Hill Farm, Boldron Barnard Castle, Co Durham, DL129SW and lately carrying on business as "Madges Kitchen" Cross Keys, Epelby, Nr. Darlington. Court—DURHAM. Date of Filing Petition—30th April 2001. No. of Matter— 82 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—30th April 2001. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, St Marks House, St Marks Court, Teesdale, Thornaby, Stockton-on-Tees, TS17 6QT.

KHAN, Qayum Pervez, of 14 Willow Court, Fallowfield, Manchester M14 6XP and carrying on business as a Company Director. Court-MANCHESTER. Date of Filing Petition—12th December 2000. No. of Matter-458 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order-23rd April 2001. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Boulton House, 17-21 Chorlton Street, Manchester, M1 3HY. (2070)

KIDD, Madeleine Anita, unemployed, of 59 Victoria Road, Southwick, West Sussex BN42 4DJ, lately at 20 Roman Crescent, Southwick, West Sussex BN42 4TY, lately carrying on business as Commercial Finance Company, at 205 Preston Road, Brighton, East Sussex BN1 6SA, as an Insurance Agent. Court—BRIGHTON. Date of Filing Petition—27th April 2001. No. of Matter—256 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order— 27th April 2001. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—69 Middle Street, Brighton, East Sussex, BN1 1BE.

KNIGHT, James Robert, trading at 5 Robert Morton House Alexandra Place London NW8 0DX as an unknown occupation Address unknown. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—13th September 2000. No. of Matter—7477 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—26th April 2001. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS.

LECARPENTIER, Barry Paul Marcell, a Driver, of 7 Tall Trees, Church Lane, Stansted CM24 8QE and lately residing at The Beehive Public House, Church Lane, Nr Little Berkhamsted, Herts and lately carrying on business as B P M Lecarpentier and D L Lecarpentier trading as The Beehive Public House, Church Lane, Nr Little Berkhamsted, Herts. Court—HERTFORD. Date of Filing Petition-27th April 2001. No. of Matter-76 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—27th April 2001. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Trident House, 42-48 Victoria Street, St Albans, AL1 3HR.

LITCHFIELD, Leah Bridget Anne, (Ms) 1 Fielden Ave, Mansfield, Notts, NG19 7LB, Telephonist also known as Gorstridge, lately residing at 115 Victoria St, Mansfield, Notts, NG18 5SB. Court— NOTTINGHAM. Date of Filing Petition—23rd April 2001. No. of Matter—252 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—23rd April 2001. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver-The Frontage, 4th Floor, Queen Street, Nottingham, NG1 2BL.(2086)

MAJOR, Jane, unemployed of 4 Douglas Haig Road, Salisbury, Wiltshire and lately residing at 45 Romsey House, Friary Lane, Salisbury, Wiltshire and previously of Flat 5, Swaynes House, 64 Winchester Street, Salisbury, Wiltshire. Court—SALISBURY. Date of Filing Petition—30th April 2001. No. of Matter—25 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—30th April 2001. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Western Range, 83-85 London Road, Southampton, SO15 2SH. (2116)

MARTIN, Linda Anne, a Stock Control Assistant, residing at 4 Connemara Court, Groom Road, Turnford, Herts EN10 6BA. Court—HERTFORD. Date of Filing Petition—26th April 2001. No. of Matter—75 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—26th April 2001. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver— 1st Floor, Trident House, 42-48 Victoria Street, St Albans, AL1 3HR.

McKELLAR, Mary, of 20 Fussey Gardens, Bonby, Nr Brigg, North Lincolnshire, DN20 0UF and trading as Barton Taxis at 22 Market Place, Barton-upon-Humber, North Lincolnshire Dn18 5NA as a Taxi firm. Court—SCUNTHORPE. Date of Filing Petition—15th March 2001. No. of Matter-21 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order-27th April 2001. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver-Suite J, Anchor House, The Maltings, Silvester Street, Hull, HU1 3HA. (2038) MILLER, Michael Robert, 1 Mason Street, Sutton In Ashfield, Notts NG17 4HQ, Factory Worker, lately residing at 9 Queen Street, Sutton In Ashfield, Notts and previously 6 Meden Bank, Stanton Hill, Sutton In Ashfield, Notts. Court—NOTTINGHAM. Date of Filing Petition—24th April 2001. No. of Matter—254 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—24th April 2001. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—The Frontage, 4th Floor, Queen Street, Nottingham, NG1 2BL. (2084)

MILTON, James, an unemployed Person of 39 Prenton Road East, Tranmere, Birkenhead. Court—BIRKENHEAD. Date of Filing Petition—8th February 2001. No. of Matter—14 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—17th April 2001. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Cunard Building, Pier Head, Liverpool, L3 1DS. (2063)

MOORE, Lee Robert, a Ground Worker residing at 18 Stakes Road, Purbrook, Portsmouth, Hants, PO7 5LX and lately residing at 32 Westbrook Grove, Purbrook, Hants and lately carrying on business as M & J Contractors with another at 18 Stakes Road, Purbrook, Hants, PO7 5LX. Court—PORTSMOUTH. Date of Filing Petition—30th April 2001. No. of Matter—78 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—30th April 2001. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Western Range, 83-85 London Road, Southampton, SO15 2SH. (2119)

MOORE, Peter Thomas, currently a Gardener of 5 Newcastle Croft, Castle Vale, Birmingham, West Midlands B35 7NS. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—28th February 2001. No. of Matter—1977 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—25th April 2001. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor West, Ladywood House, 45/6 Stephenson Street, Birmingham, B2 4UP. (2138)

MURRAY, John Keith, unemployed, c/o 2 Wilson Avenue, Manor Road, Ossett, West Yorkshire WF5 0HQ, lately residing at 46 Elmwood Grove, Horbury, West Yorkshire WF4 5JJ and lately carrying on business as Jkm Joinery at 46 Elmwood Grove, Horbury, West Yorkshire WF4 5JJ and 9C & 9D Headway Business Park, Wakefield, WF2 9AZ. Court—WAKEFIELD. Date of Filing Petition—25th April 2001. No. of Matter—48 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—25th April 2001. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, 25 Queen Street, Leeds, LS1 2TW. (2049)

Name of Partnership-- RONALD CLAYTON & WENDY CLAYTON., Principal Place of Business--, Court--High Court of Justice. No. of Matter—00907 of 2001. Petition filed on—12th February 2001. Date of Winding-up Order—25th April 2001. These proceedings are related to the following case:-. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE NO. 00907 OF 2001.

NEVILLE, Chantal Alexandra, of 47 Marine Court, St Leonards on Sea, East Sussex TN38 0DN - Clerical Assistant. Court—HASTINGS. Date of Filing Petition—30th April 2001. No. of Matter—60 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—30th April 2001. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—69 Middle Street, Brighton, East Sussex, BN1 1BE. (2020)

PARRY, Alan Teasdale, Receptionist, residing at 12 Benbow Street, Stoke, Plymouth PL2 1BX. Court—PLYMOUTH. Date of Filing Petition—27th April 2001. No. of Matter—116 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—27th April 2001. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Cobourg House, Mayflower Street, Plymouth, PL1 1DJ. (2090)

PEACHEY, Alexander Hugh, Stone Mason of and carrying on business under the style of Peacheys Architectural and Monumental Stone Masons from Penhellan, Cusop, Hay on Wye, HR3 5TE and lately residing at and carrying on business as aforesaid from Hill Farm, Vow Church, HR3 0RL both in Herefordshire. Court—HEREFORD. Date of Filing Petition—25th April 2001. No. of Matter—41 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—25th April 2001. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—21-23 London Road, Gloucester, GL1 3HB.

PEARSON, Olwen, (formerly Oldfield) - Bus Escort - of 9 Russell Street, Stockton on Tees, TS18 1NS lately residing at 53 Corder Road, West Lane, Middlesbrough, TS5 4AS. Court—MIDDLESBROUGH. Date of Filing Petition—26th April 2001. No. of Matter—124 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—26th April 2001. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, St Marks House, St Marks Court, Teesdale, Thornaby, Stockton-on-Tees, TS17 6QT. (2128)

PENDLEY, Sandra June, of 13D Parklands Court Park Road Southampton SO15 3AS lately of Flat 36 Osbourne House Grosvenor Square Southampton SO15 2DA formerly of Copperfields Exbury Road Southampton SO45 1XD trading as a Driving Instructor. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—2nd March 2001. No. of Matter—2070 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—27th April 2001. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—Western Range, 83-85 London Road, Southampton, SO15 2SH.

PRESCOTT, Wendy Jean, Trainee Midwife of 35 Malabar Road, Truro, TR1 3NU, lately residing at Millbrook, Penpol, Truro. Court—TRURO. Date of Filing Petition—30th April 2001. No. of Matter—126 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—30th April 2001. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Cobourg House, Mayflower Street, Plymouth, PL1 1DJ. (2089)

PRICE, Carl Mark, unemployed of 8 Hindburn Close, Whitefield, Manchester M45 8JP lately residing at 57 Kenmore Road, Whitefield, Manchester M45 8ES. Court—BOLTON. Date of Filing Petition—27th April 2001. No. of Matter—88 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—27th April 2001. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Boulton House, 17-21 Chorlton Street, Manchester, M1 3HY. (2068)

RICHARDSON, Roger N, of and trading at 35 Lebanon Grove, Chase Terrace, Burntwood, Staffordshire, WS7 8BE as a Credit Control Advisor as Chasers. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—5th December 2000. No. of Matter—9904 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—25th April 2001. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor East, Ladywood House, 45/6 Stephenson Street, Birmingham, B2 4UP.

(2136)

RICHMOND, Julie Ann, also known as Julie Ann Mcgrail, a chef of 46 Regant Avenue, Harrogate, North Yorkshire HG1 4BD, lately residing at 18 Bryony Road, Harrogate, North Yorkshire and lately carrying on business as The Hungry Farmer from 3 Stonefall Avenue, Harrogate, North Yorkshire, HG2 7NR as a sandwich shop proprietor. Court—HARROGATE. Date of Filing Petition—26th April 2001. No. of Matter—51 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—26th April 2001. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, 25 Queen Street, Leeds, LS1 2TW. (2048)

ROBERTSON, Victoria Louise Ann, (aka Victoria Louise Ann Walker), a part time Customer Service Agent, of 37 Eldred Avenue, Brighton BN1 5EB, lately residing at 85 Tongdean Lane, Brighton BN1 5JE. Court—BRIGHTON. Date of Filing Petition—27th April 2001. No. of Matter—254 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—27th April 2001. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—69 Middle Street, Brighton, East Sussex, BN1 1BE. (2021)

ROBINSON, Susan Jayne, Housewife of 99 Eastcliffe, Spittal, Berwick upon Tweed, Northumberland TD15 2JU. Court—NEWCASTLE UPON TYNE. Date of Filing Petition—30th April 2001. No. of Matter—198 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—30th April 2001. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver-1st Floor, Melbourne House, Pandon Bank, Newcastle Upon Tyne, Tyne & Wear, NE1 2JQ.

SCANLAN, Michael Edward John, residing at 11 Beechfield Avenue, Yelverton, Devon PL20 6DU, and lately residing at 11 Drakes Park, Bere Alston, Devon PL20 7DY. Court—PLYMOUTH. Date of Filing Petition-30th April 2001. No. of Matter-120 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—30th April 2001. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Cobourg House, Mayflower Street, Plymouth, PL1 1DJ.

SCOTT, Peter Ian, a Care Worker, of 13 Charlwood Road, East Grinstead RH19 2HG, lately residing at Orchard Road, East Grinstead, previously at 11 Youngman Street, Piers Lane, Lingfield, Surrey. Court—BRIGHTON. Date of Filing Petition—30th April 2001. No. of Matter—259 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—30th April 2001. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver-69 Middle Street, Brighton, East Sussex, BN1 1BE.

SPEAKMAN, Elaine Marie, also known as Elaine Keating, a Call Centre Agent, of 14 Long Lane, Aintree, Liverpool, L9 9AQ. Court-LIVERPOOL. Date of Filing Petition—27th April 2001. No. of Matter—180 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—27th April 2001. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver— 2nd Floor, Cunard Building, Pier Head, Liverpool, L3 1DS.

SPENCER, Kathleen, 73 Westbourne Road, Sutton In Ashfield, Notts, NG17 2FB (shop assistant) also known as nee Kathleen Hoyland. Court—NOTTINGHAM. Date of Filing Petition—23rd April 2001. No. of Matter—247 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—23rd April 2001. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition-Debtor's. Official Receiver—The Frontage, 4th Floor, Queen Street, Nottingham, NG1 (2085)

STALLARD, June, of 51 Bulberry, Abbotts Ann, Andover, Hampshire, SP11 7BN. Court—WINCHESTER. Date of Filing Petition—30th April 2001. No. of Matter—15 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order— 30th April 2001. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Western Range, 83-85 London Road, Southampton, SO15 2SH. (2120)

TAPP, Neal George, unemployed, residing at 23 Mulberry Way, Hitchin, Hertfordshire SG5 2TB. Court—LUTON. Date of Filing Petition—27th April 2001. No. of Matter—87 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—27th April 2001. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Trident House, 42-48 Victoria Street, St Albans, AL1 3HR. (2101)

TAYLOR, Brian Kenneth, 14 Davenport Road, Little Hill Estate, Wigston, Leics, LE18 2HF. (Printers Assistant). Court—LEICESTER. Date of Filing Petition—27th April 2001. No. of Matter—153 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—30th April 2001. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—First Floor, Knightsbridge House, Lower Brown Street, Leicester, LE1 5TF

THOMPSON, Lynn, also known as Lynn Robinson, a Housewife, of 134, Eastcliffe, Spittal, Berwick Upon Tweed, TD15 2JU. Court—NEWCASTLE UPON TYNE. Date of Filing Petition—30th April 2001. No. of Matter—199 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—30th April 2001. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver-1st Floor, Melbourne House, Pandon Bank, Newcastle Upon Tyne, Tyne & Wear, NE1 2JQ.

TURNBULL, Charlotte Anne, housewife, residing at 16 Kingston Road, Ipswich in the county of Suffolk and lately residing at 28 Eustace Road, Ipswich, 5 Henniker Road, Ipswich and 25 Kingston Road, Ipswich aforesaid. Court—IPSWICH. Date of Filing Petition—30th April 2001. No. of Matter—80 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—30th April 2001. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver-8th Floor, St Clare House, Princes Street, Ipswich, IP1 1LX.

TURNER, Jane Margaret, unemployed of 35 Reid Way, North Lynn, King'S Lynn, Norfolk PE30 2LH lately residing at 27 Eastfields, Fairstead Estate, King's Lynn PE30 4SF. Court—KINGS LYNN. Date of Filing Petition—30th April 2001. No. of Matter—58 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—30th April 2001. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Emmanuel House, 2 Convent Road, Norwich, NR2 1PA.

VASEY, Susan, unemployed, of 6 Bremenium Way, Rochester, Northumberland, and lately carrying on business as Redesdale Filling Station, Rochester, Northumberland. Court—NEWCASTLE UPON TYNE. Date of Filing Petition—30th April 2001. No. of Matter—197 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—30th April 2001. Whether Debtor's Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Melbourne House, Pandon Bank, Newcastle Upon Tyne, Tyne & Wear, NE1 2JQ.

WAKEFIELD, Robert, Civil Servant residing at 37 Doveleys Road, Salford, Greater Manchester M6 7FT previously residing at 26 Border Brook Lane, Boothstown, Greater Manchester M28 1XJ. Court-SALFORD. Date of Filing Petition—26th April 2001. No. of Matter-75 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—26th April 2001. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Boulton House, 17-21 Chorlton Street, Manchester, M1 3HY. (2065)

WALL, Alyson Hayley, unemployed, of 21A Albert Road, Rustington, Littlehampton BN16 3JS, lately residing at 2 Church View, Pentre, Deeside CH5 2DP. Court—BRIGHTON. Date of Filing Petition— 30th April 2001. No. of Matter-257 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order-30th April 2001. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition-Debtor's. Official Receiver-69 Middle Street, Brighton, East Sussex, BN1 1BE.

WATKINS, Paul John, of 218 Firhill Road, Bellingham, London SE6 3LL unemployed lately of 1 St. Josephs Court, Somertrees Avenue, Grove Park, London Se12 be adjudged bankrupt. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—27th April 2001. No. of Matter—3870 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—27th April 2001. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver-21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS.

WEARMOUTH, David Clark, of 4a Thistle Hill, Tandem, Kirkheaton, Huddersfield HD5 0AS. Court—HUDDERSFIELD. Date of Filing Petition—5th March 2001. No. of Matter—30 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—23rd April 2001. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, 25 Queen Street, Leeds, LS1 2TW.

WILCOX, Derek Edgar, retired, of 4 Hamlyn Court, Darenth Lane, Dunton Green, Sevenoaks, Kent TN13 2XU. Court—TUNBRIDGE WELLS. Date of Filing Petition—25th April 2001. No. of Matter—55 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—25th April 2001. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Croydon A, 5th Floor, Sunley House, Bedford Park, Croydon, CR9 1TX. (2034) WOODS, Linda, also known as Linda Porter, unemployed of 21 Allanson Street, Parr, St Helens, WA9 1PD and lately residing at 373 West End Road, Haydock, St Helens, WA11 OAX. Court—LIVERPOOL. Date of Filing Petition—27th April 2001. No. of Matter—181 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—27th April 2001. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Cunard Building, Pier Head, Liverpool, L3 1DS. (2060)

WOODWARD, Terrrence Charles, Terence Charles Woodward, a haulier, residing at 45 Woodrush Road, Ipswich in the county of Suffolk and lately carrying on business as Tels Transport & Removals at 45 Woodrush Road, Ipswich aforesaid. Court—IPSWICH. Date of Filing Petition—30th April 2001. No. of Matter—81 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—30th April 2001. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—8th Floor, St Clare House, Princes Street, Ipswich, IP1 1LX. (2047)

# **Bankruptcy Orders (Partnerships)**

BALL, Andrew, occupation unknown of 6 Alexandra Road West Brampton Chesterfield Derbyshire S40 1UP lately trading With Another at 10 Albion Road West Bars Chesterfield Derbyshire S41 1LL as a Civil Engineer as Jardine & Ball. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. No. of Matter—3618 of 2000. Petition filed on—2nd May 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—25th April 2001. Official Receiver—5th Floor, South Block, City Plaza, Pinfold Street, Sheffield, S1 2GU. These proceedings are related to the following case:-. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE NO. 3618 OF 2000. Re—William Leslie Jardine. In The High Court No. 3617 of 2000. (2110)

JARDINE, William Leslie, occupation unknown of 15 Shirland Street Chesterfield Derbyshire S41 7NH lately trading With Another at 10 Albion Road West Bars Chesterfield Derbyshire S41 1LL as a Civil Engineer as Jardine & Ball. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. No. of Matter—3617 of 2000. Petition filed on—2nd May 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—25th April 2001. Official Receiver—5th Floor, South Block, City Plaza, Pinfold Street, Sheffield, S1 2GU. These proceedings are related to the following case:-. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE NO. 3617 OF 2000. Re—Andrew Ball. In The High Court No. 3618 of 2000. (2111)

# **Amendment of Title of Proceedings**

ABBOTS, Janice, a school secretary, residing at Stud Bungalow, Wakefield Lodge Estate, Potterspury, Northants NN12 7QX and previously residing at 14 Hazelwood, Silverstone, Northants NN12 8TX.Court—NORTHAMPTON. No. of Matter—112 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—13th March 2001. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Janice Abbots, school secretary, residing at Stud Bungalow, Wakefield Lodge Estate, Potterspury, Northamptonshire NN12 7QX Official Receiver—Sol House, 29 St Katherines Street, Northampton, NN1 2QZ. (2078)

ALLOTT, Barry John, grinder, of 1 Alpha Street, previously a meat packer, formerly a warehouseman, previously an upholsterer, formerly a civil servant, previously trading as CHEERS OFF Licence at 4 Deerstone Road, both in Nelson, Lancashire. Court—BURNLEY. No. of Matter—50 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—19th March 2001. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Barry John Allott, grinder, of 1 Alpha Street, Nelson, Lancashire. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Newfield House, Vicarage Lane, Blackpool, FY4 4WB.

BARKER, Serena Lesley, unemployed, of "Paiwin", Butts Ash Lane, Hythe, Southampton, SO45 3QJ, previously of 34 Harold Close, Totton, Southampton, both in Hampshire. Court—SOUTHAMPTON. No. of Matter—43 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—23rd March 2001. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Serena Barker currently unemployed of Paiwin, Butts Ash Lane, Hythe, Southampton, Hampshire, SO45 3QJ. Official Receiver—Western Range, 83-85 London Road, Southampton, SO15 2SH.

BOOTH, Darren Roy, of 185 Botley Road, Burridge, Southampton, Hampshire lately of Bramley, Kingsland Road, Salisbury, Wiltshire formerly of 5 Meadow Road, Salisbury, Wiltshire and previously of 24 Bedwin Street, Salisbury, Wiltshire; Clocktower, Fisherton Street, Salisbury, Wiltshire; The Hogs Head, Guildhall Walk, Portsmouth, Hampshire; The Hogs Head, Didsbury, South Manchester; The Dolphin, High Street, Old Portsmouth, Hampshire; The Hole in the Wall, Chichester, West Sussex and 66 Maplehurst Road, Chichester, West Sussex. Retail Management Trainee. Court—SALISBURY. No. of Matter—22 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—9th April 2001. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Darren Roy Booth a retail management trainee of 185 Botley Road, Burridge, Southampton, Hampshire and lately residing at 5 Meadow Road, Salisbury, Wiltshire and Clocktower, Fisherton Street, Saisbury, Wiltshire Official Receiver—Western Range, 83-85 London Road, Southampton, SO15 2SH. (2115)

CYRIL GARLICK AND VALERIE GARLICK, Cyril Garlick, retired, of 77 Slyne Road, Bolton-le-Sands, Carnforth, Lancashire and formerly trading as The Rose & Crown, a public house, Cop Hill, Slaithwaite, Huddersfield, West Yorkshire and Valerie Garlick, retired, of 77 Slyne Road, Bolton-le-Sands, Carnforth, Lancashire and formerly trading as The Rose & Crown, a public house, Cop Hill, Slaithwaite, Huddersfield, West Yorkshire. Court—LANCASTER. No. of Matter—21 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—9th March 2001. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Cyril Garlick, retired, of 77 Slyne Road, Carnforth, Lancashire formerly trading as The Rose and Crown, Cop Hill, Slaithwaite, Huddersfield. Valerie Garlick, retired, of 77 Slyne Road, Carnforth, Lancashire, formerly trading as The Rose and Crown, Cop Hill, Slaithwaite, Huddersfield. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Newfield House, Vicarage Lane, Blackpool, FY4 4WB.

**DELLAR,** Lee David, Lee Dellar, plumber, of 67 Carter Avenue, Exmouth, Devon, EX8 3EF. Court—EXETER. No. of Matter—139 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—18th September 2000. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Mr Lee Dellar Official Receiver—3rd Floor, Finance House, Barnfield Road, Exeter, EX1 1QR. (2035)

HOLLINGSWORTH, Jonathan Martin, of 34 Spring Bank Avenue, Farsley, Leeds Ls28 Tlw and carrying on business as a Lift Engineer under the style of Atlantic Elevators from 9 Charles Street, Farsley, Leeds LS28 5JW. Court—BRADFORD. No. of Matter—297 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th January 2001. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Jonathan Martin Hollingsworth, 34 Spring Bank Avenue, Farsley, Leeds LS28 7TP, a lift engineer and carrying on business as Atlantic Elevators as Lift Engineers. Official Receiver—1st Floor, 25 Queen Street, Leeds, LS1 2TW. (2055)

MAYO, James, Courier, of 20 Simkin Way, Bardsley, Oldham, OL8 2TH, lately of 5 Beswick Close, Failsworth, Oldham, and formerly trading from Falcon Enterprise Centre, Chadderton, Oldham in partnership with another under the style of Goldstar Transport and Distribution. Court—OLDHAM. No. of Matter—227 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—15th February 2001. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: James Mayo Official Receiver—1st Floor, Boulton House, 17-21 Chorlton Street, Manchester, M1 3HY.

ROGERS, David Anthony, public house manager, residing at The Old Lock and Weir, Ferry Road, Hanham Mills, Nr Bristol, BS15 3NU and previously residing at and trading from The Crown Inn, Pine View Close, Bagshot Lea, Farnham, GU9 9JS in partnership with another as a publican. Court—BRISTOL. No. of Matter—70 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—4th April 2001. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: David Rogers of The Old Lock & Weir, Hanham Mills, Hanham, Bristol BS15 3NU - Occupation:- unknown Official Receiver—3rd Floor, Intercity House, Mitchell Lane, Bristol, BS1 6BD. (2026)

**SAYER**, Robin Nigel, unemployed, of Touchstone, 4 Bottom Lane, Bisbrooke, lately of 25 Bayley Close, both addresses Uppingham, Rutland. Court—NORTHAMPTON. No. of Matter—5 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—28th December 2000. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Robin Sayer, occupation unknown, lately trading at an unknown address as a computer software developer of 25 Bayley Close Uppingham, Rutland LE15 9TG Official Receiver—Sol House, 29 St Katherines Street, Northampton, NN1 2QZ. (2079)

TOKER, Necmi, unemployed, of 26 Lancelot Road, Hainault, Ilford, Essex, IG6 3BE, lately a translator of 9 Lidfield Road, London, N16 9NA. Court—ROMFORD. No. of Matter—136 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—30th March 2001. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Necmi Toker of 26 Lancelot Road, Ilford, Essex, IG6 3BE occupation unknown Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Tylers House, Tylers Avenue, Southend-on-Sea, Essex, SS1 2AX.

### **Notice of Intended Dividends**

In the Birmingham County Court No. 214 of 1994

#### COLIN FRANK BANKS

Notice is hereby given in accordance with Rule 11.2 of the Insolvency Rules 1986, that a Dividend will be paid within four months from the last date of proving. The last date for Creditors to prove their claim in order to participate in the Dividend is 31st May 2001. Creditors should send details of their claim to the undersigned, Gerald Irwin, of Irwin & Company, 75 Coleshill Street, Sutton Coldfield, West Midlands B72 1SH. A Creditor who has not proved his debt before the last date for proving mentioned above, is not entitled to disturb, by reason that he has not participated in the Dividend, the distribution of that Dividend. The Trustee is not obliged to deal with claims lodged after the date of

Gerald Irwin & Company, Trustee

25th April 2001. (141)

In the Southampton County Court No. 150 of 1999

#### DAVID CHARLES FRAMPTON

Formerly residing at 336 Wimpson Lane, Maybush, Southampton, Hampshire.

Notice is hereby given that the Trustee of the above-named Debtor intends within four months from the last date of proving, to declare a Dividend to the Creditors of the Debtor and that any such Creditors desiring to participate in such Dividend must, on or before 30th June 2001, send in his full name and address and full particulars of his claim to the undersigned, Harold Charles Wilks, of Wilks & Associates, 19 Church Lane, West Tytherley, Salisbury, Wiltshire SP5 1JY. If you do not prove your debt by close of business on 30th June 2001, you will be excluded from this Dividend.

H. C. Wilks, Trustee

30th April 2001. (824)

In the Exeter County Court No. 28 of 1995

#### BRIAN EDWARD JOHNSON

Notice is hereby given that I intend to declare a Dividend to unsecured Creditors herein within a period of four months from the last date of proving. Last Day for Receiving Proofs—12th June 2001.

J. A. O'Sullivan, Trustee Bishop Fleming, 1 Barnfield Crescent, Exeter EX1 1QY.

27th April 2001. (265)

In the Reading County Court No. 318 of 1995

#### DAVID MICHAEL LEE

I, Peter Forsey, of BKR Haines Watts, 3rd Floor,70-74 City Road, London ECY1 2BJ, hereby give notice that I was appointed Trustee of the estate of the above Debtor's estate on 29th April 1996. Unsecured Creditors who have not yet proved their debts must forward their proof of debt form to me. The last day for proving is 25th May 2001. Please note that I do not intend to advertise for further claims prior to any declaration of Dividend. If you do not lodge a claim by the last day of proving you will be excluded from the Dividend paid to unsecured Creditors. It is my intention to declare Dividend within a period of 4 months from the last day of my proving.

P. J. Forsey, Trustee

27th April 2001. (832) **PARADISE**, Brian, address unknown, occupation unknown, lately of Flat 1, 20 Montague Square, London W1H 1RD, formerly of 6th Floor, Sion Arcade, Westlands Road, Nairobi, Kenya, PO Box 38994—High Court No. 2287 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—15th August 2000. A First Dividend is intended to be declared in the above matter within four months of 25th May 2001. Creditors who have not lodged a proof of debt by 25th May 2001, will be excluded from this Dividend. Creditors should send their claims to Bernard Hoffman, Trustee in Bankruptcy, of Gerald Edelman Business Recovery Professionals, 25 Harley Street, London W1G 9BR.

B. Hoffman. Trustee

27th April 2001.

(538)

WILLIAMS, Gary Paul, unemployed, of 56 Bowness Crescent, Kingston Vale, London S.W.15., and formerly a Self-employed Handyman, of the same address. Court—KINGSTON-UPON-THAMES. No. of Matter—127 of 1993. Last Day for Receiving Proofs—30th May 2001. Name and Address of Trustee—John H. C. Lee, Horsfields, 8 Manchester Road, Bury, Lancashire BL9 0ED.

J. H. C. Lee. Trustee

28th April 2001.

# **Companies Regulation**



#### **Notice of Disclaimer**

ARONDALE DEVELOPMENTS LIMITED

#### NOTICE OF DISCLAIMER UNDER SECTION 656 OF THE **COMPANIES ACT 1985**

In this notice the following shall apply:

Company Name: Arondale Developments Limited.

Company Number: 02763889.

Title: Freehold.

Title Number: HP490384.

Property: 1 and 2 Avenue Cottages, Winchester Road, Wickham, being the land comprised in the above-mentioned Title.

Treasury Solicitor: The Solicitor for the Affairs of Her Majesty's Treasury of Queen Anne's Chambers, 28 Broadway, London SW1H 9JS (DX 123420 St. James's Park).

In pursuance of the powers granted by section 656 of the Companies Act 1985, the Treasury Solicitor as nominee for the Crown (in whom the property and rights of the Company vested when the Company was dissolved) hereby disclaims the Crown's title (if any) in the property the vesting of the property having come to his notice on or about 25th April 2000.

Assistant Treasury Solicitor

23rd April 2001.

(1007)

#### ARONDALE DEVELOPMENTS LIMITED

#### NOTICE OF DISCLAIMER UNDER SECTION 656 OF THE **COMPANIES ACT 1985**

In this notice the following shall apply:

Company Name: Arondale Developments Limited.

Company Number: 02763889.

Title: Freehold.

Title Number: HP494531.

Property: The land at 1 and 2 Avenue Cottages, Winchester Road, Wickham, being the land comprised in the above-mentioned Title. Treasury Solicitor: The Solicitor for the Affairs of Her Majesty's Treasury of Queen Anne's Chambers, 28 Broadway, London SW1H 9JS (DX 123420 St. James's Park).

In pursuance of the powers granted by section 656 of the Companies Act 1985, the Treasury Solicitor as nominee for the Crown (in whom the property and rights of the Company vested when the Company was dissolved) hereby disclaims the Crown's title (if any) in the property the vesting of the property having come to his notice on or about 25th April 2000.

Assistant Treasury Solicitor

23rd April 2001.

(1008)

#### COWARD DEVELOPMENTS (ESSEX) LIMITED NOTICE OF DISCLAIMER UNDER SECTION 656 OF THE COMPANIES ACT 1985

In this notice the following shall apply:

Company Name: Coward Developments (Essex) Limited.

Company Number: 00758816.

Title: Freehold. Title Number: EX104334.

Property: Land on the south side of Crescent Road, Heybridge, Essex,

being the land comprised in the above-mentioned Title

Treasury Solicitor: The Solicitor for the Affairs of Her Majesty's Treasury of Queen Anne's Chambers, 28 Broadway, London SW1H 9JS (DX 123420 St. James's Park).

In pursuance of the powers granted by section 656 of the Companies Act 1985, the Treasury Solicitor as nominee for the Crown (in whom the property and rights of the Company vested when the Company was dissolved) hereby disclaims the Crown's title (if any) in the property the vesting of the property having come to his notice on 24th May 2000.

Assistant Treasury Solicitor

27th April 2001. (1009)

# INSHORE WORKBOAT HIRE LIMITED NOTICE OF DISCLAIMER UNDER SECTION 656 OF THE COMPANIES ACT 1985

In pursuance of the powers granted by section 656 of the Companies Act 1985, the Solicitor for the Affairs of Her Majesty's Treasury as nominee for the Crown in whom the property and rights of Inshore Workboat Hire Limited (No. 2089345) (hereinafter called "the Company") vested pursuant to section 654 of the Companies Act 1985, when the Company was dissolved on 9th January 2001, hereby disclaims the Crown's title (if any) in the premises demised by a lease dated 3rd January 1994, and made between the Council of the City of Swansea and the Company situated at The Old Custom House, Pilot House Wharf, The Marina, City of Swansea, the vesting of the premises having come to her notice on 5th April 2001.

Assistant Treasury Solicitor

25th April 2001. (1005)

# **Notices under the Trustee Act 1925**

HENRY SQUIRE & SONS RETIREMENT PLAN NO. 1

Pursuant to section 27 of the Trustee Act 1925 notice is hereby given that all Creditors and others having any claim against or claiming to be beneficially interested in the Henry Squire & Sons Retirement Plan No. 1 are required to send particulars in writing to Mr. B. W. H. Meredith, at Henry Squire & Sons Limited, Lichfield Road, Willenhall, West Midlands WV12 5BD, on or before 5th July 2001, after which date the Trustees of the said Retirement Plan will proceed to wind up the Retirement Plan and apply the assets of the Retirement Plan in providing benefits for persons entitled to them under the Plan, having regard only to the persons and claims of which they have then had notice, and the Trustees shall not be liable to apply assets or provide benefits from the Plan or any part of them so distributed to any person or persons of whose claims or demands they have not then had notice.

B. W. H. Meredith, on behalf of the Trustees of the Henry Squire & Sons Retirement Plan No. 1. (828)

#### KEMIRA LIMITED PENSION SCHEME

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 27 of the Trustee Act 1925 that any person who believes that he or she had a claim against, or entitlement to a pension or any benefit from, or interest in the abovenamed Scheme, which is to be wound up, by reason of his of her own or a relative's or any other person's full or part-time employment with the following Companies or any subsidiaries of the following Companies, namely Kemira Limited, is hereby required to send particulars in writing by 24th July 2001 of his or her claim or entitlement (together with full name, present address and date of birth) to Kemira Agro UK Limited, Ince, Chester CH2 4LB, marked for the attention of Mr. C. J. Powell. The Trustees will distribute the assets of the Scheme among the persons entitled thereto having regard only to those persons of whose claims and entitlements they have notice, and will not be liable to any other person. Any individuals who have already been contacted on behalf of the Trustees about this matter should not respond to this notice as the Trustees already have details of their claims and entitlements.

For the Kemira Limited Pension Scheme and Kemira Agro UK Limited (the Trustees). (269)

# **Partnerships**



# **Change in the Members of a Partnership**

BENJAMIN KAY & BRUMMER

Notice is given that Mr. Leo Winter, retired from the Partnership on 30th April 2001. (240)

# Societies Regulation



## **Industrial and Provident Societies**

HILLVIEW ESTATE TENANT MANAGEMENT CO-OPERATIVE LIMITED

INDUSTRIAL AND PROVIDENT SOCIETIES ACT 1965 NOTICE OF CANCELLATION PURSUANT TO SECTION 16 OF THE ACT

Notice is hereby given that the Central Office have, pursuant to the above-mentioned section this day cancelled the registration of Hillview Estate Tenant Management Co-operative Limited (Register No. 28408 R), the registered office of which is at 69 Midhope House, Midhope Street, London WC1H 8HJ, at its request. The Society ceases to enjoy the privileges of a registered society, but without prejudice to any liability incurred by the society, which may be enforced against it as if such cancellation had not taken place.

For and on behalf of Chief Registrar of Friendly Societies, Registry of Friendly Societies, 25 The North Colonnade, Canary Wharf, London E14 5HS.

26th April 2001. (1006)

# **Personal Legal**



# **Deceased Estates**

Notice is hereby given pursuant to s. 27 of the Trustee Act 1925, that any person having a claim against or an interest in the estate of any of the deceased persons whose names and addresses are set out in the first and second columns of the following Table is hereby required to send particulars in writing of his claim or interest to the person or persons whose names and addresses are set out opposite the name of the deceased person in the third column of the Table, and to send such particulars before the date specified in relation to that deceased person in the fourth column of the said Table, after which date the personal representatives will distribute the estate among the persons entitled thereto having regard only to the claims and interests of which they have had notice and will not, as respects the property so distributed, be liable to any person of whose claim they shall not then have had notice.

Name of Deceased (Surname first)	Address, description and date of death of Deceased	Names, addresses and descriptions of Persons to whom notices of claims are to be given and names, in parentheses, of Personal Representatives	Date before which notices of claims to be given	
BACKHOUSE, David William	Old Estate House, Foxhill, Swindon. Music Agent (Retired). 7th April 2001.	Quiney Jaggar, Hilliers Chambers, 21-22 High Street, Marlborough, Wiltshire SN8 1LW. Solicitors. (Timothy Edward Odoire and Adrian Stuart Moore.)	6th July 2001	(026)
BAKER, Catherine Maud	Unity Cottage, Rye Road, Newenden, Cranbrook, Kent. 2nd February 2001.	Funnell & Perring, 192-193 Queens Road, Hastings, East Sussex TN34 1RG.	5th July 2001	(007)
BAKER, Dora Elizabeth	Dial House Nursing Home, 9 Maltravers Drive, Littlehampton, West Sussex BN17 5EY. 3rd March 2001.	Wynne Baxter, Dial House, 221 High Street, Lewes, East Sussex BN7 2AE. (Richard John Baker and Claire Barbara Baker.)	20th July 2001	(106)
BAKER, Ronald Herbert	15 Oak Grove, West Wickham, Kent BR4 0QP. Driver (Retired). 13th March 2001.	The Executor, HSBC Trust Company (UK) Limited, Probate Services, 2nd Floor, Deacon House, 192 Eyre Street, Sheffield S1 3RG.	13th July 2001	(872)
BARTON, Dorothy	46 Berries Avenue, Bude, Cornwall. 17th December 2000.	Streeter Marshall, 74 High Street, Croydon, Surrey CR9 2UU. (David Gregory Moore and Jonathan James Moore.)	5th July 2001	(016)
BARTON, Edward Leslie Thomas	Hazlemere Private Nursing Home, 9 Warwick Road, Bexhill-on-Sea, East Sussex. Government Servant (Retired). 10th April 2001.	Gaby Hardwicke Yearwood & Griffiths, 2 Eversley Road, Bexhill-on-Sea, East Sussex TN40 1EY. (Ref. MRB.CBA Bar.28858.1.2.) (Michael Robert Bugden and Winifred Patricia Barton.)	6th July 2001	(009)
BATEMAN, Reginald Percy	143 Wellington Road, Enfield, Middlesex. 15th April 2001.	Curwens, Crossfield House, Gladbeck Way, Enfield, Middlesex EN2 7HT. Solicitors.	13th July 2001	(877)
BENTHALL, Gwendoline Alice	36 Nicholas Court, Nickleby Road, Newland Springs, Chelmsford, Essex. 12th January 2001.	Michael Gareth Benthall, 52 Milton Way, Sleaford, Lincolnshire NG34 7GE.	4th July 2001	(031)
BOYD, Jean Govan	23 Browning Drive, Bodmin, Cornwall PL31 1PW. 29th March 2001.	Stanley Tee, High Street, Bishop's Stortford, Hertfordshire CM23 2LU. Solicitors. (Hazel Morag Bramley, Ella Mary Bate and Govan Paul Raymond Bramley.)	4th July 2001	(012)
BRIDGE, Alan William	36 Essex Road, Pembroke Dock, Pembrokeshire SA72 6ED. Car Park Attendant (Retired). 21st December 2000.	Lowless & Lowless, Shaftesbury House, Main Street, Pembroke, Pembrokeshire SA71 4HJ. Solicitors. (Ref. DMM/DS/ 12428.) (Kevin Paul Bridge.)	4th July 2001	(032)
BROWNLOW, Robert John	5 Stonebarton Road, Plympton, Plymouth, Devon. 11th December 2000.	The Stroud Stitson Partnership, North Hill House, 119 North Hill, Plymouth, Devon PL4 8JY. (Michael John May.)	4th July 2001	(024)
BRYANT, Herbert George	32 Clover Way, Lowestoft, Suffolk. Coach Builder (Retired). 8th April 2001.	Mears Hobbs & Durrant, Somerset House, 26 Gordon Road, Lowestoft, Suffolk NR32 1NL. (Peter Robert Britten.)	4th July 2001	(028)

Name of Deceased (Surname first)	Address, description and date of death of Deceased	Names, addresses and descriptions of Persons to whom notices of claims are to be given and names, in parentheses, of Personal Representatives	Date before which notices of claims to be given	
BRYDEN, Marian	Heycliffe House, 2 Stepney Drive, Scarborough. 25th February 2001.	Bank Chambers, Albion Road, Scarborough. (John Peter Martin and David John Bryden.)	4th July 2001	(524)
CHATWIN, Dorothy May	11 Aerodrome Crescent, Thorpe St. Andrew, Norwich, Norfolk. Teacher (Retired). 1st October 2000.	Greenland Houchen, 38 Prince of Wales Road, Norwich, Norfolk NR1 1HZ. Solicitors (John Nicholas Lightbown and Carl Eugene Heywood.)	4th July 2001	(140)
CLAPHAM, Ina Eva Louisa	St. Michaels, 19-21 Downview Road, Worthing, West Sussex. Widow. 3rd March 2001.	Malcolm Wilson & Cobby, 3 Liverpool Terrace, Worthing, West Sussex BN11 1TA. (Roger John Wilson and Christopher Edward Clapham.)	18th July 2001	(011)
CLAYTON, Winifred Gertrude	2 Long Acres, Hale Barns, Altrincham, Cheshire. Widow. 11th January 2001.	Hill & Company, 4 Market Street, Altrincham, Cheshire WA14 IQD. Solicitors. (Roger Hensman.)	7th July 2001	(115)
CLIFFORD, Gordon	Flat 11, Gleneagles, Fairway Drive, Christchurch, Dorset BH23 1JZ. Textiles Designer (Retired). 26th June 2000.	Walker Morris, Kings Court, 12 King Street, Leeds LS1 2HL. (Ref. VMM.) (Brian Crawford.)	4th July 2001	(002)
COUCH, Doreen May	2 Bramble Close, Oaklands Park, Redhill, Surrey. 7th January 2001.	C F W West-Sadler, Druces & Attlee, Salisbury House, London Wall, London EC2M 5PS. (Charles Francis William West-Sadler and Brian Ernest Reid.)	13th July 2001	(875)
DAVIES, Nora Christine	Cherry Tree Cottage, Beck Lane, Welton-le-Marsh, Spilsby, Lincolnshire. 25th November 2000.	Thimbleby Fisher, 45 Silver Street, Coningsby, Lincoln LN4 4SG. (Clare Michele Holiday.)	20th July 2001	(105)
DOBIE, Josephine	68 Oakdale, Harrogate, North Yorkshire HG1 2LT. 6th February 2001.	Barber Titleys, 6 North Park Road, Harrogate HG1 5PA. Solicitors. (Judith Mary Long.)	20th July 2001	(113)
DONOVAN, Richard William	12 Warminster Road, St. Werburghs, Bristol BS2 9UH. Lecturer. 13th February 2001.	Sisman Nichols, 11 Elmdale Road, Clifton, Bristol BS8 1SL. (Kathryn Emily Rubb.)	20th July 2001	(119)
DOWN-WILLIAMS, Caroline Florence	5 Alan Grove Eastwood, Southend-on-Sea, Essex. Widow. 31st January 2001.	Rudds, 81a High Street, Rayleigh, Essex SS6 7EJ. (David Merrick.)	12th July 2001	(867)
DUNN, Ernest	78 The Hawthornes, Naylorsfield Drive, Liverpool. Retired. 29th November 1993.	Witham Weld, 70 St. George's Square, London SW1V 3RD. (Jean Roberts.)	20th July 2001	(111)
FARMER, Betty Hilda Delphine	Moir House, St. George's Road, Bickley, Bromley, Kent. 11th December 2000.	Rooks Rider, Challoner House, 19 Clerkenwell Close, London EC1R 0RR. Solicitors. (Christopher Edward Cobden Cooke, Nicholas David Grenville Jacob and Cherry Diane Caddy.)	13th July 2001	(861)
FAWCUS, Valerie Veronica Russell	38 Burnham Drive, Reigate, Surrey. Spinster. 11th September 2000.	Ouvry Goodman & Co., 12 High Street, Sutton, Surrey SM1 1HP (Ref. DX 56410 SUTTON 1.) (Stuart Brierley and Joan Muriel Sladen.)	13th July 2001	(870)
FOWLER, Sydney	90 Totley Brook Road, Totley, Sheffield S17 3QT. Company Director (Retired). 1st November 2000.	Benson Clegg, 32 Wilkinson Street, Sheffield S10 2GB. Solicitors. (Andrew Derrick Vidler.)	20th July 2001	(120)
GLUE, Marga Christiane Johanna (otherwise Marga Christine Johanna)	8 Underhill, Stowmarket, Suffolk. 12th November 2000.	Haywards, 3-5 Buttermarket, Stowmakret, Suffolk IP14 IEB.(Ref. RGW.) (Robert Guy Wiltshear and Michael William Orwin.)	20th July 2001	(104)
GRAYSON, Kenneth Victor	Four Acres, Hope Road, Bamford, Derbyshire. Builder. 8th March 2001.	Tofield Swann & Smythe, 14 Fig Tree Lane, Sheffield S1 2DJ.	20th July 2001	(114)
GUEGAN, Joan Margaret Alberta	44 Hampsfell Grange, Hampsfell Road, Grange-over-Sands, Cumbria. Fabric Shop Proprietor (Retired). 6th September 2000.	Tinklin Springall, 9 Rectory Road, Beckenham BR3 1JB. (Ian Cobham Springall.)	13th July 2001	(865)

Name of Deceased (Surname first)	Address, description and date of death of Deceased	Names, addresses and descriptions of Persons to whom notices of claims are to be given and names, in parentheses, of Personal Representatives	Date before which notices of claims to be given	
HAWKINS, Francis	336 Sandon Road, Meir, Stoke-on-Trent ST3 7EB. Electrician (Retired). 10th February 2001.	Chesworths, 80 Weston Road, Meir, Stoke-on-Trent, Staffordshire ST3 6RU. (Stephen Douglas Boden and Patricia Mary Hawkins.)	13th July 2001	(020)
HEGINBOTHAM, Michael Damian	9 Branstree Road, Blackpool, Lancashire. Charge Hand. 21st November 2000.	Cobains, 201-203 Church Street, Blackpool FY1 3PA. Solicitors. (Maralyn Bernadette Heginbotham and Maureen Lilian Heginbotham.)	13th July 2001	(869)
HESLOP, James	1 Lostock Road, Weaste, Salford. Highways Worker (Retired). 30th March 2001.	Stephensons, 24 Lord Street, Leigh, Lancashire WN7 1AB. Solicitors.	13th July 2001	(871)
HOLSTEAD, Fred	17 Langshaw Walk, Deane, Bolton, Greater Manchester. Refuse Collector (Retired). 3rd March 2001.	Cyril Morris Arkwright, Churchgate House, 30 Churchgate, Bolton BL1 1HS. Solicitor. (Christopher Thomas Profit.)	30th July 2001	(010)
HOWELL, Michael John	29 Sutton Avenue, Seaford, East Sussex and Business Address—7-8 Talland Parade, Seaford, East Sussex. Shoe Repairer and Retailer. 5th December 2000.	Rix & Kay, Paignton House, Warwick Road, Seaford, East Sussex BN25 1RS. Solicitors. (Carole Howell.)	11th July 2001	(015)
HURWICH, Marianne Theresa	Apartment 20, Fairmount Park, Nab Wood Drive, Shipley, West Yorkshire. Widow. 8th February 1999.	Ralph C. Yablon, Cavendish House, 13 Henry Street, Keighley, West Yorkshire BD21 3DR. (Robert Shackleton Stewart and Andrew Chapman.)	7th July 2001	(525)
JAMES, Elizabeth Jane	Cysgod Y Coed, Llanilar, Aberystwyth. Widow. 23rd February 2001.	Carter Lemon Camerons, 11 Breams Buildings, London EC4A 1DW. (Susan Jane Bell and David John Garth Lewis.)	13th July 2001	(868)
JOHNSON, Charles Edward	31 Huncote Road, Narborough, Leicestershire. Retired. 6th January 2001.	Dews Witcomb, 87 London Road, Leicester LE2 0PF.	4th July 2001	(036)
JOHNSON, Edith	Ten Gables Nursing Home, Bridlington, East Yorkshire. 5th January 2001.	Harland Turnbull & Roberts, 10-12 King Street, Bridlington, East Yorkshire YO15 2DE. Solicitors.	4th July 2001	(029)
KEEBLE, Paulina Violet Bernice	47 Castle Lane, Bournemouth. Spinster. 12th January 2001.	D'Angibau Willmot, 40 Haven Road, Canford Cliffs, Poole, Dorset BH13 7LP. (Nigel Ian Crispin Street and Richard Charles Wentworth Malim.)	4th July 2001	(013)
KENT, Ellen Wyn	Gwynant, 32 Hawes Drive, Deganwy, Conway LL31 9BW. Widow. 27th March 2001.	The Executor, HSBC Trust Company (UK) Limited, Probate Services, 2nd Floor, Deacon House, 192 Eyre Street, Sheffield S1 3RG. (HSBC Trust Company (UK) Limited Account Number: 73248137.)	13th July 2001	(876)
KERRIGAN, Thomas	52 Ashfield Road, Altrincham, Cheshire. Deceased. 27th November 2000.	Keoghs and Nicholls Lindsell & Harris, 25 Market Street, Altrincham, Cheshire WA14 IQT. Solicitor. (Ref. RCH/IE/ 10625/2.) (Michael Henry Sandler.)	6th July 2001	(022)
KNOX, Thomas	The Beeches, Sessay, Thirsk, North Yorkshire YO7 3BE. Farmer (Retired). 31st March 2001.	Cowling Swift & Kitchin, 8 Blake Street, York YO1 8XJ. (Claire R. Spence.)	11th July 2001	(858)
LONDON, Doris Emma	Emily Jackson House, Eardley Road, Sevenoaks, Kent. 17th April 2001.	Coutts & Co., Mr J. F. London and Mrs C Gathercole.	13th July 2001	(862)
LOOIJ, Cornelis Roelf Hijbo	28 Leaway, Greasby, Wirral, Merseyside. Civil Servant (Retired). 10th March 2001.	Hillyer McKeown, 90-92 Telegraph Road, Heswall CH60 0AQ. (Peter Robinson Wise and Janet Irene Goldthorp.)	20th July 2001	
LYLE, Elsie	Nuffield House, Barclay Street, Leicester. Widow. 23rd February 2001.	Wilson Browne, 6 Peacock Lane, Leicester LE1 5PS. (Paul William Richards and Kennedy Urquhart Leslie.)	6th August 2001	(035)

Name of Deceased (Surname first)	Address, description and date of death of Deceased	Names, addresses and descriptions of Persons to whom notices of claims are to be given and names, in parentheses, of Personal Representatives	Date before which notices of claims to be given	
LYNE, Florence Edna	87 Danes Dyke, Scarborough. 7th April 2001.	John P. Martin & Co., Bank Chambers, Albion Road, Scarborough, North Yorkshire YO11 2BT. Solicitors. (John Peter Martin.)	4th July 2001	(523)
MARSHALL, Brian	Wilgers Farm, 61 Silverlea Gardens, Horley, Surrey RH6 9BA. 12th January 1996.	Rowe Radcliffe, 150a Brighton Road, Coulsdon, Surrey CR5 2YY. (Rachel Marshall.)	13th July 2001	(857)
MATTSSON, Edward August Bryan	155 Westbourne Avenue, Kingston- upon-Hull HU5 3JA. 25th March 2001.	Burstalls, Ocean Chambers, 54 Lowgate, Hull HU1 1JF. Solicitors. (John Maurice Kaye and Peter Joseph Carleton.)	4th July 2001	(025)
MAYNE, Phyllis Olive Jessie	14 Millers Court, Shortmead Street, Biggleswade, Bedfordshire. District Nurse and Midwife. (Retired). 31st March 2001.	Brignalls Balderston Warren, 2 London Road, Biggleswade, Bedfordshire SG18 8EP. (Sheila Hathway, Peter Eads and Jennifer Mavis Howell.)	20th July 2001	(109)
McCORMICK, Francis Gordon	142 Flanshaw Lane, Wakefield, West Yorkshire WF2 9JE. Warehouse Manager. 23rd May 2000.	Norrie Waite & Slater, 13 Paradise Square, Sheffield S1 1TT. (Ref. PM/ MOL 38/2.) (Jonathan Fairless Darwin and Peter Brian Todd.)	14th July 2001	(005)
MILLER, Penelope Julia	Hemswell Court, Lancaster Green, Hemswell Cliff, Gainsborough, Lincolnshire DN21 5TQ. Company Director. 2nd April 2001.	Lupton Fawcett, Yorkshire House, Greek Street, Leeds LS1 5SX. (Ref. BSP.) (William Downing and Timothy Downing.)	4th July 2001	(526)
NAIMASTER, Joyce Clarissa	21 Copthall Drive, London N.W.7. Widow. 12th November 2000.	Bird & Bird, 90 Fetter Lane, London EC4A 1JP. (Andrew McIntosh Patrick, Isabelle Dorothy Butler and Graham Edward Camps.)	20th July 2001	(107)
O'CONNOR, Michael Francis Jeremiah	33 Burgh Heath Road, Epsom, Surrey KT17 4LP. 25th November 2000.	Michael Patrick O'Connor, 139 Camborne Road, Morden, Surrey SM4 4JN.	4th July 2001	(008)
OXBURY, Olga	50 Cheshire Gardens, Leicester. Kitchen Assistant (Retired). 27th March 2001.	Harvey Ingram Owston, 20 New Walk, Leicester LE1 6TX. Solicitors. (Ref. B/DMI/OXB004/1.)	6th July 2001	(034)
PEARSON, Leonard Raymond	Shaw Cottage, 1010 Halifax Road, Hartshead Moor, Cleckheaton, West Yorkshire. Managing Director. 23rd July 2000.	J. E. Rothery & Co., 45 Northgate, Cleckheaton BD19 3HS. (Mavis Pearson and John Ellis Rothery.)	18th July 2001	(001)
PERKINS, Esther Ada	The Woodards, Tavistock Road, Laindon, Basildon, Essex. Widow. 29th March 2001.	Rudds, 81a High Street, Rayleigh, Essex SS6 7EJ. (David Merrick.)	13th July 2001	(863)
PIPER, Ernest	Redan, 11 Hopperstyle, Bickington, Barnstaple, Devon. Agricultural Engineer (Retired). 19th April 2001.	Slee Blackwell, 10 Cross Street, Barnstaple, Devon EX31 1BA. Solicitors. (Evan Richard Piper.)	20th July 2001	(116)
PRESTON, Charles Clifton	27 Westfield Drive, Burnham-on-Sea, Somerset. Council Administrator (Retired). 1st February 2001.	Philip Henry Nevill, Post Office Chambers, Victoria Street, Burnham-on- Sea TA8 1AL. (Margaret Dorothy Preston.)	15th July 2001	(003)
RAINE, Lawrence Stanley	9 Belvedere Road, Darlington, County Durham. Railway Worker (Retired). 8th March 2001.	Blackett Hart & Pratt, 23-27 Victoria Road, Darlington, County Durham DL1 5SF. (Barrie Dixon and June Dixon.)	6th July 2001	(018)
RANDELL, James William	11 St. John's Terrace, St. John's Road, Wallingford, Oxfordshire. Bachelor. 31st January 2001.	Slade Son & Taylor, 7 St. Martin's Street, Wallingford, Oxfordshire OX10 0AN. (David Hastings Slade and Stephen Howard Smith.)	10th July 2001	(274)
READWIN, Ian Reginald	1 McDermott Road, Borough Green, Sevenoaks, Kent, formerly of 1 Le Chalet De Lile Verte, La Grande Route de la Cote, St. Clement, Jersey JE2 6FS. 21st December 2000.	Peter Brian Chapman, 1 McDermott Road, Borough Green, Sevenoaks, Kent TN15 8SA. (Christine Joyce Chapman.)	4th July 2001	(030)

Name of Deceased (Surname first)	Address, description and date of death of Deceased	Names, addresses and descriptions of Persons to whom notices of claims are to be given and names, in parentheses, of Personal Representatives	Date before which notices of claims to be given	
REEVES, Patricia Diana	80 Brendon Road, Portishead, North Somerset. Retired. 22nd March 2001.	Burroughs Day, Combe House, Combe Road, Portishead BS20 6BJ. (Andrew Lester Dewhurst and Jonathan Spencer Corfield.)	20th July 2001	(108)
REILLY, Rosalind Yvonne	18 Kirkby Road, Hill Morton, Rugby, Warwickshire. 26th January 2000.	Wortley Byers, Regency House, 38 Ingrave Road, Brentwood, Essex CM15 8AX. Solicitors. (Ref. 32 R 18463 1.) (David Malcolm Gilbert Lawson and Maureen Malcolm Worgan.)	13th July 2001	(873)
RICHARDSON, Joseph	8 Bickford Terrace, Aycliffe Village, Country Durham. Chemical Industry Supervisor (Retired). 29th March 2001.	Yorkshire Bank PLC, Trustees Department, 20 Merrion Way, Leeds LS2 8NZ. (Ref. SR.)	4th July 2001	(004)
SAMMUT, Edoardo	Viale Murillo 33 20149, Milan, Italy. Retired. 4th September 2000.	Arshoo Singh, c/o Pritchard Englefield, 14 New Street, London EC2M 4HE. (Ref. 119680/1.) (David King-Farlow and Colin Walter Dunston.)	13th July 2001	(859)
SANKEY, Freda Mabel	Glen Rose Nursing Home, Mount Drive, Catisfield, Fareham, Hampshire, Widow. 21st April 2001.	Blake Lapthorn, Harbour Court, Compass Road, North Harbour, Portsmouth PO6 4ST. Solicitors. (Charles John Scragg and Michael David Jackson Profit.)	20th July 2001	(118)
SAUVEY, Catherine	Min-y-Mor, Aberaeron, Ceredigion. Retired. 3rd October 2000.	Cliff Williams & Co., 19 College Street, Lampeter. (Bethan Evana Lloyd.)	20th July 2001	(112)
SCOTT, Mary Emma	35 Wardle Court, Wardle Road, Sale, Cheshire M33. Spinster. 28th January 2001.	J. Arnold Hancock & Co., 166 Barton Road, Stretford, Manchester M32 8DP. Solicitors. (Robert George Thorpe.)	13th July 2001	(874)
SHARPLES, Jane (otherwise Jennie Sharples)	23 Sherbourne Road, Heaton, Bolton, Lancashire. 12th January 2001.	Keoghs, 2 The Parklands, Lostock, Bolton BL6 4SE. (David William Johnson and Alan Lewis.)	4th July 2001	(017)
SHOTTER, Patricia Marian (formerly Elizabeth Edith Rolf)	The Nook, 63 Steyne Road, Bembridge, Isle of Wight. Music Teacher (Retired). 22nd December 2000.	Robinson Jarvis & Rolf, 19-21 Quay Street, Newport, Isle of Wight, PO30 5BA. Solicitors. (Ian Pratt and Martin Hall.)	4th July 2001	(027)
STEVENS, Maurice Frank	Harley House, 10-12 Elms Road, Leicester, formerly of 1 Dale Avenue, Wigston, Leicestershire. Engineer (Retired). 2nd April 2001.	Harvey Ingram Owston, 20 New Walk, Leicester LE1 6TX. Solicitors. (Ref: B/ DMI/STE210/1/8.) (Mark Kenneth Dunkley.)	6th July 2001	(033)
STIRZAKER, Olive	Notre Desir Eastcourt Lane, Gillingham, Kent. 10th November 2000.	Evan John Stirzaker, 7 Tally Ho Road, Stubbs Cross, Ashford, Kent TN26 1HJ	4th July 2001	(006)
THASAN, Alicia Eleanor (also known as Ellen Thasan)	17 Wendover Way, Luton, Bedfordshire. 4th December 2000.	Foreman Laws, 25 Bancroft, Hitchin, Hertfordshire SG5 1JW. Solicitors.	4th July 2001	(019)
THOMSON, Philip Grant	Praetors Higher Gorhuish Northlew, Okehampton, Devon. Company Director. 24th March 2001.	Gill Akaster, Scott Lodge, Milehouse, Plymouth PL2 3DD. (Cheryl Jane Thomson and Bruce David Thomson.)	20th July 2001	(102)
THOMPSON, Joan Irene	71 Park Road, Leyton, London E10 7BZ. Book Maker. (Retired). 12th January 2001.	Cartwright Cunningham Haselgrove & Co, 282-284 Hoe Street, Walthamstow, London E17 9PL. (Ref: JPM.) (John Gareth Woolliams.)	13th July 2001	(860)
TOWLE, Jessie May	155 Vernon Avenue, Old Basford, Nottingham. 9th January 2001.	Sheltons, 299 Main Street Bulwell Nottingham NG6 8ED. Solicitors. (Malcolm Marriott Caporn and Stephen James Marion Mannering.)	4th July 2001	(023)
TROTMAN, Henry Thomas	Wolfeton Manor, 16 East Hill, Charminster, Dorchester, Dorset. Design Engineer (Retired). 4th March 2001.	Battens, Savernake House, 42 High West Street, Dorchester, Dorset DT1 1UU. (Michael Robert Blackmore and David Macmillan Bell.)	6th July 2001	(272)

Name of Deceased (Surname first)	Address, description and date of death of Deceased	Names, addresses and descriptions of Persons to whom notices of claims are to be given and names, in parentheses, of Personal Representatives	Date before which notices of claims to be given	
TURNER, Gladys Annie	Oaklands Nursing Home, 130 Kenyon Lane, Moston, Manchester. Widow of Robert Turner Plumber. (Retired). 18th February 2001.	Hill & Company, 4 Market Street, Altrincham, Cheshire WA14 1QD. Solicitors. (Roger Hensman.)	7th July 2001	(117)
WADHAM, Pamela Elizabeth Mary	Waters Edge, Pier Road, Seaview, Isle of Wight. Widow. 6th April 2001.	Robinson Jarvis & Rolf, 18 Melville Street, Ryde, Isle of Wight PO33 2AP. Solicitors. (Geoffrey Norman Nicholls.)	6th April 2001	(021)
WEBSTER, Elizabeth	20 Orchard Court, Orchard Road, Street, Somerset BA6 0BA. Housewife. 22nd November 2000.	Mrs. S. Mynors, Gregory, Rowcliffe & Milners, 1, Bedford Row, London WC1R 4BZ. Solicitors. (Ref: B/SM/9129/0002.) (Daryl Benbow Taplin and William Richard Bennett.)	13th July 2001	(866)
WHITTLE, William Leonard	7 Queens Place, Chester CH1 3LN. Town Hall Keeper. 28th March 2001.	R.T. Steele & Spencer, 43 Hoole Road, Hoole, Chester CH2 3NH. (Rodney John Spencer.)	20th July 2001	(103)
WILKINSON, Leonard George	10 Odessa Road, Harlesden, London NW10 5YH. Office Management (Retired). 4th July 2000.	Hodders, 11 Station Road, Harlesden, London NW10 4UD. Solicitors. (Rosemary A. Stokes and Michael Hackett.)	13th July 2001	(864)
WILLIAMS, Jane Mary	Llwynonn, Llanddewi, Brefi, Tregaron, Ceredigion. Retired. 16th February 2001.	Cliff Williams & Co., 19 College Street, Lampeter, Ceredigion SA48 7DY. (Clifford Charles Williams and Ruth Lloyd Thomas.)	20th July 2001	(101)
The following notice is in substitution for that which appeared on page 4760 of <i>The London Gazette</i> dated 19th April 2001.				
CURRIE, Donald	7 Oakwood Close, Moordown Bournemouth, Dorset. Shopkeeper (Retired). 16th February 2001.	Aldridge & Brownlee, 912 Wimborne Road, Moordown, Bournemouth, Dorset BH9 2DJ. Solicitors. (Richard Andrew Hall and John Andrew Giles.)	4th July 2001	

### AUTHORISED SCALE OF CHARGES FOR NOTICES FROM 1st JANUARY 1999



	Annual Subscription to The London Gazette (Telephone 0870 600 5522)	390.00	
	Voucher copy will be posted on day of publication (post free) pre-payment required	1.55	
21	Withdrawal of Notices after Midday, 2 days prior to Publication	23.65	27.79
20	Late Advertisements	23.65	27.79
19	Proofing (Copy must be submitted at least one week prior to publication date) per notice	15.35	18.04
	Re-insertions due to Advertiser's error (Notice cost will be charged on above scale of charges) (Such re-insertion will carry a heading to the effect that it is a substituted Notice)	12.60	14.81
10			
	Column Rate Page Rate		194⋅05 375⋅18
	Additional 5 Lines or Less		14·81
17	All other Notices or Advertisements up to 10 lines (including Applications to Parliament) will be charged by number of lines of plain text appearing in the Gazette.	30.90	36∙31
16	All Notices in the Public Notices Section [Including Notices pursuant to the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, the Water Resources Act 1991 and the Town and Country Planning Act 1990]	71.85	84-42
15	Next of Kin Notices	35-25	41.42
14	Partnership Notices [Pursuant to the Partnership Act 1890 and Limited Partnership Act, 1907]	58.00	68-15
13	Marriage Act [Places registered for solemnising Marriages]	35.25	41-42
12	Scottish Sequestration	21.50	25.26
11	Deputy Lieutenant Commissions [Pursuant to the Reserve Forces Act 1980]	25.30	29.73
10	Notices under the Trustee Act [Pursuant to the Trustee Act 1925]	36⋅30	42.65
9	Notices under the Friendly Societies Acts and Industrial Provident Societies Acts [Pursuant to the Friendly Societies Act, 1974 and the Industrial Provident Societies Act, 1965]	21.50	25.26
8	Appointment of Administrative Receiver	21.50	25.26
7	Notice of Intended Dividend	21.50	25.26
5 6	All Other Insolvency/Bankruptcy Notices Notice of Change of Name by Deed Poll	21·50 46·50	25·26 54·64
4	Authorisation of Insolvency Practitioners [Pursuant to the Insolvency Act 1986]	46.50	54-64
3	Notice to Creditors and Final and Annual Liquidation Meetings of Members/Creditors [Pursuant to the Insolvency Act 1986 and the Insolvency Rules 1986] (2–5 Related Companies will be charged at double the single company rate) (6–10 Related Companies will be charged at treble the single company rate)	62.50	73.44
2	Notice of Resolution for Voluntary Winding-up and First Meetings of Creditors [Pursuant to the Insolvency Act 1986]	46⋅50	54.64
16	Winding-up Petition [Pursuant to the Insolvency Act 1986, the Insolvency Rules 1986, No. 1925 and the Insolvent Partnerships Order 1986, No. 2421]  (2–5 Related Companies will be charged at double the single company rate)  (6–10 Related Companies will be charged at treble the single company rate)	21.50	25.26
	[Pursuant to the Insolvency Act 1986, the Insolvency Rules 1986 and the Companies (Forms) (Amendment) Regulations 1987]  (2–5 Related Companies will be charged at double the single company rate)  (6–10 Related Companies will be charged at treble the single company rate)		
1a	Notice of Appointment of Liquidator	exclusive of VAT 21.50	inclusive of VAT <b>25·26</b>

All notices and Advertisements should reach The London Gazette Office before 11.30 a.m., two working days previous to publication (e.g. A Notice to be published on a Monday, must be received in The London Gazette Office by 11.30 a.m. on the previous Thursday). Notices and Advertisements received after that time will be inserted if circumstances permit. The charge set out in (20) above will apply. Withdrawals and alterations will also be made, if circumstances permit. See (21) above. Notices which include tabular setting should reach The London Gazette Office at least one week prior to publication. The London Gazette is published daily, Monday to Friday (Bank Holidays excepted).

# European Tracker



# **Including Daily UK & European Press Releases**

A weekly guide to the latest European initiatives

Every day, *The* **London Gazette** provides a summary of official publications, from press releases to statutes. Each day includes complete listings of all official press releases together with material designed to give a different viewpoint on the activities of Government:

**Monday** – **New Law Tracker**. A weekly guide to all new legislation from Westminster including all Statutes and Statutory Instruments.

**Tuesday – Statistics & Standards Tracker.** A round up of the latest from the Office of National Statistics and the British Standards Institution.

**Wednesday – Parliamentary Tracker**. A full summary of the events in Parliament including committees and the progress of new legislation.

**Thursday** – **European Tracker**. A guide to the latest European materials including consultative documents, draft legislation, treaties, conventions and directives.

Friday – Government Tracker. All new Government publications and what's new on Government websites.

To make it easier to use, everything is put into one of eight broad categories and then further classified according to more specific subject areas.

Home Affairs encompasses items which relate to internal affairs such as law & order, the courts, public records and the workings of Government.

**International Affairs** covers foreign policy & issues of concern Europe and world-wide.

**Trade, Industry & Energy** provides a guide to developments in the world of business.

Social Policy concerns matters which affect individuals in their everyday lives, such as education, employment & health.

**Transport & Environment** encompasses transport policy & the environment, from pollution to regeneration & planning.

**Defence, Science & Technology** includes defence issues, research & development and technological advances.

Culture & Sport covers leisure time, the media and sport.

Agriculture & Food includes farming, food & fisheries.

### Home Affairs

#### Government

#### \*Press Release 01.05.2001

Cabinet Office – E-Government: Innovate Not Automate http://213.38.88.195/coi/coipress.nsf

#### **Government - Local**

#### \*Press Release 01.05.2001

DETR – Signed, Sealed And Ready To Deliver http://213.38.88.195/coi/coipress.nsf

### **Immigration & Nationality**

#### European Community Document COM (2001) \*

13165/1/00 REV 1 COR 1 (en). Draft initiative by the Federal Republic of Germany for the adoption of a Council Decision on Member States' obligation to transmit information on illegal immigration and facilitator networks pursuant to an early warning system.

#### Law & Justice

#### \*Press Release 01.05.2001

Criminal Cases Review Commission - Conviction Of Mr Wallace Duncan Smith Refered To Ct Of Appeal http://213.38.88.195/coi/coipress.nsf

#### European Community Document COM (2001) \*

5872/01. Final report on the first evaluation exercise--mutual legal assistance in criminal matters.

#### European Community Document COM (2001) $\ensuremath{^{*}}$

6316/1/01 REV 1. Draft Resolution on the principles of personal data protection in the fields of police and judicial cooperation in criminal matters.

## **International Affairs**

#### **European Policy**

#### European Community Document COM (2001) 98F

6781/01. Subject: Report from the Commission to the Council, the European Parliament, the Economic and Social Committee and the Committee of the Regions--Creating an entrepreneurial Europe--The activities of the European Union for small and medium-sized enterprises (SMEs).

http://www.europa.eu.int/eur-lex/en/com/rpt/2001/com2001—0098en01.pdf

#### European Community Document COM (2001) 96F

6802/01. Subject: Communication from the Commission to the Council and the European Parliament "Programme for Action: Accelerated action on HIV/AIDS, malaria and tuberculosis in the context of poverty reduction".

http://www.europa.eu.int/eur-lex/en/com/cnc/2001/com2001—0096en01.pdf

#### European Community Document COM (2001) 115F

6846/01. Subject: Commission reform--Reform progress report-February 2001.

http://www.europa.eu.int/eur-lex/en/com/rpt/2001/com2001—0115en01.pdf

#### European Community Document COM (2001) 94F

6921/01. Subject: Proposal for a Decision of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the multiannual Framework Programme 2002-06 of the European Community for research, technological development and demonstration activities aimed at contributing towards the creation of the European Research Area--Proposal for a Council Decision concerning the multiannual Framework Programme 2002-06 of the European Atomic Energy Community (EURATOM) for research and training activities aimed at contributing towards the creation of the European Research Area.

http://www.europa.eu.int/eur-lex/en/com/pdf/2001/com2001—0094en02.pdf

#### European Community Document COM (2001) \*

6999/01. (ECOFIN) Council Report on the short list of Structural Indicators.

#### European Community Document COM (2001) \*

6428/01. Communication from the Commission: Strengthening Economic Policy Coordination within the Euro Area.

#### European Community Document COM (2001) \*

7001/01. Report by the Commission: Report on the implementation of the 2000 Broad Economic Policy Guidelines.

#### European Community Document COM (2001) 105F

6561/01. Subject: Report from the Commission on the implementation of the 2000 Broad Economic Policy Guidelines.

http://www.europa.eu.int/eur-lex/en/com/rpt/2001/com2001—0105en01.pdf

#### European Community Document COM (2001) 104F

6452/01. Subject: Communication from the Commission to the Council, the European Parliament, the Economic and Social Committee and the Committee of the Regions--Scoreboard on implementing the social policy agenda.

http://www.europa.eu.int/eur-lex/en/com/cnc/2001/com2001—0104en01.pdf

#### European Community Document COM (2001) 57F

6558/01. Subject: Amended proposal for a Regulation of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the distribution of authorizations among Member States received through the Agreements between the European Community and the Republic of Bulgaria and between the European Community and the Republic of Hungary establishing certain conditions for the carriage of goods by road and the promotion of Combined Transport.

http://www.europa.eu.int/eur-lex/en/com/dat/2001/en—501PC0057.html

#### European Community Document COM (2001) \*

6203/01. Draft Instrument 6203/01 of 13th February 2001 concerning a proposal for a Council Decision on the position to be taken by the Community in the Association Council established by the Europe Agreement between the European Communities and their Member States, of the one part, and the Republic of Latvia, of the other part, concerning the improvement of the trade arrangements for processed agricultural products foreseen in Protocol 2 of the Europe Agreement between the European Communities and the Republic of Latvia.

#### European Community Document COM (2001) \*

6238/01. European Commission proposal for amendments to Council Regulation (EEC) 3677/90 as amended.

#### European Community Document COM (2001) \*

6263/01. Proposal for a European Parliament and Council Regulation amending Article 21 of Council Regulation (EC) No. 1292/96 on foodaid policy and food-aid management and special operations in support of food security.

#### European Community Document COM (2001) \*

6080/01. Explanatory Memorandum on a European Community Document: The third report from the Commission on the operation of the inspection arrangements for traditional own resources (1997-99).

#### European Community Document COM (2001) \*

6270/01. Proposal for a Council Regulation on the statute and financing of European Political Parties.

#### European Community Document COM (2001) \*

6237/01. Communication from the Commission to the Council, the European Parliament and the Economic and Social Committee concerning a strategy for the Customs Union.

#### European Community Document COM (2001) \*

6143/01. Green Paper on Integrated Product Policy.

#### European Community Document COM (2001) \*

10960/00. Document 10960/00 concerning a proposal for a European Parliament and Council Directive on access to, and interconnection of, electronic communications networks and associated facilities.

#### European Community Document COM (2001) \*

10962/00. Document 10962/00 concerning a proposal for a European Parliament and Council Directive on a common regulatory framework for electronic communications networks and services.

#### European Community Document COM (2001) \*

10979/00. Document 10979/00 concerning a proposal for a European Parliament and Council Directive on the authorisation of electronic communications networks and services.

#### European Community Document COM (2000) 558 Vol II

13104/00. ADD 1. Follow-up report from the Commission on the 1998 financial year--Volume II.

#### European Community Document COM (2001) \*

L. 56. Final adoption of the general budget of the European Union for the financal year 2001.

#### European Community Document COM (2001) 140F

Europe 2002 Impact and Priorities-- A communication to the Spring European Council in Stockholm, 23--24 March 2001.

http://www.europa.eu.int/eur-lex/en/com/cnc/2001/com2001—0140en01.pdf

#### European Community Document SEC(2001)150

General Budget of the European Union for the financial year 2001-The figures.

#### European Community Document SEC (2000) 2143 Vol I

6738/01. Report from the Commission--The market for solid fuels in the Community in 1999 and the outlook for 2000.

#### European Community Document SEC (2001) 73F

6739/01. Commission Report--The market for solid fuels in the Community in 2000 and the outlook for 2001.

#### European Community Document COM (2001) 119F

6905/01. Communication from the Commission to the Council and the European Parliament--Framework Strategy on Gender Equality: Work Programme for 2001.

http://www.europa.eu.int/eur-lex/en/com/cnc/2001/com2001—0119en01.pdf

#### European Community Document SEC (2001) 832F

6906/01. Commission Staff Working Paper--Work programme for 2001 of each Commission service for the implementation of the Framework Strategy on Gender Equality.

#### European Community Document COM (2001) 94F/2

6921/01. COR 1. Proposal for a Decision of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the multiannual Framework Programme 2002–2006 of the European Community for research, technological development and demonstration activities aimed at contributing towards the creation of the European Research Area. Proposal for a Council Decision concerning the multiannual Framework Programme 2002–2006 of the European Atomic Energy Community (EURATOM) for research and training activities aimed at contributing towards the creation of the European Research Area.

http://www.europa.eu.int/eur-lex/en/com/pdf/2001/com2001-0094en02.pdf

#### European Community Document COM (2001) 128 - I

7072/01. Proposal for a Council Decision concerning the Community position within the Association Council on the participation of the Republic of Bulgaria in the Culture 2000 programme (submitted by the Commission).

http://www.europa.eu.int/eur-lex/en/com/pdf/2001/com2001-0128en01.html

#### European Community Document COM (2001) 128 - II

7073/01. Proposal for a Council Decision concerning the Community position within the Association Council on the participation of the Czech Republic in the Culture 2000 programme (submitted by the Commission).

#### European Community Document COM (2001) 128 - III

7074/01. Proposal for a Council Decision concerning the Community position within the Association Council on the participation of the Republic of Estonia in the Culture 2000 programme (submitted by the Commission).

#### European Community Document COM (2001) 128 - IV

7075/01. Proposal for a Council Decision concerning the Community position within the Association Council on the participation of the Republic of Hungary in the Culture 2000 programme (submitted by the Commission)

#### European Community Document COM (2001) 128 - V

7076/01. Proposal for a Council Decision concerning the Community position within the Association Council on the participation of the Republic of Latvia in the Culture 2000 programme (submitted by the Commission).

#### European Community Document COM (2001) 128 - VI

7077/01. Proposal for a Council Decision concerning the Community position within the Association Council on the participation of the Republic of Lithuania in the Culture 2000 programme (submitted by the Commission).

#### European Community Document COM (2001) 128 - VII

7078/01. Proposal for a Council Decision concerning the Community position within the Association Council on the participation of the Republic of Poland in the Culture 2000 programme (submitted by the Commission).

#### European Community Document COM (2001) 128 - VII

7079/01. Proposal for a Council Decision concerning the Community position within the Association Council on the participation of the Republic of Romania in the Culture 2000 programme (submitted by the Commission).

#### European Community Document COM (2001) 128 - VIII

7080/01. Proposal for a Council Decision concerning the Community position within the Association Council on the participation of the Slovak Republic in the Culture 2000 programme (submitted by the Commission).

#### European Community Document COM (2001) 128 - X

7081/01. Proposal for a Council Decision concerning the Community position within the Association Council on the participation of the Republic of Slovenia in the Culture 2000 programme (submitted by the Commission).

#### European Community Document COM (2001) 121F

7124/01. Communication from the Commission to the Council, the European Parliament, the ECSC Consultative Committee, the Economic and Social Committee and the Committee of the Regions: "Expiry of the ECSC Treaty: Financial activities after 2002".-- Amended proposal for a Council Decision establishing the measure necessary for the implementation of the Protocol, annexed to the Treaty of Nice, on the financial consequences of the expiry of the ECSC Treaty and on the Research Fund for Coal and Steel (COM(2000) 519 final).-- Amended proposal for a Council Decision laying down multiannual financial guidelines for managing the assets of the "ECSC in liquidation" and, on completion of the liquidation, the "Assets of the Coal and Steel Research Fund" (COM(2000) 520 final).-- Amended proposal for a Council Decision laying down the multiannual technical guidelines for the research programme of the Coal and Steel Research Fund (COM(2000) 521 final).

http://www.europa.eu.int/eur-lex/en/com/pdf/2001/com2001—0121en01.pdf

#### European Community Document COM (2001) 122F

7125/01. European Charter for Small Enterprises-- Annual Implementation Report.

http://www.europa.eu.int/eur-lex/en/com/cnc/2001/com2001—0122en01.pdf

#### European Community Document COM (2001) 246F

7138/01. Discharge for 1999: Action plan for improving financial management and procedures, in response to the Court of Auditors' recommendations.

#### European Community Document COM (2001) 110F

7182/01. Proposal for a Council Regulation amending Regulation (EC) No. 1267/1999 establishing an Instrument for Structural Policies for Pre-Accession (presented by the Commission).

http://www.europa.eu.int/eur-lex/en/com/pdf/2001/com2001—0110en01.pdf

#### European Community Document COM (2001) \*

7153/01. Interim Report from the Commission to the Stockholm European Council: Improving and Simplifying the Regulatory Environment.

#### **Foreign Policy**

#### \*Press Release 01.05.2001

FCO – FCO Daily Bulletin http://213.38.88.195/coi/coipress.nsf

#### European Community Document COM (2001) 71F

6958/01. IRAN--Communication from the Commission to the European Parliament and the Council: EU relations with the Islamic Republic of Iran.

http://www.europa.eu.int/eur-lex/en/com/cnc/2001/com2001—0071en01.pdf

# Trade, Industry & Energy

#### Competition

#### European Community Document COM (2001) 91F

6029/01. Proposal for a Council Regulation imposing a definitive antidumping duty on imports of certain electronic weighing scales originating in Singapore.

#### **Energy**

#### \*Press Release 01.05.2001

DTI – Advance Energy Statistics http://213.38.88.195/coi/coipress.nsf

#### Finance & Banking

#### \*Press Release 01.05.2001

Financial Services Authority – Pensions Review: Rates Of Return http://213.38.88.195/coi/coipress.nsf

#### **Taxation**

#### \*Press Release 01.05.2001

Inland Revenue – 3 Years Jail For Ex Inland Revenue Employee http://213.38.88.195/coi/coipress.nsf

# Social Policy

#### Education

#### \*Press Release 01.05.2001

DfEE – Beacon Awards For Outstanding Further Education Colleges http://213.38.88.195/coi/coipress.nsf

#### \*Press Release 01.05.2001

DfEE – New Teacher Training Schools Brings Total To 82 http://213.38.88.195/coi/coipress.nsf

#### \*Press Release 01.05.2001

 $\label{eq:DfEE-The Challenge Ahead For Our Schools - David Blunkett $$ $$ http://213.38.88.195/coi/coipress.nsf $$$ 

#### **Employment**

#### \*Press Release 01.05.2001

DTI – Byers Announces Radical Overhaul Of Maternity Rules http://213.38.88.195/coi/coipress.nsf

#### European Community Document COM (2001) \*

6997/01. The Contribution of Public Finances to Growth and Employment: Improving Quality and Sustainability.

# Transport & Environment

#### **Environment**

#### European Community Document COM (2001) \*

5657/01. Proposal for a Directive of the European Parliament and of the Council on providing for public participation in respect of the drawing up of certain plans and programmes relating to the environment and amending Council Directives 85/337/EEC and 96/61/EC.

#### European Community Document COM (2001) 139F

COM(2001)139 final. Proposal for a Directive of the European Parliament and of the Council on the Protection of the Environment through Criminal Law.

http://www.europa.eu.int/eur-lex/en/com/pdf/2001/en—501PC0139.pdf

#### Housing

#### \*Press Release 01.05.2001

DETR - Taskforce To Help Homeless Families Out Of Bed And Breakfast

http://213.38.88.195/coi/coipress.nsf

#### Regeneration

#### \*Press Release 01.05.2001

DETR – Boost For Market Towns http://213.38.88.195/coi/coipress.nsf

#### **Transport**

#### European Community Document COM (2001) 798F

6559/01. Subject: Proposal for a Regulation of the European Parliament and of the Council on rail transport statistics.

#### Water

#### \*Press Release 01.05.2001

OFWAT – New Members Appointed To OFWAT Thames CSC http://213.38.88.195/coi/coipress.nsf

#### \*Press Release 01.05.2001

OFWAT – New Members Appointed To Yorkshire CSC http://213.38.88.195/coi/coipress.nsf

#### \*Press Release 01.05.2001

OFWAT – New Members Appointed To OFWAT Eastern CSC http://213.38.88.195/coi/coipress.nsf

#### \*Press Release 01.05.2001

OFWAT – New Members Appointed To OFWAT Northumbria CSC http://213.38.88.195/coi/coipress.nsf

#### \*Press Release 01.05.2001

OFWAT – New Members Appointed To OFWAT North West CSC http://213.38.88.195/coi/coipress.nsf

#### \*Press Release 01.05.2001

OFWAT – Members Re-Appointed To Local Water Watchdog Committee

http://213.38.88.195/coi/coipress.nsf

#### \*Press Release 01.05.2001

OFWAT – New Members Appointed To OFWAT Wessex CSC http://213.38.88.195/coi/coipress.nsf

### \*Press Release 01.05.2001

OFWAT – New Members Appointed To OFWAT South West CSC http://213.38.88.195/coi/coipress.nsf

#### \*Press Release 01.05.2001

OFWAT – New Members Appointed To OFWAT Wales CSC http://213.38.88.195/coi/coipress.nsf

# Defence, Science & Technology

#### **Defence**

#### \*Press Release 01.05.2001

MOD – MOD Celebrates Smart Acquisition Successes http://213.38.88.195/coi/coipress.nsf

#### Research

#### \*Press Release 01.05.2001

DTI – £42m Is Made To Measure http://213.38.88.195/coi/coipress.nsf

# Agriculture & Food

#### **Fisheries**

#### European Community Document COM (2001) 108F

6651/01. Subject: Proposal for a Council Decision authorising the Kingdom of Spain to extend until 7th March 2002 the Agreement on mutual fishery relations with the Republic of South Africa. http://www.europa.eu.int/eur-lex/en/com/pdf/2001/com2001—0108en01.pdf

# The London Tazette

The Authorised Scale of Charges for Notices and Advertisements is on the preceding page.

All communications on the business of The London Gazette should be addressed to

The Stationery Office, The London Gazette, PO Box 7923, London SE1 5ZH

Telephone: 020 7394 4580 Fax: 020 7394 4581

#### **NOTICE**

All Notices and Advertisements are published in the London Gazette at the risk of the Advertiser and at the discretion of the Editor. Whilst every endeavour will be made to ensure that the publication is made in accordance with the advertiser's requirements the Crown accepts no responsibility for any loss or damage howsoever arising from either a failure to meet those requirements or in respect of any errors or omissions which may inadvertently be made in respect of those requirements or in connection with any notice or advertisement.

Notices and Advertisements by Private Advertisers may be tendered at or sent direct by post to The Stationery Office Limited, The London Gazette Office, PO Box 7923, London SE1 5ZH, for insertion at the authorised rates of payment. All Notices and Advertisements must be pre-paid. The Office hours are from 8.30 a.m. to 4 p.m., Mondays to Fridays, inclusive. Notices and Advertisements sent direct by post must be accompanied by postal orders or cheques made payable to The London Gazette.

Advertisements purporting to be issued in pursuance of Statutes (other than under Section 27, Trustee Act, 1925 and section 28, Water Resources Act, 1963) or under Orders of Court will not be inserted unless signed or attested by a Solicitor of the Supreme Court, by a member of any body

of accountants established in the United Kingdom and for the time being recognised by the Board of Trade for the purposes of Section 389 (1) of the Companies Act, 1985, or by a member of the Institute of Chartered Secretaries and Administrators. Notices of Dissolution of Partnership which are signed by all the Partners named therein or their legal representatives will be accepted if signed or attested as above.

A Notice not signed by all the Partners named therein or their legal representatives must be accompanied by a Statutory Declaration made by a Solicitor of the Supreme Court to the effect that such Notice is given in pursuance of the terms of the partnership to which it relates.

Advertisements purporting to be issued in pursuance of Section 27, Trustee Act, 1925, will not be inserted unless they are signed or attested by a Solicitor of the Supreme Court or by a duly authorised official of a London Clearing Bank or the Grant of Probate or Letters of Administration relating to the estate to which the advertisement refers is produced for inspection at the time the advertisement is submitted.

Advertisements relating to Bills before Parliament will not be inserted unless signed by a Parliamentary Agent or a Solicitor of the Supreme Court.



Published by The Stationery Office and available from:

**Customer Service** 

PO Box 29, Duke Street, Norwich, NR3 1YZ General enquiries/Telephone Orders 0870 6005522 Fax 0870 6005533

Email orders book.orders@theso.co.uk

The Stationery Office Bookshops
123 Kingsway, London WC2B 6PQ 020 7242 6393 Fax 020 7242 6394
68–69 Bull Street, Birmingham B4 6AD 0121 236 9696 Fax 0121 236 9699
33 Wine Street, Bristol BS1 2BQ 0117 9264306 Fax 0117 9294515 9–21 Princess Street, Manchester M60 8AS 0161 834 7201 Fax 0161 833 0634

16 Arthur Street, Belfast BT1 4GD 028 9023 8451 Fax 028 9023 5401 71 Lothian Road, Edinburgh EH3 9AZ 0870 606 5566 Fax 0870 606 5588 The Stationery Office Oriel Bookshop, 18–19 High Street Cardiff CF1 2BZ 028 2039 5548 Fax 028 2038 4347

The Stationery Office's Accredited Agents (see Yellow Pages)

and through good booksellers



Published and printed in the UK by The Stationery Office Limited under the authority and superintendence of Carol Tullo, Controller of Her Majesty's Stationery Office and Queen's Printer of Acts of Parliament